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P-RROCEEDI-NGS
(10:10 a. m)

CHAI RPERSON REI D: Good norning, |adies and
gentl emen. The hearing will please come to order

This is the April 22nd public hearing,
continuation of public hearing of the Board of Zoning
Adj ustment of the District of Columnbia.

My nane is Sheila Cross Reid, Chairperson
Joining ne today are Betty King, Jerry Glreath representing
the National Capital Planning Conmi ssion, and representing the
Zoni ng Conmission is M. Franklin.

Al'l right. Now, our mkes are not worKking.

So, therefore, we're just going to have to raise our voices
and project, and hopefully you're able to hear us and do the
best we can.

I amnot going to read all of the opening
remar ks because this is a continuation. And what's going to
occur here today is we're going to start with the
continuation, starting with the D.C. Governnent reports, which
woul d be DPWreports. And then we're going to finish up the
ot her heari ng.

And it will only be confined to the new
i nformati on that we have been given. W will not go into the
previous testinmony. So let's remenber that.

Now, those people who are here as parties, or

who will testify either in support of or in opposition to,
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will have to limt their testinmony to the information that is
bef ore us today.

Okay. M. Bastida was just telling ne that we
were trying to borrow a system from sonmewhere else and there's
not hi ng avail abl e.

So we will start with the governnment reports,
DPW unless there is a prelimnary matter.

MR. WATSON: Matt hew WAt son representing
Advi sory Nei ghbor hood Conmi ssion 2A with regard to a
prelimnary matter. At the January 5th hearing on this matter
it was determ ned by the Chair that Gary Burch of the
Depart nent of Public Wbrks should be present at the hearings.

We, on two occasions, have requested, pursuant
to the rule, that the Director of the Ofice of Zoning notify
Department of Public Wbrks that M. Burch was to be present.
We understand he is not present, which | think violates the
determ nati on made by the Chair that he should be present, and
rai ses a question as to whether you can continue with getting
their testinmony w thout the person requested to be present.

MR. MOORE: Madam Chair, Jerry Moore for the
applicant. On the 7th, | believe M. Watson asked for a
representative of DPWto be present. |If there is a
representative of DPW then that person is quite able to
represent the agency.

CHAI RPERSON REID: Is there a representative

fromDPW> Would M. Layton please cone forward?
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MR. WATSON: If | may correct the record, ny
two letters to the Director of Zoning requested M. Burch's
presence, in accordance with the deternmi nation of the Chair,
which is in the record, of the 5th of January.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Yes?

VICE CHAIR KING  Now, | know that M. Burch
and M. Layton work very closely together. | have known M.
Layton for some years, and | don't believe that he would come
here unprepared. It seems to me that we should proceed with
taking M. Layton's testinmony and cross exanmining him |If
there is additional information that only M. Burch can
supply, | would suggest that we hold the record open for that,
and, if necessary, have yet another hearing.

But | ook, we've got a roonful of people. Let's
not cancel today, Matt, because Gary is on |eave.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Thank you, Ms. King.

M. Layton, would you please, just for the
record, identify yourself for us and give us also your title
at DPW

MR. LAYTON: Yes. M name is Kenneth Layton
I amthe Adnministrator for Transportation Planning, D.C.
Depart ment of Public Works.

VICE CHAIR KING Madam Chair, could | nake a
suggestion? Since we have no nicrophone, perhaps M. Layton
could sit at the end of the table and address us this way, in

whi ch case --
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CHAI RPERSON REI D: Okay. His back won't be to
t he audi ence. Okay.

VICE CHAIR KING Instead of, you know,
everything conming from-- you got the drift.

CHAI RPERSON REID: M. Layton, M. Burch is on
your staff?

MR. LAYTON: M. Burch is the adm nistrator of

our engineering office. And, again, he had | ongstanding |eave

plans for today. As Ms. King nentioned, if there are any

i ssues that | can't address, then, you know, |'d be happy to
bring themto M. Burch's attention, either for witten, or

i f necessary, another oral presentation

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  But you feel that you are
prepared to nost adequately represent the DPWtoday at this
proceedi ng?

MR. LAYTON: | believe so, yes.

CHAI RPERSON REID: Okay. M. Watson, | don't
have a problemwith M. Layton. W did receive your letters.
However, at the previous hearing, my recollection is that we
requested that there be representation. And even
notw t hstanding that, | have no problemw th M. Layton
representing the DPWhere today. |If there is no objection
with any of my coll eagues --

BOARD MEMBER G LREATH: | have no objection

CHAI RPERSON REID: -- then we can proceed.

Okay. Thank you very nuch.
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MR. LAYTON: Good norning

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Speak | oudly.

MR. LAYTON: I'IlIl try. Thank you.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Okay.

MR. LAYTON: M nane is Layton. |'mthe
Adm ni strator for Transportation Planning, D.C. Departnent of
Public Works. W' re here to provide an update of our
testinmony that was provided back in January. The testinony --
we provided witten testinony to the Board on February 8th.

In that testinony, we indicated the types of
di scussions and activities that the Departnment had pursued
subsequent to the January hearing. Qur concerns when we
attended the January hearing was that the proposed hospita
woul d i nmpact the residential comunity in the Foggy Bottom
area to the west of the hospital

We had sonme concerns about New Hanpshire Avenue
and 24th Street being able to handle the increased truck
traffic. W had some concerns about tine regarding the
energency entrance and the traffic and pedestrian inpacts
resulting fromthe emergency entrance. W had sone questions
and concerns about the | oading dock area, the width of the
si dewal ks, especially on 23rd Street, and also the conbi ned
i mpacts of other devel opment occurring in the area.

We did neet with both proponents of the
hospital and their traffic consultants, as well as residents

who are concerned about the proposed relocation. The project
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proponents nade several recomrendati ons which hel ped address
sonme of our earlier concerns, and our understandi ng of the
solutions or recomrendations are as foll ows.

That there would be a change to the traffic
pattern at the emergency entrance to reduce the vehicul ar and
pedestrian conflicts. Wat we agreed to was that the entrance
woul d be nmoved from the New Hanmpshire Avenue side of the
energency entrance to the 23rd Street side.

We al so requested that a traffic signal be
pl aced just south of the exit on New Hanpshire Avenue to stop
traffic so that the exit to the energency area woul d not be
bl ocked by vehicles queuing up to enter the traffic circle.

In addition, the hospital agreed to signage and
to modi fy the pavenent and the sidewal k adjacent to the
entrances to alert pedestrians to the enmergency entrance, and
al so the sanme thing would be done at the main entrance and at
t he | oadi ng dock areas, so that there would be a change in the
pavement type to alert pedestrians that there was a change in
use of the sidewal k at that |ocation. There was also to be
some signage placed there to, again, alert pedestrians of
possible traffic.

One of the | oading docks would be | engthened to
allow the |l argest size delivery truck they would anticipate to
fully enter the | oading area. The hospital indicated they
woul d keep the | oading doors closed at all tinmes except when

trucks were either entering or existing, and that also
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hospital staff would be available to help direct traffic as
needed to allow the trucks to back in or back out of the
| oadi ng areas.

We al so tal ked about trying to schedul e
deliveries to avoid rush hour, and also during tines in the
early -- early norning hours and eveni ng hours when residents
woul d be expected to be home and that -- in order to ensure
that these trucks don't inpact upon the residents' quality of
life.

We al so tal ked about trying to cone up with a
traffic pattern for trucks so as to nminimze the inmpacts on
the residential conmunity. We cane up with a scenario that we
t hought mininmzed that inmpact. But as we're finding with
trying to tinker with this facility and trying to mtigate one
set of concerns, you sonetinmes generate additional problens.

So what we're recomendi ng at this point is use
of 23rd Street for the truck traffic until it gets to H, and
then go west on H, and then north on 24th and New Hanpshire to
t he | oadi ng areas.

VICE CHAIR KING |I'msorry. Do you have a map
t hat shows --

MR. LAYTON: | don't have one with nme, but we
can provide you with one.

VICE CHAIR KING Wuld you do -- say that
agai n now.

MR. LAYTON: That trucks -- we would |like the
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delivery trucks to stay out of the Foggy Bottom residenti al
comunity --

VI CE CHAIR KING  Yeah.

MR. LAYTON: -- or, I'msorry, west of 24th, so
that we woul d have trucks going either north or south on 23rd
Street, dependi ng upon where they were conming from go west on
24th -- I'msorry, west on H Street, and then north on 24th to
t he | oadi ng dock, which would be at 24th and New Jersey Avenue
-- or 24th and New Hanpshire Avenue, |'m sorry.

VICE CHAIR KING 24th is the one that goes
down towards the Watergate. |Is that --

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

VICE CHAIR KING And that's New Hanpshire?

CHAI RPERSON REI D: New Hanpshire.

MR. LAYTON: Well, that's New Hanpshire.
Basically, you would be going one block west on H Street to
24t h, and then north. And there is a -- within a half a

bl ock, let's say, there is that intersection with New Jersey

and -- where New Hanmpshire and 24th intersect with each other.
But we'll provide you with a nmap
VICE CHAIR KING Please do. I'malittle --

oh, wait a minute. Thank you

MR. LAYTON: So 23rd Street would be the main
access drive, then west on H, north on 24th.

VICE CHAIR KING Oh, | see. Okay. And the

| oadi ng dock is right there where --
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MR. LAYTON: The | oading dock is on 24th and --

VICE CHAIR KING -- where that little sort of
triangle is at | and 24th.

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

VICE CHAIR KING And is there any way of
guar anteei ng that that would happen? | nean --

MR. LAYTON: Short of having sonebody out
there, you know, fromthe city governnent 24 hours a day, no.
But, again, the hospital we're presuming will cooperate, or
the residents will let us know.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  WIIl the streets be
posted in any way?

MR. LAYTON: Again, this is at this point a
recommended solution that is on the table. 1 think as we get
into the actual approval of public space pernits and all that
some final decisions would be nade as to signage and ot her
consi derati ons.

Just to continue and wap up the types of
mtigation neasures that were discussed --

VICE CHAIR KING  Excuse ne. Just one nonment.
So there might well be a queue on 24th Street of heavy
vehicles waiting to go into the |oading dock? |Is that where
t hey woul d queue, on 24th Street?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, there are | believe
t hree | oadi ng docks within the building.

VICE CHAIR KING Onh, indeed? Where? Wth
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access from where?

MR. LAYTON: On 24th Street. M understandi ng
is that the loading area is three bays, if | remenber
correctly fromthe proposal, or it has three | oading areas
within that area.

CHAI RPERSON REI D: My understandi ng was that
rather than trust queuing that there would only be a linited
amount of deliveries per day.

VICE CHAIR KING Yeah. But --

CHAI RPERSON REID:  And to be dispersed
t hroughout the day.

VICE CHAIR KING  Well, just as not using New
Hanpshire Avenue is an adnmirable goal, not having people
queuing up is also an admirable goal. But |I don't see, again,
short of having Ken and Gary standing out there with shotguns,
that you can stop it, if the delivery people want to do
what ever they damm wel | pl ease

Proceed.

MR. LAYTON: The final nitigation neasure we
di scussed is the question of w dening the sidewal k, so that
there is adequate room for pedestrians, especially on the 23rd
Street side.

Again, our position is that these efforts
hel ped the situation with respect to inpacts on the
residential comunity. But we acknow edge that this is a

difficult site to develop. It's a smaller piece of |and than
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the current hospital site. It's bordered by, really, just two
functioning streets, whereas the existing site has better
access on all four sides.

Again, as we attenpted to mitigate one set of
i mpacts as we saw them we found that in doing so we generated
other inpacts. So we have yet to cone up with a perfect
solution that is going to conpletely protect the residential
comunity and al so ensure that traffic will flow at all tinmes
uni npeded.

But, again, this is a residential comunity
that is in the, you know, center of the city. It's very close
to the dowmmtown area. There are major institutions around it,
and it has existing congestion.

This facility will help reduce sonme of the
vehicular traffic that's going into the parking lot. That
will be reduced, and the parking ot will be nmoved to the
east. But there will be nore truck traffic. So there's a --
we found a constant bal ancing and tradeoff, sone of them
positive and sone of them negative, as we've tried to dea
with this particular project.

So, in conclusion, while these efforts help
address sonme of the Departnent's concerns, they don't address
all of our concerns. Because of the nature of the facility
and its proposed location, there will be tines when |oca
residents, local traffic, and |ocal pedestrians will be

i nconveni enced by the emergency vehicles and delivery
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vehi cl es.

But, again, we think that we've tried to do as
best we can in working with the proponent and the comunity to
try to balance this as best we can.

That concl udes our remarKks.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Thank you.

Board menbers?

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN: M. Layton, it's been
represented to us that in the event of any devel opnent on this
site that one could reasonably contenplate that the |ocation
of a | oading dock would have to be where this is proposed to
be | ocated. Do you share that opinion?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, | think the way the
hospital is designed and set up the | oading dock probably
needs to be on 24th Street or on the New Hanpshire Avenue side
of the building. W looked, in our first set of conmments in
January, at noving it to the 23rd Street side.

Here again, we found there were sone advantages
and that now the | oadi ng dock woul d be away fromthe
resi dential neighborhood. But 23rd Street, west side of that
-- of 23rd Street is where you have nost of the pedestrian
traffic com ng out of the subway station. That's where the
subway entrance and exit is.

So there would be, you know, nore potential
conflicts between pedestrians on the sidewal k and trucks

backi ng i n and backing out. So the question is, you know,
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which is worse, subjecting the pedestrians on 23rd Street

com ng out of the subway to the truck traffic or the residents
on the 24t h- New Hanpshire Avenue side? Neither of these are
attractive solutions, but on the whole we thought that the
24th Street is perhaps the overall best solution

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  Well, let ne just
recast ny question a little bit, then. |In view of what you
said, could you foresee a | oadi ng dock being placed on 23rd
Street in connection with sone other institutional devel oprment
on that site? O are your coments regarding the -- I'm
sorry. Did | say 24th Street? | meant 23rd.

Do you see 23rd Street as a feasible |ocation
for a | oading dock for any devel opment that m ght be
reasonably contenplated on this site?

MR. LAYTON: It's certainly possible. But,
again, it wwuld -- we would be concerned about how many trucks
woul d be coming in, the size of those trucks, the tines of day
that those trucks would be conming in. 23rd Street has sone
advantages in that it's a major arterial, but there are some
negatives in that it's -- it has a lot of congestion on it.
It's a major comruter route

So it would depend upon the nature of the
institution or business which is located there, the types of
trucks, and what tines they arrive.

Again, any loading facility on 23rd Street

woul d have to al so be sensitive to the heavy pedestrian
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traffic com ng out of that subway station. |[It's possible,
yes, but it would need to be carefully managed.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  Well, do you believe
that the traffic and the | oading access, and so forth, could
be carefully nmanaged with hospital activity?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, we're going on the
basis of what the hospital tells us, and they indicate that
they will seek to nanage that |oading facility to mnimze the
i nconveni ence on residents and pedestri ans.

BOARD MEMBER G LREATH: Is it fair to say if an
of fice building were built there that there would be sone
i nherent inconveni ence and some difficulties you would have to
try to mitigate, and that you woul d never achi eve a perfect
solution in regards to what kind of activity you put there or
what ki nd of use?

MR. LAYTON: Correct. Again, this is a --
think you're absolutely right. This is a residential
nei ghbor hood right on the edge of the business district. So
any further encroachnent of business or institutiona
activities is going to have sone potential inmpacts. And our
goal was to try to minimze those as much as possible.

VICE CHAIR KING  However, would you not agree
that a hospital has a nore around-the-clock -- and with its
energency vehicl es and heavy delivery of -- not only of goods
and so forth but of human beings, has a much greater inpact

than an office building which presumably woul d be, you know,
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operating at full tilt from9:00 to 5:00 Mynday through
Fri day.

I nean, surely you nust admit that a hospita
has a much greater inmpact than an institution of -- of a
busi ness or philanthropic nature woul d have.

MR. LAYTON: That's certainly possible. Again,
I think if you speak strictly of truck traffic that's probably
the case. But if you were to put an office building there
that had an enpl oyees garage, in addition to a | oading area,
then you'd have a different kind of traffic pattern

But yes, | would guess, again, depending upon
the types of tenants in the office building, you would have
nore truck traffic resulting froma hospital

CHAI RPERSON REID: I n the original report, M.
Layton, you had assessed that the |oading docks should be
configured so that trucks could come into the |oading docks
and be able to turn around and cone back out. Have you -- |et
me preface it by saying that in the report that was given --
subsequent report by GW that was not the case.

However, they did nmanage to configure the
| oadi ng docks such that the trucks could come in, but they
woul d still have to back out. What type of resolution did you
all come to in regard to that issue?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, we did discuss the
possibility of enlarging the | oading area, so that trucks

could turn around inside and be able to drive in frontways and
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drive out front first. The hospital and their traffic
consul tants indicated that there was not enough roomw thin
the building to allow that much maneuvering space. It is a
small site.

But what they did agree to do is | engthen one
of the | oading areas so that the | arge 18-wheelers could pul
in fully, so that the doors could be closed. So that was the
sort of conmprom se that was arrived at.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  That was one of the aspects
of it. The other one was -- and it seened to be a sore spot
-- in regards to the backing out. Now, as | understand it,
the trucks will pull down past the |oading dock and then back
into the | oadi ng dock?

MR. LAYTON: That is correct.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  And there was -- are we on?

VICE CHAIR KING Is it working? Can you hear
me? Is it better?

CHAI RPERSON REID:  And then that, then, went to
the problem of taking the parking spaces in order for that to
be done. In your opinion, is that solution the best possible
solution in this particular situation?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, | think that given
the nature of the site and the constraints that exist there,
delivery trucks will need to back into the |oading area and
then be able to drive out front first. 24th Street is fairly

narrow. New Hanpshire Avenue is a little bit w der.
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The hospital indicated that they woul d nmanage
t he | oadi ng docks so that there would be personnel there to
hel p direct the trucks and stop traffic when necessary to
ensure that pedestrians are not trying to cross in front of
trucks that are backing.

We took a | ook at the number of parking spaces
that were on the street and have identified that | guess there
woul d be about 12 nmetered spaces along the north side of H
Street, between 23rd and 24th. And then on the east side of
24t h Street, between H and New Hanmpshire, there are 16 netered
par ki ng spaces.

We probably need to take a nore careful |ook at
that. But one of the things that we would consider in |ooking
at the final public space permts and approvals for the
hospital is the possible removal of those parking spaces al ong
the curb to give the trucks nore maneuvering room

CHAI RPERSON REI D: 28 spaces all together?

MR. LAYTON: That's correct.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  Why? |Is 28 necessary?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, New Hanpshire -- let
me get the figures on this here.

VICE CHAIR KING | thought the trucks weren't
goi ng anywhere near New Hanpshire Avenue? Wy would you have
to take out --

MR. LAYTON: Well, there's | think a very snal

section of New Hanmpshire right in front of the |oading area
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VICE CHAIR KING But there's a triangle of --

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

VICE CHAIR KING -- there. Are you going to
take the triangle out?

MR. LAYTON: No. |'msaying that the parking
is between New Hanpshire and 24th Street. So it's --

VICE CHAIR KING Ch, this area.

MR. LAYTON: -- between New Hanpshire and
H Street.

VICE CHAIR KING  Between New Hanpshire and H?
How big -- |I'msorry.

MR. LAYTON: It's on 24th. The parking is on
24th -- I'msorry, the parking is on --

VICE CHAIR KING Oh. So you're going to take
all --

MR. LAYTON: -- the east side of 24th.

VICE CHAIR KING -- of the parking out between

t he back of the hospital and H Street, is that it? No parking
there at all?

MR. LAYTON: That's one possibility.

VICE CHAIR KING How many parking spaces does
that elim nate?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, on H-- on the truck
route that we're proposing, on H Street it would be 12 spaces,
and then on 24th Street it would be 16 spaces. And that

includes that little triangle right in front of the I oading
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area.
VICE CHAIR KING But there's no parking on the
triangle.
MR. LAYTON: Correct.
VICE CHAIR KING Is there?
MR. LAYTON: There's a couple of spaces there,
| believe.

CHAI RPERSON REID: Oh. So the parking spaces
that you're referring to are for the trucks to back in, as
well as to allow themthe necessary roomto be able to
negoti ate those streets.

MR. LAYTON: Correct. Yeah. The main concern
is that 24th Street is 32 feet wide. Wth the current
al l owance for parking -- that's seven feet on either side of
the street for a total of 14 feet is taken up wth parking,
which | eaves 18 feet for trucks to be able to maneuver back
and forth.

VICE CHAIR KING This is a two-way street?

MR, LAYTON: It is a two-way street. So that,
you know, any large tractor-trailer, which is eight and a half
feet wide, it's going to be a fairly tight street. |If anybody
is double parking, or if anybody is unloading furniture or
doi ng any other deliveries on 24th Street, that would be a
fairly tight fit.

Let me see if | can find ny information here on

H Street. Now, the potential problemon H Street also is the
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-- that intersection, or at the corner of 24th Street. Cur
traffic surveyors indicated that there's a I ot of parking very
close to that intersection. Some of it is perhaps illega

par ki ng which occurs.

And that as a result, the ability of trucks to
turn that corner night be somewhat restricted unless parking
were conpletely elimnated on those two streets. At |east on
the -- on one side --

VICE CHAIR KING We're talking about --

MR. LAYTON: -- of those two streets.

VICE CHAIR KING Have you discussed with the
hospital -- or the university authorities their notion that
they will elimnate the parking that exists in the proposed
hospital site and will be building the hospital at the sane
time that they are expandi ng the parking garage that's a
coupl e of blocks away. So that --

MR. LAYTON: Yes.

VICE CHAIR KING -- in fact, they will be
elimnating -- | can't remenber how many spaces it is -- 100
and -- over -- 265 spaces. They're replacing themw th only

200 spaces, you understand.

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

VICE CHAIR KING But that there will be 265
cars dunped into that area trying to use the streets, which
are going to be closed by your renmoving the on street parking

and by the construction vehicles and all of that.
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MR. LAYTON: Well, the parking that we're
talking -- let me back up for just a second. Before we would
consi der renoving any parking, we would want to conduct
meetings with the local residents, and we would want to
conduct nmeetings with the university. W're not going to just
do this without holding further discussions.

Ri ght now, this is a suggestion that's on the
table to accomodate the truck traffic that we would
anticipate and try to keep out of the residential comunity
further to the west.

Those are netered spaces, which neans they're
designed for short-termuse. It's not neant to be conmmuter
parking. It's not meant to be staff parking. It's neant to
be short-termparking with a turnaround in themto acconmodate
busi ness and visitors and that kind of use.

So, you know, the existence or the |lack of
exi stence of these spaces is not part of the nitigation
package for putting the hospital here.

VICE CHAIR KING No. But do you think -- what
is your opinion, your professional opinion, of their -- rather
t han expandi ng the parking facility and then destroying 265
space parking area -- | nean, what do you think?

MR. LAYTON: Well, that's kind of a no-brainer.
I think that the sequence would -- the preferable sequence
woul d be to have the new parking in place or a tenporary

solution in place while the new parking is conpleted before
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the existing parking was taken --

VICE CHAIR KING Yeah. But they're going to
trod out 150 spaces at the Kennedy Center, which is their
panacea for all parking problens. But we'll see. Ckay.

Did you have other questions? | have another
one. | amjust terrified of this thought of the emergency
entrance and exit for the hospital. | happen to use New
Hampshire Avenue a great deal in the evenings when | go to the
Kennedy Center, as | frequently do, fromwhere | live in
Nor t hwest .

The traffic entering, |eaving, that whole
Washington Circle area is, as |I'msure you know, ghastly. But
sonmehow the exit to New Hanpshire Avenue is perhaps the nost
difficult exit fromthat circle, particularly because of the
nunber of pedestrians that seemto be nmoving around through
that intersection.

Is there any change in their plan for the
emergency entrance and exit over what they originally
proposed? How are they mtigating what | consider to be just
an appal li ngly dangerous situation?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, the --

VICE CHAIR KING | mean, at least it's a
hospital, so if they mame people they can -- they'll have to
take care of them

(Laughter.)

But it seens to nme that there are going to be
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weekly accidents at that spot.

MR. LAYTON: Well, what has occurred is that we
had some concerns about the entrance to the enmergency area
bei ng on New Hanpshire Avenue, and that there was a very short
turning space for the emergency vehicles as they canme around
the circle fromthe northwest into that New Jersey Avenue --
or New Hanpshire Avenue, and that they would need to make a
quick right and a quick left to get in there.

And we were concerned especially about that
left turn into the emergency entrance on New Hanpshire
especially with the possibility that traffic queued up to get
into the circle northbound on New Hanpshire woul d be bl ocki ng
t hat entrance.

And so what we suggested as a not perfect but
better solution is to put the entrance for the emergency
vehicles on 23rd Street. That gives the emergency vehicles a
little bit nore distance to negotiate over to the right side
of the circle, and then they would be nmaking a right turn into
the emergency entrance, rather than a left turn

And presumably, the pedestrians would have a
better shot at seeing the emergency vehicl es approaching.

Agai n, there would be signage, and there would
be a change in the pavenment to alert pedestrians that there's
sonet hing different occurring here. And then the exit would
be on New Hanmpshire Avenue side. And, again, it's nost often

less critical in terms of emergency vehicle exiting the
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entrance, but it would still be --

VICE CHAIR KING  The argunent --

MR. LAYTON: -- be a slightly better solution

VICE CHAIR KING  The argunment for not putting
t he | oadi ng dock on 23rd Street was because of the heavy
pedestrian traffic on 23rd Street. So it seems to ne that a
| oadi ng dock is much | ess dangerous than an emergency -- |
understand that two right turns are perhaps marginally |ess
dangerous. But we're tal king about a very heavy pedestrian
area, a very heavy traffic -- | nmean, it just is -- it's --
you know, it's a terrifying thought.

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, this is a difficult
site. It has constraints to it in terns of size and |ocation
and surrounding |land uses. And of the options that we | ooked
at, this seemed to be the best available option fromboth a
pedestrian safety and traffic novenent.

BOARD MEMBER G LREATH. Madam Chair, | have a
gquestion. This is a hypothetical question. |[If GWhad
deternmined early on that they sinply wanted to denolish the
exi sting hospital and build there, nmake it a nmodern facility
wi th appropriate |oading, and so forth, and keeping the
par ki ng across New Hanpshire, and people having to traverse
fromthe parking over there, would there have been sinilar
probl ems, or would the existing site have been far better? O
is it just because of the nature of the area, the urbani zed

nature and so forth, that any facility put there -- a hospita
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facility -- there are going to be some problenms you have to
try to deal with?

MR. LAYTON: Well, | think constructing a new
hospital at the existing site would help mtigate some of the
traffic concerns. First of all, it's a larger piece of
property, so you' ve got nore flexibility on the usage of it.
Secondly, you've got four streets surrounding it. That's a
much wi der frontage on Washington Circle. So effectively
you' ve got four sides to work with

The loading facilities are kept on H Street.
That's, again, nmore of a business |and use, and we're -- |'m
sorry -- | Street. Thank you. That woul d perhaps provide a
better solution in ternms of the |oading dock's inpacts on the
surroundi ng residenti al nei ghborhood. You've got nore
di stance to deal with the emergency entrance.

All inall, it would be a better site in terms
of the traffic inpacts and inpacts on the residential
nei ghbor hood.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN: M. Layton, could you
educate me on the way in which the district regulates, if it
does, truck traffic arriving and departnent from | oadi ng docks
all over the central enploynment area? W now have to contend
with this 18-wheelers, which | guess we have to take under
federal law. But how many | oadi ng docks in your judgment,
just ball park, were ever designed to accommpdate vehicles of

that size that are located in the central enploynment area?

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

MR. LAYTON: That I'mnot sure. 1|'d have to
check with our Public Space Permits Ofice to see what the
permtting has been for those kinds of loading facilities.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN: Do you actually have a
regul atory regi nen that says to sonebody who has a | oading
dock that they may not receive trucks of a certain size?

MR. LAYTON: | would want to doubl echeck to
make sure, but | know that our Public Space Permts Ofice
revi ews applications for |oading docks and curb cuts, and
regul ates the distances fromintersections and al so regul ates
the width of |oading areas and entrances to parKking
facilities.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLI N:  But you're talking
about newy constructed | oading areas, is that correct? What
about existing | oading areas? Does an existing |oading area
have any regulation with respect to the size of the vehicles
that it acconmpdat es?

MR. LAYTON: |'d have to doubl echeck on that.
I'"d hate to guess as to that. But my preference would be to
check with our public space permts to see to what extent we
can regul ate the types of trucks that enter |oading
facilities.

VICE CHAIR KING Wuld you --

MR LAYTON: But | --

VICE CHAIR KING -- get that information and

provide it?
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MR. LAYTON: Sure. | can provide that early
next week.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  And if the answer is
no, that is to say if the Departnent does not regulate the
size of vehicles that can be accessing existing |oadi ng docks,
how woul d the problenms that are confronting us on this
particul ar project differ fromthose that exist with respect
to existing | oadi ng docks throughout the central enployment
area?

I can see many | oadi ng docks -- sonme actually
are in the record and pictured -- where it strikes ne that an
18- wheel er could not be accommpdated wi t hout serious
di sruption of adjacent traffic or both pedestrian and
vehi cul ar.

So | think I, for one, would want an education
on what the Departnent does to assure that |oading docks that
are already in existence are not contributing to congestion
and di sruption because of the size of the vehicles.

MR. LAYTON: Correct. | understand, and |']
check with our Public Space Permits Ofice and try to get a
response back to the Board first thing next week

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLI N:  And does the Depart nment
regul ate at all the hours during which vehicles can access
| oadi ng docks? Are you aware of any regul ation that addresses
t hat ?

MR. LAYTON: | believe we do, yes. But, again,
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I will check and make sure that the answer is correct and
accurate for the Board.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  Okay. Thank you.

MR. LAYTON: Again, that's all regul ated
t hrough Departnent of Public Wrks comenting to the
Depart nent of Consuner and Regul atory Affairs, which would
actually issue permts with respect to loading facilities.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  Picking up on just a
gquestion that Ms. King asked you, would it be your
recommendation to this Board that if we approved this project
we -- sort of a condition that the new parking facilities be
devel oped and made avail abl e before the elimnation of any
parking on site?

MR. LAYTON: | certainly think that there --
ei ther the new parking needs to be provided or there needs to
be a workabl e contingency plan to handl e the parking during
the interimphase, so that the parking does not overflow into
the surrounding residential neighborhood or comrerci al
streets.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLI N:  Thank you.

CHAI RPERSON REID: M. Layton, fromthe initial
report that you had subnmitted in which you indicated -- you
outlined for us several of the negative inpacts that this
| ocati on woul d have on the neighboring community, in that
report to the -- your subsequent report where you had met with

GW and then through negotiations and di scussi ons proposed
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several ideas or suggestions for mtigation of sane.

Do you feel that if, in fact, the hospital --
GW-- would incorporate all of the itens that you suggested
that that would then give you a confort level as far as this
particular location is concerned? Wuld that be workable for
you?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, | think the first set
of commrents that we provided back in January, for the January
hearing, many of those, upon further exami nation, we found
were either not workable within that site or had equal or
Wor se negative consequences.

So the nitigation package that was devel oped in
Decenber for the January hearing was taken off the table.

VWhat we have in its place are those suggestions that have been
of fered by the university in February and that are part of our
February 8th testinmony to the Board.

Those nodifications we think would help
mtigate sone of the inpacts that we believe will result from
the hospital. But, again, given the nature of the comunity,
the fact that it's already congested, there will be tines when
there will be inmpacts on the adjacent streets -- if a large
nunber of delivery trucks arrive, or if other activities are
going on in the business or residential comunity.

There will be tines when traffic and
pedestrians in the nei ghborhood nmay be inconveni enced. But we

think that the approach that's on the table now is probably
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t he best overall bal ancing of the hospital needs and the
comunity's needs.

CHAI RPERSON REID: Do you think that -- my
gquestion -- what |I'mgetting to, M. Layton, is, do you think
that -- notw thstanding the fact that there would be a | esser
impact if -- incorporating the mitigating suggestions that you
made, do you think that, all things considered, that it would
be adequate in regard to safety issues -- not so nmuch
i nconveni ence because that's -- to nme, that's a given, know ng
that sometimes you may have to be inconveni enced, but in
regard to the safety aspect.

MR. LAYTON: | think in regard with the safety
aspects we're fairly confortable with the proposal as it is
currently presented. Again, there is -- you know, there is
| oadi ng docks and traffic all over the city, and that doesn't
say, again, it's a perfect solution. But we believe that this
facility would be as safe as any other operation in the city
where you have traffic comi ng and goi ng 24 hours a day.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  All right. Thank you.

Ot her questions?

VICE CHAIR KING W all know that during the
construction phase of any project that there is always ghastly
consequences to the surroundi ng nei ghborhood. GW has given us
some | anguage about how they're going to put in contracts with
anybody who is working on this project, that their enployees

will not park on the city streets, that they will be bussed in
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or vanned in from sone renote | ocation

In your experience, does that kind of stuff
work? O are the streets still clogged with construction
wor kers' vehicles? |'mnot tal king about the -- you know, the
traffic and trucks and disruption associated with the building
project. |'mtalking about, you know, the masons and the
pl umbers and the workers, |aborers, and so forth.

Have you had any experience of nitigating the
i mpact of that -- of l|aborers parking on the streets?

MR. LAYTON: No, | amnot familiar with this
approach bei ng used anywhere else. And we'd sort of have to
take a look at it to make sure it works. Again, here in this
instance | think we have a very vigilant comunity. And if
agreements are nade to do certain things during the
construction phase that aren't being nmet, |I'msure we would
hear about it.

VICE CHAIR KING Yeah. Wll, it's going to be
sonething in the contract where, you know, there is no penalty
for anybody if it doesn't happen, unfortunately. But | was
just curious if you knew of any sort of prototype of
mtigating | aborer parking when you've got a construction
proj ect.

MR. LAYTON: Again, I'mnot famliar with any
i nstance where this has been tried in the past. But as part
of nmy questions with our Public Space Ofice, | will --

VI CE CHAIR KING  Ckay.
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MR. LAYTON: -- 1'Ill check and see if there
have been other experiences and whether they were successful

VICE CHAIR KING |'d appreciate it.

CHAI RPERSON REID: Let nme just piggyback on the
gquestion. Let me just address Ms. King. |In the construction
managenment plan, it's my understanding there was an agreenent
that GWwould go into -- with the contractors, and certainly
there woul d have to be some type of provision in the event
that they did not conply with what was contained within that
pl an.

VICE CHAIR KING | don't recall that GW--
when they -- |'msure that when they speak today that they
will deal with that. But | don't recall that they made any --
that there was any guarantee it was going to be best efforts
to -- and including sone unenforceable | anguage in their
contracts.

CHAI RPERSON REID: Well, it seenms -- go ahead.

VICE CHAIR KING So | don't -- you know, | --
| would be very grateful if DPWwould let us knowif there's
an prototype agreement or anything that DPWcan do to nitigate
the inmpact on this very fragile nei ghborhood of the
construction should this project be approved.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  That's the purpose of the
plan. Definitely we will go into that, because what is the
sense of even having a plan if you don't have any type of

penalties inmposed or any -- in order to make sure that there's
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conpl i ance.

Any ot her questions? Al right. Cross
exam nation. M. Watson?

MR. WATSON: Thank you. Matthew Watson for
Advi sory Nei ghborhood Commi ssion 2A.

M. Layton, | believe you indicated that you
di scussed with George Washi ngton University mnmitigations and

that mitigation plan was agreed to. Could you describe for

the Board any changes in the building -- and I'mtal king about

outside the building -- but the building that were nade to

respond to the issues which were raised at the first hearing?

MR. LAYTON: Yes. | believe the one
nodi fication to the building that was offered by the hospita
and their traffic consultants was to | engthen one of the
| oadi ng docks to accommpdate the |arge trucks.

MR. WATSON: So other than the | engthening of
one | oadi ng dock inside, the applicant canme forward with
absol utely no change to the building plan, is that correct?

MR. LAYTON: Well, the other changes were to
si gnage, pavenent, and operations.

MR. WATSON: |'m tal ki ng about the building,
the permanent structure that's going to be here for half a
century. No changes, nothing forthcom ng

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, the one change
interior to the building was the | oadi ng dock

MR. WATSON: Now, part of the mitigation that
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you' ve discussed is a | oadi ng managenment procedure, is that
correct?

MR. LAYTON:. Correct.

MR. WATSON: Now, | believe you indicated that
when you had your public space permtting process that this is
the vehicle through which DPW i nposes requirenents as to the
design and structure for loading areas, is that correct?

MR. LAYTON: That is correct.

MR. WATSON: Now, | believe you gave exanpl es
of the distance an entrance would be fromthe corner, the
wi dth of the entrance, is that correct?

MR. LAYTON: Those would be part of the design
features we woul d exam ne

MR. WATSON: Ckay. Now, those are set in
concrete, literally, and have to stay there. They don't need
enforcing. Now, you tal ked about a management plan. Assumne
CGeorge Washington University comes to you and gives you a
wonder ful management plan for the | oadi ng dock, and you grant
the public space pernit on the basis of that nmanagenent plan
The concrete is poured, the building is up, and the | oading
dock is there. \What enforcenent mechani sm does DPW have to
see that that managenent plan continues?

MR. LAYTON: At that point, | guess D.C's
responsibilities relate to the public space. So, for
i nstance, if there were trucks queuing on streets that were

not supposed to be there, we would have the authority, under
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our traffic regulations, | believe, to deal with that.

We woul d need to make sure that there were
mechani sms to require the enforcenent of those operationa
features that either the Departnent could enforce or the
Depart nent of Consuner and Regul atory Affairs could enforce
with respect to private property.

MR. WATSON: \What regul ati ons does Depart ment
of Public Works or Department of Consumer and Regul atory
Affairs have for enforcing an agreenent to have a traffic
manager on site? Are you aware of any?

MR. LAYTON: No.

MR. WATSON: And does DPW have a force of
peopl e who can go and investigate this?

MR. LAYTON: No, we do not.

MR, WATSON: Now, if GNwere to offer -- not to

offer, were to go ahead and put up a private traffic Iight,
not approved by DPW would that be pernissible?

MR. LAYTON: No, it would have to be pernmtted
by the Departnent.

MR. WATSON: Now, you haven't proposed a
traffic light there, have you, for the | oading dock?

MR. LAYTON: Not for the |oading dock, no.

MR. WATSON: Now, you are proposing, however,
that GWcould cone out and manage the traffic on the street.
That is, block the traffic so that trucks can go in and out,

is that correct?
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MR. LAYTON: \What we're suggesting is that they
shoul d have a person who woul d assist w th nmanaging the
traffic while the trucks are trying to back into the facility.

MR. WATSON: Does that include a person who
woul d be in the street stopping traffic?

MR, LAYTON:  Yes.

MR. WATSON: And we've tal ked about the
applicant, though not totally agreed, 30 trucks a day, that's
30 coming in, 30 going out, or 60 tines a day. So you are
saying potentially that 60 times a day a private citizen would
be in the street blocking public traffic, is that correct?

MR. LAYTON: Well, no, I'mnot sure that each
delivery vehicle would require to have traffic blocked in
order to back in or maneuver into the facility. | think we're
tal king about a limted nunmber of trucks that would require,
because of their size, to have traffic blocked so they could
get into the | oading area.

MR. WATSON: \What is the authority in district
regul ations for private persons regularly, on a permanent
basis, blocking traffic for their own private conveni ence of
| oadi ng and unl oadi ng?

MR. LAYTON: |'m not aware of any such
regul ations. | believe during construction cycles that
private devel opers are allowed to block traffic.

MR. WATSON: | asked on a regul ar permanent

basis, not on a tenporary basis for construction or a
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particul ar activity.

MR. LAYTON: No, |'m not aware of that
authority on a pernmanent basis.

MR. WATSON: So this doesn't differ very nuch
froma private traffic light, does it?

MR. LAYTON: Well, it does, | believe, in that
this individual would not be out there 24 hours a day
directing traffic. This individual would be out there
occasionally, several tines a day for safety purposes, to

allow trucks for a mnute or two to be able to back into a

|l oading facility. So | do see that as a little different than

atraffic light.

MR. WATSON: You believe this m ght be two
m nutes of the truck backing in?

MR. LAYTON: | would hope that npst trucks
woul d be able to maneuver into the loading facility within a
m nute or two, yes.

MR. WATSON: And when they are backing up, do
your regulations require that they have a horn soundi ng?

MR. LAYTON: |I'mnot sure if it's a District
regul ation, but | know there are regulations that do require
sonme sort of an audio signal indicating when a truck is
backi ng.

MR. WATSON: So is it correct that if it were
to take two minutes on the average for each truck to be

backing in, and there are 30 trucks a day backing in, that
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that is two minutes per truck. Thirty of them-- that neans
60 minutes or one hour of horn honking every day?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, | think | stated that
it could take up to two minutes for some of the larger trucks,
and that, again, is just an estimate on my part. And, again,

I don't remenber off the top of my head how many trucks of
varying sizes are going to be |oading and unloading on a daily
basis at the location

So | would imagine that, again, there will be
ti mes when sonme of the larger trucks are arriving that there
will be an audible sound that trucks are being -- are
maneuvering into the loading facility. Wether it would be an
hour a day cunul atively, that sounds a little bit excessive.

MR. WATSON: But it could be a considerable
period of tinme.

MR. LAYTON: It will be off and on, yes.

MR. WATSON: And this tinme, you have suggested,
should be linted after 7:00 in the nmorning, before 6:00 in
t he evening, but not at rush hour. So you're saying basically
between 10:00 in the norning and 3:00 in the afternoon?

MR. LAYTON: Correct. We would try to schedule
-- or we would request that nost deliveries be made during
non-rush hour and during times of the evening where residents
woul d be home and be di sturbed.

MR. WATSON: So in a five-hour period, you

coul d have, fromyour one- to two-minute figure, between half

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

an hour and an hour of horn honking within five hours of
| oading, is that correct?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, |I think that's
probably | ooking at the worst case scenario of the
description. | think periodically there will be noise from
trucks backing into the |loading facility.

MR. WATSON: Now, you have al so suggested that
there would be flashing lights, | believe, at the entrances to
t he | oadi ng dock, the entrances to the -- and exits fromthe
emergency entrance, and the entrances to the main driveway at
the hospital, is that correct?

MR. LAYTON: That's correct.

MR. WATSON: Has George Washi ngton University
Hospital agreed to those warning |ights?

MR. LAYTON: Let ne doubl echeck nmy notes. But
| believe we have, in terns of the | oading dock and the
emergency entrance, and | believe we also tal ked about signage
and paverent nodifications primarily to the main entrance.

MR. WATSON: Now, with regard to the energency
entrance and exit warning lights, over what time period would
those |ights be flashing?

MR. LAYTON: Again, | think what we would Iike
to see for both the | oading and emergency period, if there
could be some way to sort of arrange that so that they would
be activated when that area was in use.

MR. WATSON: But the enmergency entrance and
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exit is going to be in use 24 hours a day, is it not?

MR. LAYTON: That is correct.

MR. WATSON: So would the lights at the
energency entrance and exit have to be flashing 24 hours a
day?

MR. LAYTON: They woul d unless there was sone
-- again, sone sort of a nechani sm worked out so that they
woul d only flash when a vehicle was approaching.

MR. WATSON: Are you aware of any places this
mechani smis used for enmergency vehicles?

MR, LAYTON: No, |'m not.

MR. WATSON: Now, if a commercial establishnment
in aresidential area -- or any area in the District of
Col umbia -- wanted to put up a flashing sign, would this be
allowed in the District of Colunbia?

MR. LAYTON: No, they would need to get
permi ssion fromthe District Government to put up any sort of
flashing sign.

MR. WATSON: Do we allow any flashing signs
anywhere in the city?

MR. LAYTON: I'mtrying to think. Other than
school s, that's perhaps the one instance that | can think of
off the top of my head. Again, | can try to check and see if
there's other instances.

MR. WATSON: And school s operate only dayti e,

is that correct?
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MR. LAYTON: That is correct.

MR. WATSON: Now, New Hanpshire Avenue, |
bel i eve you described in your first report, as being a street
of largely residential character, is that correct?

MR. LAYTON: That's correct.

MR. WATSON: Now, would you describe how a 24-
hour flashing light on a street of usual residential character
conports with the District's policy for residential
nei ghbor hoods?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, there is a precedent
of having flashing signs during the day or flashing lights
during the daytime in residential areas adjacent to schools.
The street there is one that probably could accommdate a
flashing yellow light, that could be designed in such a way so
that it would alert pedestrians and traffic.

W t hout being overly obtrusive to the
surroundi ng nei ghborhoods, it could be, you know, cupped wth
a cover so that the -- it's only observed by individuals who
are approaching it either in vehicles or wal king on the
si dewal k.

MR. WATSON: This woul d be approached, then, by
residents who are regularly wal king on their own sidewal ks, is
that correct?

MR. LAYTON: That is correct.

MR. WATSON: Now, woul d you describe other

pl aces where we have flashing lights to warn pedestrians in
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the city? You referred to school flashing lights. MW
under st andi ng, the school flashing lights are to warn vehicles
on the street, and they're located out in the street. Wuld
you descri be where the Departnent of Public Works has required
pedestrian warning |ights?

MR. LAYTON: Again, |I'd need to check with our
Public Space Office to determ ne whether there is any | oading
areas or other locations where there are warning lights. |
have a recollection that some do exist, but 1'd like to
doubl echeck on that and get back to the Board.

MR. WATSON: Now, you've also tal ked about
pavement marki ng, where the pavenent woul d be distinguished
when you were crossing a driveway, is that correct?

MR. LAYTON: That is correct.

MR. WATSON: Now, let's |look at the pavenent,
then, as we |l eave the netro station and wal k basically north
on 23rd Street. Do you know how many crossings of the
si dewal k are projected by GW Hospital?

MR. LAYTON: | believe there would be two for
the main entrance and one for the energency entrance.

MR. WATSON: So that's three crossings of the
si dewal k.

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. WATSON: OF approximately how rmuch
di stance?

MR. LAYTON: |'d have to go and mneasure.

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

can't remenber off the top of ny head the | ength of that
di stance fromthe subway.

MR. WATSON: Is it less than a bl ock?

MR. LAYTON: It's about a city bl ock,
beli eve, from --

MR. WATSON: So you're saying there would be
three of these markings, and | assune -- would the markings be
on both sides of each of these driveways?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, what we're talking
about is a change in the pavement type.

MR. WATSON: The pavenent type woul d change as
you approach each of the three driveways.

MR. LAYTON: Correct. As you cross each of the
three driveways.

MR. WATSON: And the pavenent -- so the
pavenment type woul d al so change as you approached the
driveways in either direction, is that correct?

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. WATSON: So you woul d have six sets of
t hese warni ng pavenents in one block, is that correct?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, nmy understanding is
that the pavenment woul d change at the entrance and exit to the
mai n entrance and also at the entrance to the energency. So
there would be three areas in the sidewal k where you woul d
have a different col or pavenent.

MR. WATSON:. Three areas, but on both sides of
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the entrance or exit. That cones to six. As you're walking
up, | get to pavenent change, driveway, pavenent change,
little bit of other space, pavenment change, driveway, pavement
change, pavenent change, energency entrance, pavenent change,
is that correct?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, nmy understanding is
that the pavenment change would be on the driveway itself. In
ot her words, the driveway, as it crosses the sidewal k, would
not be of the same material that the sidewal k was constructed.
So | would interpret it as being three changes of the pavenent
at each of the driveways.

MR. WATSON: So the pedestrian who is talking
to his fell ow student wal ki ng al ong woul dn't be up to this
pavenment change until he actually stepped out into the
driveway, is that your proposal?

MR. LAYTON:. Correct.

MR. WATSON: Do you believe that sufficiently
warns a pedestrian, to wait until they're in harms way before
you have the warning?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, | think that's --
it's not unusual throughout the city where you have driveways
and entrances for garages and entrances for |oading
facilities. That you do have to sort of pay attention as
you're wal king along the street as to what's going on around
you.

And what we're attenpting to do is nake a
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di stinguishing feature here within the pavenent so that the
citizens wal king al ong the sidewal k have a cue that there is
an entrance here.

MR. WATSON: Now, on March 18th of this year
about a nmonth ago, you wote a letter to the Zoni ng Comri ssi on
in Case Number 98-14C, with regard to the Sol ar Buil ding, |
believe, is that correct?

MR, LAYTON:  Yes.

MR. WATSON: And did you not say in that
letter, "We do not reconmend garage access fromK Street side
of the building in that this street carries nore vehicul ar and
pedestrian traffic than 16th Street and would present the
potential for nore pedestrian/vehicular conflicts"?

MR. LAYTON: That is correct.

MR. WATSON: How far is that corner fromthe
metro station?

MR. LAYTON: |'d have to doubl echeck. Of the
top of my head, it's -- it's certainly a greater distance than
the GW Hospital is.

MR. WATSON: Considerably greater. It's
several blocks, isn't it?

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. WATSON: It's not sonething inmediately
adj acent .

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. WATSON: Would you describe for us, then
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what the differences are in the pedestrian being hit on K
Street or the pedestrian being hit on 23rd Street?

MR. LAYTON: The difference between a
pedestrian being hit on K Street is exactly the sanme as a
pedestrian being hit on 23rd Street.

MR, WATSON: Well, why don't --

MR. LAYTON: The pedestrian is still hit.

MR. WATSON: Wiy don't we recomend these
protections on K Street? Wy do we think it should be
precluded on K Street, which is several blocks froma nmetro
station, and not precluded inmediately adjacent to a netro
station which may as well be even a busier netro station than
the Farragut North station?

MR. LAYTON: Again, this was a situation where
we had three options within the Solar Building project as to
where the access was going to be for a parking garage. And of
the three options that were available to us, we thought that
16th Street was the best and that it had the | east pedestrian
traffic -- or vehicular conflicts. K Street is obviously nuch
busier than 16th is. The alley access was too narrow to all ow
two-way traffic.

So, again, we were trying to bal ance the
situation and deal with the situation as best we can that was
in front of us. And of the three options, 16th Street, we
felt, was not the perfect but the best available to us.

MR. WATSON: Now, let's also go to the question
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of what you've proposed for this truck route. To your
understandi ng, are there any regulations in the District of
Col umbi a for establishing truck routes?

MR. LAYTON:. Yes.

MR. WATSON: And what do these regul ations
provi de?

MR. LAYTON: Again, |'d have to doubl echeck and
see what they are to make sure | reflect them accurately. But
| believe that we would need to provide the l|ocal residents
notification, and that we'd need to nake sure we did a study
to determ ne what the inpacts would be.

MR. WATSON: Aren't they actually the truck
restrictions in Section 402 of the D.C. Muinicipal Regulations,

Title 18, that preclude trucks over one and a quarter ton

capacity?

MR. LAYTON: I'Ill take your word for that.
Again, | don't have the regulations in front of me, and I'm --
but yes, | believe you're correct.

MR. WATSON: Now, are not nost delivery trucks
that arrive at buildings under one and a quarter ton capacity?
Your standard van truck, for instance, is that over or under
one and a quarter ton capacity?

MR. LAYTON: | would believe it would be under

MR. WATSON: So that truck would not be
required to be on an excluded route?

MR. LAYTON: Correct.
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MR. WATSON: Are you famliar with any other
pl aces that we have described truck routes to a particular
facility?

MR. LAYTON: One of the things that we're
attenpting to do within our solid waste regul ati ons regardi ng
solid waste transfer stations is require facilities to provide
us with truck routes that the trucks would be linmted to.

MR. WATSON: Now, is the solid waste transfer
facility, though, a city operated facility?

MR. LAYTON: No, it's privately operated.

MR. WATSON: But is it under city contract?

MR. LAYTON: No, it is not.

MR. WATSON: Do you know if these are in place
now, or are you just trying to do this?

MR. LAYTON: Well, the regulations are in
pl ace. There is a considerable amunt of litigation going on
with respect to trash transfer stations. But those facilities
that have received pernmits fromthe city are using designated
truck routes, and we do also fromour trash transfer stations.

MR. WATSON: But those transfer stations
require pernmits fromthe city to be transfer stations, is that
correct?

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. WATSON: And that the transfer -- are you
aware of any other buildings or a private facility that has a

designated truck route just for that building?
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MR. LAYTON: No, |I'mnot aware of any other
use.

MR. WATSON: \hat enforcenent has DPWever done
of any truck route?

MR. LAYTON: Here again, | would need to check
Wth respect to DPW it's probably fairly limted. The only
traffic enforcement we do relates primarily to parking. O her
kinds of traffic control regulation is the responsibility of
met ropol i tan police.

MR. WATSON: Now, the other issues -- | believe
you tal ked about the narrowness of streets on this truck
route, which would require elimnation, potentially, of some
par ki ng spaces in order to allow trucks to make the passage
t hrough the narrow streets, is that correct?

MR. LAYTON: That's correct.

MR. WATSON: Would it also require elimination
of parking spaces in order that large trucks could turn the
corners in the streets?

MR. LAYTON: Yes, that is correct.

MR. WATSON: When a truck is turning the corner
in the street, is it necessary for it to cross over the center
line to the other side of the street in order to make the
turn?

MR. LAYTON: | would think nmost trucks that are
anticipated to nake deliveries would not need to cross the

center line in order to turn the corner
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MR. WATSON: You say "nost trucks would not."
But woul d some nunber of the trucks comnming through be required
to cross the center line in order to negotiate the turn?

MR. LAYTON: It rmay be possible for the one or
two 18-wheelers that are anticipated to make that nmaneuver

MR. WATSON: So what do you nmean "it may be
possi bl e to make the maneuver"? Do you mean may be required
to make that maneuver?

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. WATSON: So if that were the case, would it
not be the fact then that in order to make the turn and cross
to the other side that traffic would have to be bl ocked in the
other direction on that cross street that the truck was
turning into?

MR. LAYTON: Well, presumably, the truck driver
woul d | ook both ways before turning and nake the turn in such
a way that he would not be inpacting vehicles coming in either
direction.

MR. WATSON: But didn't you testify that there
was substantial traffic on each of these streets where the
truck route runs?

MR. LAYTON: Correct. But, again, there are
going to be breaks in traffic where trucks would be able to
make this maneuver.

MR. WATSON: Well, assunming that there's not a

break in traffic, does the truck then have to sit there and
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wait until there is a break in the traffic?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, |I think we're talking
about one or two instances a day where there would be a | arge
18-wheel truck naking a delivery. And, again, given the
traffic conditions there, a truck may need to wait for a
couple of mnutes for a break in traffic, but | don't think it
woul d be an inordinate anount of time in order to nake that
turn.

MR. WATSON: If a truck was waiting for a
couple of minutes to make the turn, would it not be bl ocking
the traffic on which the truck was turning fronf

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. WATSON: So you are saying DPW believes
it's acceptable to create a situation where every day traffic
was backed up some nunber of times by |arge trucks making
these turns on the truck route you' ve desi gned?

MR. LAYTON: Well, the way | would characterize
it is that there will be times when local traffic will be
i mpacted by truck deliveries to the hospital. W feel as
t hough these will be fairly few in nunber, and hopefully
fairly short in duration. And, again, it's not a perfect
solution, but we think it's the best available to us.

MR. WATSON: Now, is there the possibility that
if traffic is blocked on 23rd Street that this will have a
ripple effect down to Virginia Avenue?

MR. LAYTON: | wouldn't anticipate that the
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type of delays that would be experienced would result in that
kind of a traffic inpact. And, again, it's nore |likely that
those ki nds of inpacts would happen as a result of commuter
traffic which is already existing in this neighborhood.

MR. WATSON: So you think there's the
i kelihood that commuter traffic already backs up to Virginia
Avenue on 23rd Street?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, there are tinmes where
the existing traffic, as a result of the commuters, on a daily
basi s does back up

MR. WATSON: So you are saying that on a daily
basi s where you have traffic backing up, and may back up as
far as Virginia Avenue, that this is then reasonable, to add
that to making it a truck route as well for the hospital?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, we have, in an
attenpt to restrict or linit the truck traffic going through
the residential comunity, asked the trucks to stay on 23rd
Street or other major arterials until it came close or within
proximty of the hospital, and then try to use H Street and
24th Street to New Hanpshire to linmt the inpacts as nmuch as
possi bl e.

Agai n, we acknow edge that there will be tinmes
-- and al so, we have asked that the truck traffic be schedul ed
in such a way so as not to inpact the rush hour when you have
nmost of the congestion. It's not a perfect solution. There

will be times where truck traffic and other traffic are going

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

to get commingled, and there nmay be short-term periods of
i mpact .

MR. WATSON: You say you' ve asked that the
truck traffic -- does that indicate you don't believe you have
the right to conpel the traffic to be on those streets?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, | think we would
negoti ate an agreement with the property owner, and we woul d
expect the property owner to conply with whatever agreement we
arrive at.

MR. WATSON: Well, let ne ask you the question
-- let's assume the property owner agrees that that will be
the truck route. How does the property owner, which is and
shoul d be the property operator, which is not CGeorge
Washi ngton University but a private hospital corporation, how
does that property operator nonitor, and how does it conpe
trucks several blocks away to conply with this proposed
regul ati on?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, | would expect that
the operator of the facility would informthose conpanies they
do business with that nake deliveries of the approved route
for access to the | oading docks. And | would anticipate that
if delivery conpanies were not conplying with those
requi renments we woul d hear about it.

This is a very -- an active and very observant
comunity. And either the hospital or the city would hear, in

very short order, if there was a non-conpliance.
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MR. WATSON: And then, what do you do next?

MR. LAYTON: We would sit down with the
hospital, advise them of the concerns that have been
expressed, and, if necessary, either the nmetropolitan police
or District -- other District Governnment enpl oyees woul d
attenpt, as best we could, to enforce the regulations that we
have avail abl e.

MR. WATSON: You say "as best you could.”

Woul d you -- and possibly not here. Wuld you provide for the
Board the regul ati ons you have avail able to create a truck
route to a single private facility?

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  He has already agreed to do

t hat .

MR. WATSON:  Well, | apol ogi ze.

Lastly, with regard to the various nitigation
pl ans that you have proposed -- the flashing |lights for

pedestrians, the changes in sidewalk to warn pedestri ans,
pedestrian signage -- are there any scientific/academ c type
of studies as to the effectiveness of such protections?

MR. LAYTON: |'m not aware of any. There may
be, but I'm not aware of them

MR. WATSON: Did you rely on any of themin
comng up with these mtigation plans?

MR. LAYTON: | think we're mainly just relying
upon our own engi neering and sense of what was best in terns

of public safety.
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MR. WATSON: Yes. But your sense of what's
best, does that rely on any commnly understood engi neering
principles that would be in engineering and traffic journals?

MR. LAYTON: Again, |'d naybe need to
doubl echeck with Gary Burch on that, to see whether he relied
upon any specific docunments. But ny sense is that we went
wi th our basic experience with other kinds of devel opnent in
the city.

MR. WATSON: Do we have experience in already
in place and operating facilities with this type of warning
pavenment ?

MR. LAYTON: |I'msure there is. | can't think
of any off the top of ny hand. But, again, I'll check with
our Public Space Ofice to see where we've indicated and
allowing curb cuts for access to garages or |oading
facilities, where we've specified a change in pavenent.

MR. WATSON: | didn't ask where you've
specified a change in pavement. | want to know if there's
anybody that has studi ed whether it works.

MR. LAYTON: Oh. W have not done any studies
like that, and I'm not sure whether any exist. No.

MR. WATSON: So you' ve proposed here sonething
that seens, from common w sdom m ght be worthwhile, but we
have no scientific or evidentiary basis --

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  He has al ready answered that

gquestion --
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MR. WATSON: -- for know ng.

CHAI RPERSON REID: -- M. Watson. He has
al ready answered that question, so go to the next one, please.

MR. WATSON: | have no further questions.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Thank you.

VICE CHAIR KING Could | ask a foll owp
question of M. Layton?

M. Layton, who pays for the flashing |ights,

t he pavenent markings, the signage, all of these things? Does
the hospital pay for that?

MR. LAYTON: Yes. Those would be the
devel oper's responsibility.

VICE CHAIR KING Okay. Thank you

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Okay. Ms. Tyler?

M5. TYLER  Thank you, Madam Chair.

My name is Maria Tyler. | represent -- | am
one of the people who testifies on behalf of ANC-2A.

M. Layton, | have the follow ng questions to
you, very brief questions.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Can you project your voice?
| can barely hear you here, so I'msure that the people in the
back can't.

MS. TYLER:  Yes.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  So just kind of --

M5. TYLER My nane is Maria Tyler, and al ong

with two other Comm ssioners | represent ANC- 2A.
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My questions to M. Layton are the follow ng.
Nunber one, is your judgment on the |oading dock, which you
just described during the cross exam nation and in your
testi mony, dependent on the number of trucks that the | oading
dock is presumably going to use?

MR. LAYTON: That's one of the factors we took
into consideration, yes.

MS. TYLER What nunber did you use to form
your Vi ew?

MR. LAYTON: We assuned approxi mately 30
deliveries per day.

MS. TYLER So did you, M. Layton, or did DPW
have a tffic count itself, or did it accept, as you just
stated, DPWs own figure?

MR. LAYTON: We accepted in this case the
hospital's figure in ternms of deliveries.

M5. TYLER M. Layton, then | would like to
ask you, if the number were double, would that affect your
judgment? For exanple, in case of 64 truck trips, if the
nunber woul d be, let us say, 126.

MR. LAYTON: Well --

MS. TYLER Would that affect your judgnment in
terms of the queuing, in ternms of all of the things that M.
Wat son brought out? |In terns of the congestion? In terns of
the inmpact on the entire nei ghborhood, the entire residential

nei ghbor hood?
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MR. LAYTON: We did look at -- let me answer
your question. It would depend upon the types of trucks that
we're tal king about. If we had a facility here where we had
another 30 tractor-trailers, then obviously that would be a
maj or concern. That woul d change our recommendati ons.

If we're tal king about smaller delivery
vehicles that are in and out fairly quickly, where we thought
the loading facilities were still adequate, then it woul d not
be a maj or concern

MS. TYLER It would not be a mmjor concern
even if the rush hour traffic -- rush hours would be avoi ded?
In other words, if these 126 trips would be between 10:00 a. m
and 4:00 p.m you would allow these 126 trips to go through
residential -- narrow residential streets that are, as already
was stated before, overburdened with traffic as it is?

MR. LAYTON: We would need to | ook at two
factors. One would be the size of the trucks, and we woul d
need to | ook at the duration of their stay. | nean, one of
our concerns would be, are they arriving at such tinmes, and do
they need to stay there for such prolonged periods of tine
that there would be trucks queuing on the residential streets
or on 24th Street, or any of the other streets in the
vicinity?

If we found that there was additional truck
traffic and that it was going to generate sone additiona

i npacts, then we would have to take another | ook at that.
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M5. TYLER  Yes. |I'm speaking of double. And,
of course, you -- | believe | understood you just to agree
that already there is traffic congestion in our area. So
woul d you say that adding -- doubling the traffic or the
delivery trucks woul d not aggravate that situation?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, yes, that is a
possi bility, depending upon the size of the trucks and how
Il ong they have to stay at the loading facilities. That could
be a problem

M5. TYLER  Thank you very nuch, M. Layton

MR. LAYTON:. Sure thing.

MR. McLEOD: Menbers of the Board, | am Janes
McLeod, Vice President of the Foggy Bottom Association, a
party in this matter

Sir, you' ve reviewed the application materi al
subnmitted by the applicant here?

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. McLEOD: O February 8th. And have you
| ooked at the Exhibit D, which shows | oadi ng docks?

MR. LAYTON: Yes, | did.

MR. McLEOD: Isn't it true that the |oading
dock, which they have characterized as being at 24th and
Pennsyl vani a, actually that one is on L Street facing Col unbia
Hospi tal ?

MR. LAYTON: I'msorry. You lost ne. Let ne

take a look at it.
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MR. McLEOD: Yes. That's BZA Nunber 94,
Exhi bit Nunmber D. | just wanted you to | ook at the photograph
there. That photograph is of a |loading dock that is on L
Street facing Colunbia Hospital, isn't that true?

MR. LAYTON: | believe so, yes.

MR. McLEOD: And the other photograph in there,
while it does face an apartnent buil ding, which was
residential, isn't it true that that apartnment building has a
parking | ot garage with its own | oading dock directly across

fromthe platfornf

MR, LAYTON: | will take your word for that,
yes.

MR. McLEOD: Okay. Let's nove on to the 23rd
Street sidewalk. [I'mgoing to focus on the west side.

Now, you say that the applicant is going to
wi den the sidewal k, right?

MR. LAYTON: Yes. W have requested that the
si dewal k be wi dened, | believe to 12 feet.

MR. McLEOD: And wi dening the sidewal k i s not
goi ng to reduce the nunber of people using that sidewalk, is
it?

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. McLEOD: And the entrance that the hospita
is proposing to build by the metro center, enployees of the
hospital will probably enter that way, correct?

MR. LAYTON: | believe sone of themwll, yes.
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MR. McLEOD:

But currently, enployees fromthe

hospital who get off at the netro would cross 24th Street at

-- I"'msorry --

cross 23rd at 23rd and |, so nobst of those

woul dn't use the sidewalk on | Street, right?

said that you

MR. LAYTON:
MR. McLEOD:
MR. LAYTON:
MR. McLEOD:

Correct.
The sidewal k on 23rd.
They woul d not be crossing 23rd.

And when you factored in -- you

had anal yzed this matter and took into

consi deration the community's comments. Did you review Dr.

Carter's exam nation of -

MR. LAYTON:

MR. McLEOD:

critique of the applicant's study?

Correct.

Now, | think that's BZA Nunber 60.

Isn't it true that there are nore than a thousand peopl e who

use that sidewal k during peak hours?

tal ki ng about,

are up in the

didn't --

(202) 234-4433

MR. LAYTON:

Mc LEQD:

LAYTON:

Mc LEQD:

LAYTON:

2 » » 5 %

Mc LEQD:

MR.  MOORE:

MR. McLEOD:

Which side of 23rd Street are we

t he west side?

The west side --

Yes, | believe --
-- of 23rd Street.
-- that's correct.

Now, isn't it true that hone sal es

District approximately 33 percent?

I'"I'l object to that question. He

If he knows.
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MR. LAYTON: | know that there have been
articles in --

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Sustai ned. That question
has nothing to do with this particular case. That is
extraneous.

MR. McLEOD: 1'Il nopve on

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Thank you.

MR. McLEOD: Now, so the nunber of people using
the sidewalk will remain the same or increase, is that
correct?

MR. LAYTON: | would think so, yes.

MR. McLEOD: Okay. Now, currently, let's take
somebody getting off of the netro at Foggy Bottom going to
the Bristol Hotel approximtely two bl ocks away. Now,
currently, isn't it true that that -- and the pedestrian is
going to have to go across four intersections?

And this would be Exhibit A of the sane
applicant's February 8th subnmission, and I'll let you | ook at
this if you'd like. It's the small little thing there that
shows the intersection, just the small graphic there.

They woul d cross New Hanpshire and Washi ngt on
Circle. They'll cross K Street traffic going into the circle,
K Street traffic going out of the circle, and then 24th and
Penn. So the pedestrian is already crossing four
intersections before they travel two bl ocks, right?

MR. LAYTON: Correct.
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MR. McLEOD: Okay. Now, the applicant here is
going to add three nore intersections, right? You have the
mai n entrance to the hospital, the main exit to the hospital
and the energency entrance to the hospital, right?

MR. LAYTON: Well, | wouldn't call them
intersections. But yes, there will be three additional curb
cuts with traffic.

MR. McLEOD: There is the potential that they
m ght get hit by a car at seven intersections if they walk
fromthe metro, using the 23rd Street sidewal k, going to the
Bristol Hotel, is that correct? | nean, don't they have to be
just as concerned about getting hit by a car at an auto
intersection as these three intersections that are proposed?

MR. LAYTON: Well --

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Coul d you rephrase your
guestion? Because, actually, you asked two different
guesti ons.

MR. McLEOD:  Yes, | wll.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  So just meke it clear --

MR. McLEOD: Wiy woul d a pedestrian --

CHAI RPERSON REI D: -- exactly what question
you' re aski ng.

MR. McLEOD: -- be less concerned about being
struck by a car on the 23rd Street sidewalk than if they were
at the -- on New Hanpshire Avenue crossing that road?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, |I think --
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CHAI RPERSON REID: | don't think -- | nean --

VICE CHAIR KING What is the purpose of your
gquestion? | mean, clearly, any pedestrian is going to be
concer ned about being hit.

CHAI RPERSON REID: He wouldn't -- | don't think
that, in all fairness, M. Layton would be able to specul ate
as to a pedestrian's preference of being hit.

(Laughter.)

MR. McLEOD:  Ckay.

MR. LAYTON: | think the answer to the question
is that at a controlled intersection -- and | believe all of
these are traffic controlled intersections, except for the --

MR. McLEOD: Not the K Street ones.

MR. LAYTON: Okay.

MR. McLEOD: The K Street ones are not.

MR. LAYTON: That an individual crossing a
Street at a controlled intersection, presumng that the cars
that are turning at that intersection are observing the
pedestrian right of way requirements in the city, it's a
reasonably safe voyage across the street.

Simlarly, for driveways, persons entering and
exi sting driveways are supposed to yield to pedestrians. So
as long as everyone is following the rules, | think we're in
pretty good shape. But the problem occurs when either
pedestrians don't follow the rules or the drivers don't follow

the rul es.
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So | think, you know, it -- pedestrians are at
equal risk in both of those situations, and you just need to
be observant of what's going on around you

MR. McLEOD: They're at equal risk, you're just
sayi ng, then?

MR, LAYTON: | guess so, yes.

MR. McLEOD:  Ckay.

MR. LAYTON: If the rules are not being
observed

MR. McLEOD: And if sonmeone taking sonebody to
the hospital who has, let's say, a broken leg, or they're not
sure what's wong, they want to get there quickly, they're
goi ng north on 23rd, they want to turn left into the entrance,
the main entrance, not the emergency entrance of the hospital

Now, that person, would you agree, might be --
nm ght have nore urgency to get into that driveway than a
comerci al building? Wuld you agree that that might be the
case?

MR. LAYTON: | would agree that that night be
the case. But here again, | would expect, you know, drivers
to observe both, you know, traffic rules as far as other
vehi cl es and ot her pedestrians, and not plow through traffic
or plow through pedestrians.

MR. McLEOD: Now, one thing the applicant did
not modify, there was a suggestion -- and it's BZA Exhibit

Nunber 36, which I'll show you a copy of. There is the
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Bristol Hotel. Now, two blocks away where these pedestrians
-- and just for the record, the Foggy Bottom station is the

| ast station in the District on the blue and the orange line,
right, going towards Virginia?

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. McLEOD: And a | ot of people who use that
woul d get off there in order to go to Georget own.

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. McLEOD: So they nmight cone in from
Virginia, get off there, walk to Georgetown. Okay.

Now, there is a cut-in there in front of the
hotel. And why wasn't -- do you think that would be a better
sol ution, maybe not the best, but a better solution than
havi ng driveways going across this very busy sidewal k?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, with all of these
solutions, there are pros and cons. There would be |ess
pedestrian inmpacts if there was a cut-in rather than a drive-
in loop. However, there could be sone down side in terms of
traffic inmpacts and al so the distance that these potentially
ill or potentially injured persons are having to travel also
to get into the hospital. So it's -- there are pros and cons
to that.

MR. McLEOD: So if sonebody had to get a
wheel chair, they could wheel -- bring a wheelchair up to the
car at --

MR. LAYTON: Correct.
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MR. McLEOD: -- a cut-in curb and it would
avoi d cars going across the path of pedestrians.

MR. LAYTON: That is correct.

MR. McLEOD: At least for the nmain entrance.

MR. LAYTON: That is correct.

MR. McLEOD: Now, you said -- would you say you
have studied this very thoroughly, this site?

MR, LAYTON:  Yes.

MR. McLEOD: Okay. There currently are -- and
| believe the Exhibit Number 3, photo number 3 in the record,
shows one of two existing driveways on the sidewal k on 23rd
Street, the west side. Now, since you studied this, do you
know why those are no | onger used? Those are fenced over?

MR. LAYTON: I'msorry. Run that by ne one
nore time, please

MR. McLEOD: There are currently two driveways
on 23rd Street sidewal k, that intersect -- go across the
sidewal k. Neither are currently used. Both are closed. They
are fenced over. Wy is that the case?

MR. LAYTON: Are those the -- are those
entrances to the parking facility, or what are they entrances
to?

MR. McLEOD: Are you saying you don't know what
-- you don't know --

MR. LAYTON: |I'mnot sure which specific

entrances you're tal king about.
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VICE CHAIR KING Madam Chair, | don't think we
need to discuss --

MR. McLEOD: Let ne show you --

VICE CHAIR KING -- curb cuts that exist at
the present tine when we're tal king about a project that wll
repl ace what exists at the present time. And | would nove
that the -- | would suggest that the questioner should go on
to something that is germane to the project that we're
di scussi ng.

MR. McLEOD: Well, sir, if you are studying the
traffic flow, isn't it relevant -- the historical setting of
the sites you're considering? Wuldn't you be concerned if
that had been cl osed because of too many conflicts between
pedestrians and cars?

MR. LAYTON: Well --

MR. McLEOD: Isn't that relevant?

MR. LAYTON. Yes, | would think that the
rati onal e behi nd whether or not access points are closed or
not would be sone -- would be relevant. |It's sonmething that |
woul d need to doubl echeck. [It's not anything that we
researched for this specific project.

MR. McLEOD: But you're saying it would be
hel pful for you to know the answer to that question, is that
correct?

MR. LAYTON: Well, assuning that that had any

i mpact with respect to the hospital. There are a nunber of
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reasons why those particul ar access points my have been
closed. And |I'd need to doubl echeck the file and see if
they're germane with respect to this proposal

MR. McLEOD: GOkay. And if you didn't have that
i nformati on, could you subpoena it or request the BZA to
subpoena that information?

VICE CHAIR KING W don't have subpoena power

MR. McLEOD: Well, | guess that answers that
guesti on.

Now, you said that you' ve responded -- you
found that menmbers of the community, you've net with them
There were several questions asked at that neeting, one being,
is there any other hospital in the country that has an
enmergency entrance on the Washington Circle?

In the current hospital -- the current hospita
is basically off the circle a little bit. | don't have the
map here. But is there another hospital in the country that
has this proposed setup that's being proposed here?

MR. LAYTON: |'m not aware of any, no.

MR. McLEOD: But you were asked that question
right?

MR. LAYTON:. Correct.

MR. McLEOD: And you don't know the answer.

Now, there was another question. You've said

that this site is difficult to develop, is that correct?
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MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. McLEOD: |'mgoing to show you what is
mar ked as Foggy Bottom Exhibit Number 4. On a simlar --

VICE CHAIR KING W have to see it, too.

MR. McLEOD: Yes. Well, | just have the one
copy with me. The statenent came up during the hearing. |
don't have additional copies. But it will remain in the
record.

Now, isn't that a site -- a simlar shape,
triangul ar shape, to the shape that this site is, right?

MR. LAYTON: It would appear to be so, yes.

MR. McLEOD: The top photograph. Now, the
bott om phot ograph, doesn't that show a building with a brick
wall as a fence to it?

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. McLEOD: And wouldn't you --

MR. MOORE: Excuse nme. | have no idea what
he's tal ki ng about.

VICE CHAIR KING Neither do I, M. Mbore.

MR. McLEOD: It's a photograph of the WIlliam
and Mary canpus.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  You have to -- |'msorry.
But you're going to have to provide us with a copy as well

provide it to counsel.

MR. McLEOD: 1'd be glad to. | don't have one

with me right now
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CHAI RPERSON REID:  Well, we can't -- right now
you have to pass it around, so that at |east we have sone idea
of --

MR. McLEOD: You've seen it

CHAI RPERSON REID:  You need to let M. More
take a look at it, and then pass it to staff, please.

MR. MOORE: Madam Chair, this is a photograph
of WIlliamand Mary College. | have no idea what rel evance
that has to this proceeding.

MR. McLEOD: |If | can ask the questions --

VICE CHAIR KING Are you objecting?

MR. MOORE: | am objecting.

MR. McLEOD: Madam Chair, for the record, that
is -- has been in the possession of the President of George
Washi ngton University since February 25th. The university --

MR. MOORE: This is cross exani nation, Madam
Chair.

MR. McLEOD: And it's being used to ask this --
during cross -- during the exami nation today, there was a
statement made, "This site is difficult to develop.” | am
asking the person who nade that statement -- |'mjust asking a
guestion relevant to that.

CHAI RPERSON REI D: Okay. But if he has al ready
testified that it's a difficult site to develop, isn't that
t he answer?

MR, MLEQOD: No. No. We are now cross
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examining to find out the truth. That's the purpose of cross
exam nation. |'mjust asking him--

VICE CHAIR KING Do you think that he really
doesn't believe it's difficult to develop? 1Is that what
you' re suggesting?

MR. McLEOD: | am suggesting --

CHAI RPERSON REID: Wit a minute. Were are
you going with this Iine of questioning?

MR. McLEOD: | am suggesting that a site very
simlar to the shape which this person has agreed -- this sane
shape basically as the one being considered here, something
has been devel oped on that site. And that is pertinent to the
statement that this is a difficult site to devel op

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  What's the point?

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLI N:  Well, why don't we just
stipulate to that, that the coll ege has devel oped a triangul ar
site?

VICE CHAIR KING Let's do that, and let's

sustain M. More's objection to this |ine of questioning.

MR. McLEOD: Well, | object, for the record.
do not see why we're wasting time. | could have gone through
that question fast. But for the record, 1'Il object.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  What you need to tell us is,
what is your point? | mean, we're all flustered. W don't
know where you're going and we don't understand what your

point is. | think --
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VICE CHAIR KING Everybody agrees that this is
adifficult site to develop. Everybody. Even GWI think wll
say that it's a difficult site to develop

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLI N:  Well, naybe M.
McLeod's point is it's not a difficult site. |Is that your
poi nt ?

MR. McLEOD: I'mtrying to nmake -- yes, sir.

COWMM SSI ONER FRANKLI N:  Okay. Well, you know,
you can nmake that point in direct testinony. You don't have
to make it through cross exam nation

MR. McLEOD: This is the expert, sir, who nade
the statement. This is the expert I'mgoing to ask just that
guesti on.

Is this -- sir, is this sonmething that could be
devel oped at that site, without the problens that a 24-hour-a-
day facility like this hospital which --

MR. MOORE: | am sorry, Madam Chair, to del ay
this, but I would object to the use of a photograph from
WIlliamand Mary Coll ege to make any point in this proceeding.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Sustai ned. Mve on to the
next question, M. MlLeod, please.

MR. McLEOD: And for the record, | object.

But isn't it true -- now, you're aware of
traffic patterns in the city, right?

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. McLEOD: That site where they're proposing

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

to build the hospital, isn't that site seen by -- and gone --
people in cars or on foot go by that site nore than any other
site on the GWcanpus, isn't that a true and accurate

st at ement ?

MR. LAYTON: I'mnot -- | can't say, you know,
wi t hout having done traffic counts on pedestrian traffic on
the other blocks as to whether this site is heavier than
others. But certainly being adjacent to the netro, 23rd
Street is a major arterial. | would say this is one of the
busi er areas of the canpus.

MR. McLEOD: Plus, Pennsylvania Avenue as wel |,
right?

MR. LAYTON:. Correct.

MR. McLEOD: So those -- we've got 23rd Street,
we've got the metro, we've got Pennsylvania Avenue, we've got
New Hanpshire Avenue. Those are nmajor arteries. |s there any
ot her part, based on your know edge of the canpus, that would
have as many nmjor arteries going by it than that site?

MR. LAYTON: In terns of vehicular traffic,
that's probably one of the busier sites within the campus
ar ea.

MR. McLEOD: And in terns of pedestrian
traffic, isn't it true there's --

VICE CHAIR KING He has answered your
guestion. It's getting on towards noon

Let's try and expedite this, Madam Chair.
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MR. MLEOD: Yes.

VICE CHAIR KING | mean, he said yes, it is
one of the busier --

MR. McLEOD:  Ckay.

VICE CHAIR KING -- sites

MR. McLEOD: 1'Il nopve on

VICE CHAIR KING In the city probably, | wll

add.

MR. McLEOD: GCkay. |'Ill nove on.

VICE CHAIR KING So let's not bel abor things
endl essly.

MR, McLECD: | won't.

Traffic noise -- wasn't one of the coments at

the community neeting you had was, could DPW neasure the
deci bel level at the proposed hei ght where this -- the
patients will be in the hospital? Which because of this
proposed building they will be closer to the noise on 23rd
Street, the traffic noise, than they are in the existing
buil ding, isn't that correct?

MR. LAYTON: If the question is whether we were
asked to check on the noise, it's possible but | don't have a
clear recollection of that. W would need to ask Consumer and
Regul atory Affairs to do the noi se evaluation. W don't have
t hat equi prent within Public Wrks.

MR. McLEOD: In terns of changing the enmergency

entrance, you say that that will reduce the number of
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pedestrian and vehicular conflicts, right?

MR. LAYTON: We thought it would inprove the
situation. |I'mnot sure it's going to reduce the nunber, but
we think that taking a right turn instead of a left turn would
be safer overall

MR. McLEOD: So, on page 2, doesn't it say that
the nodification should reduce pedestrian and vehi cul ar
conflicts with energency vehicl es?

MR. LAYTON: That is correct.

MR. McLEOD: Okay. But when you say "reduce,"
you nmean reduce fromthe original proposal, right?

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. McLEOD: It's not reduced fromthe current
hospital, is that correct?

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. McLEOD: And why is that?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, |I think that there is
| ess pedestrian traffic on the east side of 23rd Street than
there is on the west side of 23rd Street.

MR. McLEOD: And also, isn't there a pedestrian
crossway on 23rd Street? People going east or west have to
cross 23rd, and the ambul ance is going to go across that
crosswal k, as well as the sidewal k, right?

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. McLEOD: So you have two intersections

wher e pedestrians have to deal wth anmbul ances, at the current
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proposed site, nodified proposed site, and only one at the
existing site, right?

MR. LAYTON: No, there's two on both. It's

just --
MR. McLEOD: \here is the other --
MR. LAYTON: -- that it's less traveled.
MR. McLEOD: \here is the other on the "both"?
MR. LAYTON: Well, again --
MR. McLEOD: \Where is the other on the
exi sting?
MR. LAYTON: On 23rd Street, you're stil
having to -- there will be some pedestrian traffic that would

be goi ng westbound and crossing 23rd Street.

MR. McLEOD: Right.

MR. LAYTON: As well as crossing the entrance
to the existing emergency area on 23rd Street.

MR. McLEOD: Right. So that's two. The
exi sting hospital -- there is no crosswal k by the entrance of
the hospital that the anmbul ance woul d have to go across, is
t here?

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. McLEOD: So it's just one intersection at
the existing hospital, two for the nodified proposed hospital
MR. LAYTON: M sense is that the
configurations are pretty nuch the same. It's just that it's

much narrower, and there's nmore pedestrian traffic on the west
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si de of 23rd.
MR. McLEOD: Let ne show you what is just a --
I'"d be glad to use the applicant's map here, if you'll allow

me to do that, rather than use sonmething that you mni ght object

to.

VICE CHAIR KING Are you going to share this
Wi th us?

MR. McLEOD: Yes. |If you could hold it right
there, and maybe if you could talk this way, but you'll be --
the existing hospital -- the proposed --

VICE CHAIR KING Please flip it so that it's
more --

MR. MLEOCD: Yes.

VICE CHAIR KING That's good

MR. McLEOD: The proposed hospital is here,
right?

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. McLEOD: For the record, on the west side
of 23rd Street. The existing hospital is on the east side of
23rd Street, right?

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. McLEOD: Now, an anbul ance coming to the
entrance to the existing hospital, there is no crosswal k here,
correct?

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. McLEOD: So there's no crosswalk in the
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exi sting hospital

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. McLEOD: Did you have to go across the
sidewal k? There are pedestrians there.

MR. LAYTON: Right.

MR. McLEOD: At the proposed site, isn't it
true that the ambul ance turning right will have to go across
the crosswal k, where there may be pedestrians; plus, they'l
have to go across the sidewal k? So --

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. McLEOD: -- that's twice as many possible
encounters with pedestrians.

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. McLEOD: Wbould you say that the current
situation on that sidewalk is better for -- safer for
pedestrians than this proposed change, which will have three
-- atotal of three intersections on it?

MR. LAYTON: I'msorry. Let ne make sure
understand the question. You're saying, is the existing
hospital --

MR. McLEOD: The existing hospital currently
does not have any driveways that are used on the block that
goes fromthe metro to Washington Circle, is that correct?

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. McLEOD: And the proposal is to put three

i ntersections where cars or anbul ances will either enter --
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ambul ances will enter, cars will either enter or exit. |Is it
safe --

VICE CHAIR KING M. Layton has already said
that the energency arrangenments at the present hospital are
preferable to even the best arrangenent that can be nade at
the new site.

MR. McLEOD: Yeah. |'mtal king about the
entire sidewal k.

VICE CHAIR KING Okay. But, | nmean, he has
already said that the existing situation is better. Everybody
has said that.

MR. McLEOD: So would it be good -- would you
characterize this change as deleterious to the safety of
pedestri ans?

MR, LAYTON: Well --

MR. McLEOD: Fromwhat it is currently.

MR. LAYTON: Again, it's a mixed bag in that
there is nmore traffic on the 24th -- I"'msorry, there's nore
traffic, pedestrian traffic, on the west side of 23rd Street
that now crosses 23rd Street to get to the hospital. That
pedestrian flow wi Il be reduced.

But you're correct in saying that with nore

pedestrian traffic being on the west side of 23rd Street, they

will now need to cross three entrances. | wouldn't call them
intersections -- but three entrances. That is a negative.
So, again, there is -- with this whole project,
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there are sone things that are better. There are sone aspects
of it that are worse

MR. McLEOD: And if regularly we have a tourist
| eavi ng the subway, going to the Bristol Hotel, they have to
cross four -- seven intersections, or however you characterize
them From your studies, are people going to pay attention to
si gns when they encounter so many in such a short period of
time? Is it going to be -- over the long run, is this going
to be a concern for -- of yours? Are you concerned that
pedestrians may begin to ignore then? Because | have seven
intersections to go across in two blocks, Iess than two
bl ocks, and |'ve got seven --

MR. MOORE: Madam Chair? Madam Chair, he has
asked three questions. Now he's testifying. Could we just
get to the question, please, that he'd like to ask?

VICE CHAIR KING | agree.

CHAI RPERSON REID: Get to the point, please.

VICE CHAIR KING Let's sustain that.

MR. McLEOD: Are you concerned that people may
i gnore signs put up that were intended to provide safety for
themif there is just too many of thenf

MR. LAYTON: No.

MR. McLECD: You're not?

MR. LAYTON: No. My sense is that, you know,
when individuals are wal king or driving through the city, they

have to pay attention to the signage that we're providing to
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-- and follow the traffic regulations. And if everybody does
that, then we should mnimze the nunmber of possible
conflicts.

MR. McLEOD: And there's no level at which you
woul d be concerned that people just may get fed up with so
many signs and just ignore thenf?

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  You asked that question

M. MLeod, how many nore questions do you have?

MR. McLEOD: | have no further questions.
That's it.

CHAI RPERSON REID: M. More?

MR. MOORE: | just have one quick question
Madam Chai r.

M. Layton, Jerry Moore for the applicant. You
had testified earlier that in your first report, DPWreport,
the one dated Decenber 30th, you had designated New Hanpshire
Avenue as a largely residential street, is that correct?

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

MR. MOORE: And you did not designate it as

such in your second report, is that correct?

MR. LAYTON: | don't think we nentioned that
poi nt .

MR. MOORE: Okay. Addressing your attention to
our map here -- and this is New Hanpshire Avenue, the part

that you had designated as a largely residential street. Are

you aware of what's on the east -- west side of New Hanpshire
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Avenue, directly across fromthe site in question?

MR. LAYTON: | believe there is sone nixed use
bui | di ngs on that side.

MR. MOORE: On this --

MR. LAYTON: It's nostly open

MR. MOORE: It's nostly open, and there's one
buil ding here. Do you know who owns that?

MR. LAYTON: O f the top of nmy head, | don't
rememnber .

MR. MOORE: That's a George Washi ngton
University building. |If you thought -- if you knew that this
was nostly vacant, and this was just one building here, and
that's owned by the university, would your opinion change that
New Hanpshire Avenue, between | Street and Washington Circle
is largely residential?

MR. LAYTON: Well, again, | think when we nade
that comment in our first set of testinmony we weren't just
referring to that one bl ock i mediately opposite the hospital
We were | ooking at the entire I ength of New Hanpshire Avenue
fromthe circle south to -- you know, through the Foggy Bottom
conmuni ty.

MR. MOORE: Thank you

I have no further questions, Madam Chair.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLI N:  Madam Chair, if it's
appropriate, 1'd like to ask a question to follow up this |ast

col I oquy.
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CHAI RPERSON REID: Sure. Go ahead.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN: M. Layton, thank you
for your patience. Followi ng up that question, it's related
to one that | was going to ask you in any event. Could you
explain why you think that with respect to the tractor-
trailers, which | believe are the vehicles that are of the
greatest concern -- if there are vehicles that are vans or
sport utility vehicle size, we're not tal king about those.

Wth respect to tractor-trailers, the
Department believes the best way for themto approach this
| oadi ng dock is on H Street. Presumably, that means whet her
they're conming fromthe north or the south they would turn
west on H Street.

MR. LAYTON: Correct.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  Why is that to be
preferred, in case a vehicle is coning fromthe north, to
havi ng them approach the | oadi ng dock on New Hanpshire Avenue
rather than having to go all the way down 23rd and cone back
north?

MR. LAYTON: Again, | think the concern that we
were trying to deal with there is to limt the potential that
delivery trucks fromeither the north or south would be
tenmpted to wander through the nore residential areas to the
west of the hospital, and that 23rd Street is designed to
handl e heavier traffic nore so than New Hanpshire Avenue

Again, it's not a perfect solution, and perhaps
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you're right that tractor-trailers comng fromthe north --
New Hanpshire is equally advantageous. But there again, it's
a nore difficult maneuver for the truck to back into the
| oadi ng dock if they're comng --

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  well, | --

MR. LAYTON: -- sout hbound on New Hanpshire

Avenue than it is if they're going northbound on 24th and New

Hanpshi re.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN: | guess |I'mnot a truck
driver. But in looking at the area, I'mnot clear why it's
any easier. | guess what you're saying is if you --

MR. LAYTON: You're on the sane side of the
street as the |oadi ng dock when you're facing north.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  Right. But in terns of
maneuvering the truck rear end first, the turning maneuvers
don't strike me to be any easier one way or the other. But,
again, I'mnot a truck driver

MR. LAYTON: Yeah. |[|I'mnot a truck driver
either, but it just seenms to me frommy viewi ng experience
and, you know, driving through the city that it's preferable
for the truck to be on the sane side of the street as the
| oadi ng dock, pull past the |oading dock, and then back in.

You will have sone inpact on the traffic behind
you. And depending on the length of the truck, you may
briefly also block traffic comng in the other direction. But

that's preferable to backing across a set of -- a flow of
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traffic going in the opposite direction than you are.

COWMM SSI ONER FRANKLI N: Wl | --

MR. LAYTON: It's a safer turning maneuver.

COWMM SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  -- it's -- as you say,
there are a nunber of tradeoffs involved in analyzing this.
And it seenms to ne that sending a tractor-trailer comng from
the north onto H Street, so that it can then have to nake that
turn onto 24th, which we've al ready discussed, is problematic.
It mght be worth revisiting. I1'mjust -- in ny amateur
opi nion --

MR. LAYTON: Again, on a scale of one to 10
I'd give the H Street solution a four and backi ng across New
Hanpshire Avenue a three.

(Laughter.)

On ny professional scale of traffic analysis.

COWMM SSI ONER FRANKLI N:  Thank you.

CHAI RPERSON REID: All right. Let's see now.
We'll nove now to ANC -- the ANC report, in regard to the
addi tional information only.

OP does not have any supplenental reports for
this particular case, is that not correct?

MR. BASTIDA: That is correct, Madam
Chai r per son.

VICE CHAIR KING Are we finished with M.
Layton?

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Unl ess you have a question
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Do you have any nmore questions for hinf

VICE CHAIR KING No

CHAlI RPERSON REI D:  Yes.

VICE CHAIR KING  Thank you very nuch, M.

Layt on.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Thank you.

MR. LAYTON: You're wel cone.

MR. MOORE: Madam Chair, it's my understanding,
just as a procedural matter, that the Advisory Nei ghborhood
Commi ssi on respectfully has one hour to present their case,
and each witness who testified before has three mnutes. |Is
that correct?

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  That is correct.

MR. MOORE: Thank you

VICE CHAIR KING And we're dealing only 1with
the matter before us today, the whole issue of traffic.

CHAI RPERSON REID: Right. The ANC had no nore
than -- so conceivably, because there may even be a shorter
amount of tine. Yes?

MR. WATSON: We will attenpt to proceed
qui ckly. However, we do object to the fact, as we did
previously on the record, to linmtation of the time of the
Advi sory Nei ghbor hood Commi ssi on

But prelimnarily to presenting our case, D. C
Code, Section 6-983, deals with the requirenent for

environnental inpact statenents. As | understand it, we have
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now conpl eted the applicant's case, and we have conpl eted the
presentation by the Government.

No environmental inpact statenment has been
presented. No decision can be nade by this Board as to a
project of this magnitude, which has the potential for
environnental hazards. And, clearly, any hospital of this
size has a potential for environnmental hazard. No decision
can be made wi thout an environnental inpact statenent on
behal f --

VICE CHAIR KING  Could you provide us with a
copy of that regulation? Is it a law or a regulation?

MR. WATSON: It's a law. It's D.C. Law 6-983.
I"'msorry. That's D.C. Code, Section, not the |aw nunber

VICE CHAIR KING 6 --

MR. WATSON: 983 requires that the --

VI CE CHAIR KING  6-983?

MR. WATSON: 6 dash -- Title 6, Section 983.
It requires for projects basically in excess of $5 mllion
and | think we have a consensus that this is in excess of $5
mllion. This is not in the area which is exenpt because the
conmprehensive plan specifically determ ned that the campus at
George Washington University is not within the central
busi ness district.

Since that is a requirement, and since it is
not presented, we nove that this case be disnmissed at this

time, since you cannot make a decision. O if it does
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proceed, not

proceed until after

the environmental inpact

statenent is prepared, because it is specifically provided in

the statute that the Advisory Nei ghborhood Conmm ssion is

permitted to respond to the environnmental inpact statenment and

that citizens, being a particula

menber district, may demand a he

pl ease.

CHAI RPERSON REI D

MR. MOORE: Madam

i mpact statenment is not a matter

Department of Consunmer and Regu

jurisdiction --

CHAI RPERSON REI D

m ke, so that the --

applicant.

MR. MOORE: Ckay.

Madam Chair, an envi

not required before the BZA. An

r number within a single
aring.

Let M. Moore respond,

Chair, an environnenta
before this Board. The

atory Affairs has exclusive

Wul d you cone over near the

Jerry Moore for the

ronmental inpact statenent is

envi ronnent al i npact

statenent may be required by the Departnment of Consumer and

Regul atory Affairs, which has ex

determ ne that question

clusive jurisdiction to

If this Board were to give an approval for this

hospital, the next step would be for the applicant to file a

request for

a building permt.

Wth that building permt,

there is a document called an environnental screening form

It is that formthat the Departnment, in its judgnent, nakes

the determ nation as to whet her

(202) 234-4433

an environmental inpact
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Statement is necessary.

It is not a matter that is before this Board as
a matter of |aw

CHAI RPERSON REID: M. Watson, to ny know edge
-- and let nme get sone input frommy colleagues -- that is --
the environmental inmpact statement is not within the
regul ations of the BZA, as far as a requirement in order to
present a case froma university is concerned. And | would
contend that any applicant that comes before us nust al so
conmply with any and all D.C. regulatory requirenents.

MR. WATSON: If | might respond, the statute
provides that it nust be done with regard to any approval by
an agency of the District of Colunbia Government. The canpus
pl anni ng process provides that a canmpus plan is adopted, but
that the Board of Zoni ng Adjustment nust approve any
particul ar building which is erected within the canmpus plan.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Are you saying that it has
to be done before approval ?

MR. WATSON: Before approval it says.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLI N:  Wel I, Madam Chair,
could | suggest that --

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Yes.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  -- that we take the
noti on under advi sement and have M. Watson and M. More
submit --

CHAI RPERSON REI D: We have --
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COW SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  -- a neno to us, so
that we can, at the tinme of coming to some decision on this
matter, can be advised by the corporation counsel. Wuld that
make sense?

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  That nmekes a | ot of sense.

As a matter of fact, that's what corp counsel just so advised
when you were tal king, that we not make the decision at this
poi nt, but take it under advi sement and then respond to you
once we have gotten the appropriate informtion

MR. WATSON: We, at this time, call Professor
Everett Carter again as a witness. He has been approved as an
expert. And in a slight deviation fromnormal procedure, as
the Board is well aware, he has recently had throat surgery,
is not able to speak, and we have a designated reader. M.
Charles Farbstein will read the statenment, but it is M.
Carter's staterment, and he is here to respond to questions.

VICE CHAIR KING Has the gentleman been sworn?

MR. WATSON: Yes, he has been. |[If you want to
swear the reader, you can as well.

(Laughter.)

MR. FARBSTEIN: The statenent is being
submitted for the record, the full statement of Dr. Carter
In addition to that, he has asked ne to read for himvery
brief excerpts fromhis report, so that the Board can hear the
highlights of it in addition to having the conplete statenent

before them So I will proceed at this point.
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The problens with this application are nmany,
and the major problens are summari zed bel ow, under appropriate
headi ngs, the first of which is "Incompatibility.” And this
is a quotation. "The proposed possible relocation wuld nove
a large institutional facility fromstreets suited to that
type of land use -- that is, 23rd Street, Washington Circle,
and the dead end section of | Street, NNW -- to streets which
are largely residential in character -- that is, New Hanpshire
Avenue and 24th Street, N W

"As a result, traffic related to institutiona
| and use, including |arge trucks and emergency vehicles, wll
be m xed with residential type vehicles and | arge numbers of
pedestrians.” That's a quote fromthe DPWs submi ssion of
February 8th, the second subm ssion, in 1999.

Next heading is "The Shape of the Parcel and
the Surrounding Street System"™ "This is a very difficult

site," fromthe earlier testinmony of DPW And that was, in
addition, reinforced by M. Layton today. This proposed
hospital can only fit with serious inpacts.

These are increases in pedestrian vehicle
conflicts and several operational difficulties, resulting from
the emergency entrance and exit placenent, the main entrance
| ocation, and certainly the | oading dock |ocation, as well as
other traffic problens subnmitted in my -- Dr. Carter's January

5 report.

In essence, you can't fit a rectangul ar
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building in a triangular hole, inasnmuch as it is even a
smal ler hole in this circunstance.

Emer gency entrance and exits specifically --
the proposed location is too close to Washington Circle. The
exi sting hospital has right turns in, right turns out of
Washington Circle, and very few pedestrians. The new facility
has left turns across traffic, which create conflicts with
ot her vehicles.

At the proposed facility, the pedestrian
traffic is very heavy. |It's a very unsuitable site for
ener gency access.

The | oadi ng dock -- pedestrian counts at 24th
and | and 24th and New Hanpshire showed heavy pedestrian
movements at the proposed | oadi ng dock entrance. This, and
known future increases, strongly suggests serious conflicts.

Narrow 24th Street, 32 feet, conpared to the
exi sting dock on 38-foot | Street, with parking on both sides,
is not appropriate for truck queuing, which would naturally
occur.

I nvasi on of a residential neighborhood and
within a historic district by stopping of vehicular and
pedestrian traffic for truck maneuvering is sinply
i nconmpati bl e and unacceptabl e. For exanple, maneuvering by a
16-wheel er woul d take a good two to three minutes, if not
nor e.

Noi se, air pollution, diesel funes, and safety
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concerns shoul d not be placed on this neighborhood. This is
sinply an inappropriate site for a |oading dock. To the north
is Washington Circle, which comes to a point at this |ocation
To the south is a very busy pedestrian plaza and nmetro rai
station. 23rd Street is a major arterial. To the west is
24t h Street, New Hanpshire Avenue, residenti al

There is no acceptable |ocation on this parce
for a | oading dock, handling well over 100 truck nmovements per
day, plus the future growth that would cone if the hospita
was eventually permitted to expand as it requested, fromthe
371 beds to 455, | believe is the nunber

In addition, lack of real data on inpacts, and
al so nediation. Many statements in the submttals since
January 5, 1999, fromthe traffic consultant for the applicant
i ndi cate study and anal ysis, but no data are presented. For
exanple, they say, "W did a study and the results show there
is no problem?"

In the DPWsubnmittal of February 8, 1999, the
gquotation is, "Traffic consultants have nmade a reasonabl e
effort." But they failed to negate the serious inpacts. W
should stop trying to justify a hospital on this site. It
does not fit.

In conclusion, there is strong evidence of
serious inpacts on the residential neighborhood on pedestrian
nmovenent s, nore people crossing busy 23rd Street, plus vehicle

pedestrian conflicts. And 83 percent of the parking would be
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east of 23rd Street, so you' ve got people crossing in ways
that they don't now and in nuch heavier vol une.

Emer gency vehicle conflicts with pedestrians
and ot her vehicles, and truck novements conflicting with both
pedestri ans and ot her vehicles -- counts were taken to revea
that there are nore than 126 novenments in and out at the
| oadi ng dock. This data appears in detail on the last two
pages of the appendix to this report.

These inpacts are significant, and they are
unaccept abl e, and they have not been -- they have not been
negat ed, and they have not really been mtigated.

My advice is that this application should be
deni ed.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Where you were readi ng under
| oadi ng dock, and | was reading along with you, and | heard
you say sonething about the time that it would take for a
vehicle or a truck to --

MR. FARBSTEIN. A 16-wheel er truck.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  Yes. What is that?

MR. FARBSTEIN: That was interpolated by Dr.
Carter when | was discussing it with himearlier, and he asked
me to --

CHAI RPERSON REID:  Okay. But it's not in --

MR. FARBSTEIN: He asked nme to include that.
It's not in the printed excerpt, no.

VICE CHAIR KING And it's how nany m nutes?
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MR. FARBSTEIN:. Two to three m nutes.

CHAI RPERSON REID: Two to three minutes is the
estimated tine for the --

MR. FARBSTEI N: For an 18 -- I'msorry, it's
for an 18-wheel er, yeah.

CHAI RPERSON REID: -- for an 18-wheeler to --

MR. FARBSTEIN: To maneuver into the | oading
dock, backing in.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Okay. Any questions, Board
menber s?

VICE CHAIR KING No, | don't have any
guesti ons.

CHAI RPERSON REID: M. Franklin? M. Glreath?
Questions?

COWMM SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  I'msorry. | had to
| eave for a nmonment, so | may missed sonething here. The truck
counts that have been referred to is 126. \Wo nade those
count s?

MR. FARBSTEIN. Citizens in the nei ghborhood
were organi zed and given specific tinmes. And | can -- this is
of my own know edge, but | think Dr. Carter is aware of it as
well. And if he confirms that, fine.

And did specific counts of trucks going in and
out of the current |oading dock over usually two-hour periods
assigned to each person. And they were all recorded, and then

put together in what's now the end of the appendix to Dr.
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Carter's report, the last two pages.

MR. WATSON: If | could state, the individuals
who did performthe counts are present here. |f the applicant
woul d Iike to cross exanmine them they may call them for cross
exam nati on.

COWMM SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  Right. 1'm|l ooking at
t he appendi x, and there are various descriptive words used to
describe trucks. \What is neant by a -- well, let me ask this
guestion. O the 126 on a given day, how many were tractor-
trailers or 18-wheel ed vehicles?

MR. FARBSTEIN. Dr. Carter says there were 34
| arge trucks.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLI N:  What does a "large
truck" mean?

MR. FARBSTEIN. Three axles or nore.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLI N:  Three axles. Wuld
those trucks be over one and a half tons?

MR. FARBSTEIN:  Yes.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLI N:  And how nany of --well,
I guess you've got themlisted as |large trucks, then, on this
appendix. Oher times a truck is listed as having six wheels.

Is that not a large truck? MWhat I'mtrying to figure out is

MR. FARBSTEI N: I think | can answer that.
Different traffic counters -- while the first four columms are

uniform in terns of how they reported it, had different ways
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to describe the size of the vehicle. And | think there
appears to be sone difference in the way they describe them

But it is fairly clear that if we say a six-
wheel ed truck, or a six-wheeled vehicle, that basically we're
tal ki ng about a substantial sized truck, not a | ess than one
and a half ton truck.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLI N:  And on one occasi on an
ambul ance is listed.

MR. FARBSTEIN: That was an occasi on when
happened to be there. And | thought | needed to list it and
specific what it was. It pulled past the |oading dock, parked
on the curb al ongside just past the |oading dock, and sat
there for the number of m nutes shown on here.

It didn't do anything. It just sat there
taki ng up space in what would otherwi se be an illegally parked
vehicle, but clearly associated with hospital activities. But
it didn't load or unload anything. O course, when it pulled
up | didn't know whether it was going to |oad or unl oad.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLI N:  On how nmany occasi ons
specified in this list was there the need to stop traffic
adj acent to the | oading dock so that the trucks could maneuver
in and out of the |oading dock?

MR. FARBSTEIN:. Yeah. O course, this is the
ol d | oadi ng dock, which is essentially on a street that ends
except for left and right turns onto 23rd Street. So you're

not tal king about the same kind of problemyou would be if the
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| ocation --

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  Well, is the answer
that in no event was there congestion?

MR. FARBSTEIN. | don't -- no, that isn't true.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLI N: And st oppage of
traffic?

MR. FARBSTEIN:. In fact, | think M. Tyler had
a specific instance that he could probably speak to.

VICE CHAIR KING  Excuse ne. Madam Chair, |
think that the reader, who is now testifying, should be sworn.
Don't you agree, M. --

MR. FARBSTEIN. | had testified.

MR. WATSON: He was previously --

MR. FARBSTEIN: | consider myself still sworn.

VICE CHAIR KING COkay. Thank you. You know,
| mssed some of his --

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  Well, I'mtrying to
just get to the crux of the issue it seens to ne, which is to
see to what extent these vehicles were of a size that they
caused sone disruption in the traffic flow

MR. FARBSTEIN:. | think you would be very
interested in what M. Tyler would be able to tell you, if you
woul d swear himin.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  Who? M. Tyler is --

MR. WATSON: |Is one of the traffic counters.

CHAI RPERSON REID: Al right.
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MR. WATSON: We should state, though, that the
intention of the count was to determ ne the nunber of
vehi cl es, since the blocking of traffic is in a different
| ocation with a different pattern getting in and not
conparable to what is proposed.

COWMM SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  Well, it's very
difficult, M. Watson, for me to pass judgnment on that
guesti on because the degree to which there is disruption of
traffic is a function, obviously, not only of the
configuration of the street and the | oading dock but the size
of the vehicle.

MR. WATSON: We'd be happy to have M. Tyler
respond to that.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Would you like M. Tyler to
respond, M. Franklin?

COWMM SSI ONER FRANKLI N: Wl | --

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  He woul d have to be sworn.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLI N:  Why don't we just npve
on, and we can raise that question at sonme |ater point.

VICE CHAIR KING But before we do, could | ask
-- at the present site, when you did these counts, do 16-
wheel ers and 18-wheelers -- big, big, big trucks -- do they
have to back in, or do they drive in frontwards and back out,
or do they drive in and drive through? Is it -- | nean, is it
anal ogous in any way to the situation that's proposed in the

new | oadi ng dock?
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MR. FARBSTEIN: It's nuch easier.

VICE CHAIR KING Do they back in?

MR. FARBSTEIN: It's a nuch wider street. The
problems are not sinmilar at all.

VICE CHAIR KING No. But what |'m asking
about is: how do they get into the |oading dock? Do they
back in?

CHAI RPERSON REID: Well, the testinony woul d
suggest that they have to back in.

MR. FARBSTEIN. That woul d be the existing
| oadi ng dock, not the proposed --

VICE CHAIR KING Oh. [|I'mtalking about the
exi sting one. They back in?

MR. FARBSTEIN. Do they back in?

CHAl RPERSON REID: Do they pull in? Do they
back in or pull in?

MR. FARBSTEIN: They do both. | don't think
there's any consistent pattern

CHAI RPERSON REID:  That is -- so that is not
really relevant as to -- in this instance, the existing one
doesn't really make that rmuch difference?

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  Wth all due respect,
Madam Chair, it seens to me that this appendi x m ght be
probative of the nunber of deliveries.

MR. FARBSTEIN:  Yes.

COW SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  But it's very difficult
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to draw any concl usi ons.

MR. FARBSTEIN. Except for -- | would ask that
you nodi fy that "except for the number and tinme that they're
there," because that -- those figures were uniformy taken
The nunber of vehicles, the time they arrived, and the tine
they left, and where they put their vehicle, the first four
col ums.

MR. MOORE: |'msorry, Madam Chair. |'m
confused here. While I'mduly respectful of Professor
Carter's inability to speak here, | don't know who is putting
testimony on the record here. M. Hartsville, | believe is
your name?

MR. FARBSTEI N.  Far bst ei n.

MR. MOORE: Farbstein. |I'msorry, sir. M.
Farbstein is testifying here --

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Okay.

MR. MOORE: -- and |'ve been watching Dr.
Carter, and Dr. Carter fromtinme to tine gives him
information. Sometinmes M. Farbstein testifies on his own.
don't know who's testifying.

CHAI RPERSON REID: Okay. | want to be clear on
this particular aspect of the testinobny. M. Farbstein, |
hope -- let's get some clarification. You're basically
speaking for M. Carter, correct?

MR. FARBSTEIN: That's correct.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  You're not speaking for
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your sel f?

MR. FARBSTEIN. Except to the extent where
specified that | was there and this is what | saw.

CHAI RPERSON REI D: Other than that, okay.

MR. FARBSTEIN. And this is howthe list is
constructed.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  All right. To be clear --

MR. FARBSTEIN:. But other than -- yeah

CHAI RPERSON REI D: -- whatever you say, meke
sure that you, for the record, indicate who is speaking.

MR. FARBSTEI N. Ckay.

CHAI RPERSON REID: | had one other question,
and that was in -- going back to the tine that was requested,
you said two to three minutes for an 18-wheeler to back into
t he | oadi ng dock. And what is the tine for that same 18-
wheel er to cone out? Would that not be a half a minute?

MR. FARBSTEIN. Half a ninute.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  And comi ng back -- and
com ng out, they would have to stop the traffic? They would
just pull right out? Just watch the traffic, but it's not as
i nvasi ve? Ckay.

Are there any questions? Okay. M. Watson?
Cross exami nation?

MR. MOORE: Madam Chair, | would reserve cross
exam nation until they have conpleted their up to one hour of

testimony. | would like to address the cross exam nation
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t hen.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  Well, | was not -- M.
WAt son, are you --

MR. WATSON: We object to this because M.
Carter does have to | eave. W have himhere. He is ready to
testify and can respond to cross exam nation

CHAI RPERSON REID: M. Carter has to leave. |If
you have any cross examfor M. Carter --

MR. MOORE: M. Watson has -- he has to have
nore tinme because | cross exami ned his witness.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Okay.

MR. MOORE: You need to get this over with.
Yes, sir.

These questions are for Dr. Carter, please

Dr. Carter, you've testified that you did not
do the counts on which this analysis was formed, did you?

MR. FARBSTEIN: No, but he hel ped set them up.

MR. MOORE: And how did you set them up?

DR. CARTER By tel ephone.

MR. MOORE: By tel ephone with whon?

MR. FARBSTEIN. Wth M. Jeffery Tyler.

MR. MOORE: | see. Wre any of the people who
did these counts -- have any of the people who did these
counts been certified as an expert traffic counter?

MR. FARBSTEIN: | don't think traffic counting

requi res nmuch expertise.
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MR. MOORE: But you are basing your
prof essi onal expert opinion on people who may not be expert,
is that correct?

MR. FARBSTEIN: No. 1've worked with M. Tyler
in two other situations.

MR. MOORE: Did you work with any of the other
peopl e who counted traffic? Have you worked with themin the
past ?

MR. FARBSTEI N:  No.

MR. MOORE: | see. So you don't know what
their qualifications are, insofar as counting traffic.

You testified -- |I'msorry.

MR. FARBSTEIN. | think the answer was no.

MR. MOORE: You have testified here that these
streets are largely residential in character, and you
specifically mentioned New Hanpshire Avenue and 24th Street,
sir. \What portion of New Hanpshire Avenue is residential in
character?

MR. FARBSTEIN. He said, "I'mquoting the DPW
report."

MR. MOORE: That was that first DPWreport of
January 7th that we talked with M. Layton about earlier?

MR. FARBSTEIN: The second, he said.

MR. MOORE: Where in the second DPWreport does
it refer to New Hanpshire Avenue as being residential, sir?

Woul d you put that in the record, sir, M. Farbstein, what Dr.
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Carter said?

MR. FARBSTEIN. |'msorry. | didn't hear him
It's on the first page of the February 8, 1999, report.

MR. MOORE: And you are a traffic expert, is
that correct, sir?

MR. FARBSTEIN:. Correct.

MR. MOORE: Would you tell ne what is
residential, in your opinion, about the block of 24th -- New
Hanmpshire Avenue that is between | Street, N.W, and
Washington Circle, imediately to the west of the site?

MR. FARBSTEIN: | understand it's zoned
residential for the whole west side.

MR. MOORE: And that is the conplete basis of
your opinion that it is residential in character?

MR. FARBSTEIN:  No.

MR. MOORE: What else forns your opinion, is
t he basis of your opinion, sir?

MR. FARBSTEIN. If | recall, there are sone
residential apartnment buildings there.

MR. MOORE: On the block that | am pointing to,
sir?

MR. FARBSTEIN: | believe so.

MR. MOORE: There are residential apartnment
buil dings on the block imediately to the west of New
Hanpshire Avenue?

MR. FARBSTEIN. | think so.
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MR. MOORE: Thank you. Move on

You indicate that there will be serious inpacts
-- serious inpacts -- on the site if the hospital is built
there. What type of serious inmpacts do you refer to, sir?

MR. FARBSTEIN. Pedestrian vehicle.

MR. MOORE: | see. And what is --

MR. FARBSTEIN. Pedestrian, vehicle, and
ambul ance.

MR. MOORE: | see. Wuld these sane
operational difficulties that you tal k about, with the
exception of emergency vehicle, be present if the site were
devel oped with any other building built to the maxi num of the
zoni ng envel ope?

DR. CARTER: Repeat the question

MR. MOORE: Would these sanme serious inpacts be
present on this site with respect to any other building built

on that site, with the exception of the energency entrance

exit?

MR. FARBSTEIN. Yes, the truck novenments.

MR. MOORE: | see. Then you say that you cannot
fit a rectangular building in a triangular hole. [I'msorry.

I'"'m not clear what you nean by that froma traffic standpoint.
MR. FARBSTEIN: You really only have two
streets to operate on.
MR, MOORE: | see. And it's your opinion that

the applicant is proposing to put a rectangular building in a
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triangul ar hole here, sir?

MR. FARBSTEIN: The inpact of a rectangul ar

bui | di ng.

MR. MOORE: | see. You have testified in the
past -- and | believe you say here on the record -- that
vehicular traffic is very heavy on 23rd Street. |Is that

correct, sir?

MR. FARBSTEIN: That's correct.

MR. MOORE: And | believe you testified in the
past that the only time that you took the count was during
rush hour, is that correct?

MR. FARBSTEIN. That is correct.

MR. MOORE: | see. Then, it is possible that
vehicular traffic is very light during other times of the day,
is that correct?

MR. FARBSTEIN: He has | ooked at sonme DPW
traffic volunes, though he doesn't recall specifically what
they are.

MR. MOORE: Then the only bases on which you
formyour opinion for serious inmpacts is the time that you
made the traffic counts, is that correct, sir?

MR. FARBSTEI N:  No.

MR. MOORE: What other bases are there, sir?

MR. FARBSTEIN. The pedestrian counts that were
made.

MR. MOORE: |f there were another building
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built to the maxi mum that the zoning envel ope allows as a
matter of right, would these pedestrian inpacts be the sane,
sir?

MR. FARBSTEIN: Not sure.

MR. MOORE: You say that this is -- that 24th
Street and New Hanpshire Avenue is sinply an inappropriate
site for a | oading dock. On what do you base that, sir?

MR. FARBSTEIN. On the factual dinensions.

MR. MOORE: Are you aware that the zoning
regul ations require that a | oading dock be included within a
buil ding of significant size on this lot?

MR. FARBSTEIN:  No.

MR. MOORE: |f another building was built on
this lot to a sinmlar size as the one that is before you
would it contain a | oading dock, sir, to your know edge?

MR. FARBSTEI N: Probably.

MR. MOORE: And if it did, would that still --
woul d you still believe that this would be an inappropriate
site for that |oading dock?

MR. FARBSTEIN:  Yes.

MR. MOORE: Thank you. You said here that
there is no acceptable location on this parcel for a | oading
dock handling well over 100 truck movenents. \Where do you get
100 truck novements from sir?

DR. CARTER: The appendi x you just | ooked at.

MR. MOORE: The appendix --
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MR. FARBSTEIN. The appendi x you | ooked at.

MR. MOORE: |'m sorry.

MR. FARBSTEIN: The appendi x you | ooked at.

MR. MOORE: | see. Now, the appendix that I
have here, you have -- take a -- do you have any information
as to what these trucks are? | see a vehicular description

here, sir. But you have small truck, truck, pickup truck
pi ckup truck, pickup truck. Do you have any idea as to who
t hese trucks belong to?

MR. FARBSTEIN: In some cases.

MR. MOORE: But other cases not?

MR. FARBSTEIN: Right.

MR. MOORE: Let's take the truck at -- just for
exanple here, at 11:07. Time in 11:07, time out 14:16.

MR. WATSON: | object to the rel evance. M.
Carter did not testify as to what the trucks were doing there.
The testinmony was to how many trucks arrived at the | oading
dock at the hospital

MR. MOORE: But he has -- he has based his
opi nion that these trucks will have a serious inpact.

MR. WATSON: On the nunmber of trucks. | think
he made very clear it was the number of trucks. He said --

MR. MOORE: |'Il withdraw the question.

Of these truck -- vehicul ar description, how
many of these trucks are 18-wheelers? Do you know?

MR. FARBSTEIN. No, | don't.
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MR, MOORE: | see. So is it possible that
these trucks that you have |listed here, or your associate has
listed here, could be trucks brought by other parties?
Parties other than the hospital?

MR. FARBSTEIN: | don't know.

MR. MOORE: |Is it unusual to have a nunber of
trucks on the street in downtown Washi ngton?

DR. CARTER: No.

MR. MOORE: Is it unusual to have --

2

FARBSTEI N:  No.

MR. MOORE: -- a nunber of trucks on these
streets --

MR. WATSON: Could we wait for the answer?

MR. FARBSTEIN:  No.

MR. MOORE: |'m sorry.

In your conclusions, sir, you indicate that
there is strong evidence of serious inpacts on the residential
nei ghbor hood. What type of inpact are you referring to here,
sir?

MR. FARBSTEIN. Truck traffic, emergency
vehi cl es.

MR. MOORE: |Is there already truck traffic on
these streets, sir?

MR. FARBSTEIN: Very linited.

MR. MOORE: |s there bus traffic on these

streets?
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MR. FARBSTEIN. On New Hanpshire, | believe.

MR. MOORE: There is existing bus traffic on
New Hanpshire Avenue?

MR. FARBSTEIN: | don't know. | believe so.

MR. MOORE: Have you seen the sign at 24th and
| Street that prohibits buses fromturning left into | Street
of f of 24th Street?

DR. CARTER: Is that westbound?

MR. MOORE: Northbound. The signis in the
nort hbound on 24th Street that prohibits buses fromturning
left. Have you seen that sign into | Street?

MR. FARBSTEIN:  No.

MR. MOORE: | see. But your testinmony is you
have based your opinion that there are going to be serious
i mpacts without knowi ng whether there are buses on these
streets are not?

MR. WATSON: | object to the question. He
didn't testify as to buses. He testified as to trucks.

MR. MOORE: But he has testified that -- oh.
The point is made.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Sust ai ned.

MR. MOORE: | have no further questions. Thank
you.

CHAI RPERSON REID: M. Watson?

MR. WATSON: |Is the witness excused then?

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Unl ess there are any --
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Jerry? M. Franklin?

BOARD MEMBER G LREATH: | have no questions

VICE CHAIR KING | have no questions

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Okay. Thank you.

MR. WATSON: We would call Dr. Samman

DR. SAMVAN: Dr. Ceorge Samman, M D.

CHAI RPERSON REI D: Have you been sworn, sir?

MR. WATSON: He has not been sworn.

DR. SAMVAN:  No.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Okay. Anyone here who has
not been sworn who will testify today needs to be sworn
Those of you who have already been sworn in the beginning of
this case, you do not have to be sworn again. But those of
you who have not been sworn at all will need to stand and be
sworn at this time, so | don't have to keep asking that.

Are you the only one?

MR. WATSON: Two. Three. | guess we have
t hr ee.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Okay.

(Wher eupon, those persons wishing to testify as

Wi t nesses were duly sworn.)

MR. WATSON: First of all, could you give your
name, address, and occupation?

DR. SAMVAN: George Sanman, M D. |'m an OB/ GYN
I amin private practice, an OB/ GYN, and |I'mthe Director of

the ACC -- Anmbul atory Care Center of Col unbia Hospital for
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VWonen.

CHAI RPERSON REI D: ACC what ?

DR. SAMVAN: Anbul atory Care Center.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Okay.

MR. WATSON: And what is your education?

DR. SAMVAN: |'m board certified in OB/ GYN.

MR. WATSON: How | ong have you been practicing
medi ci ne?

DR. SAMVAN: Since 1975.

MR. WATSON: And how | ong have you been
i nvol ved in hospital adm nistration?

DR. SAMVAN:. Three years.

MR. WATSON: | would ask that he be accepted as
an expert witness in medical and hospital questions.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  We need nore information
M. Watson, typically the subnission of a resune or --

MR, WATSON: Well, we can give you a resune.
woul d point out that when Ms. Dobbins testified there was no
resunme submitted

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLI N:  What is the rel evance?
Hospital adm nistration is not, as far as | can tell, the
subj ect of additional information

MR. WATSON: Oh, the additional information is
because they tal ked about, as far as the patients conming to
and going fromthe hospital, the necessity of queuing up, how

the entrances would work to the hospital. And our issue --
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they also testified as to the number of patients which would
come to the hospital, which he is prepared to testify with
regard to.

We can get you his resune, but | do point out
that Ms. Dobbins subnmitted no resune whatsoever when the
counsel testified as an expert w tness and was accepted by
this body.

CHAI RPERSON REID: | think that there was a
submi ssion of a resune.

MR WATSON:  Well, it was not submitted to the
other parties. And | do not believe it's in the record.
However, we will submit a resumne.

VICE CHAIR KING | have no problem | just
want to get on with it.

MR, WATSON: Ckay. Well --

CHAI RPERSON REID:  Well, do submit the resune,
pl ease.

MR. WATSON: \What is size of Col unbia Hospital
for Wonen, in terns of nunber --

CHAI RPERSON REI D: M. Watson, first, what we

want you to do is to just give us a second so that we can | ook

at the resune and --
MR. WATSON: |'m sorry.
CHAI RPERSON REID: -- accept him possibly as an
expert wi tness.

COVM SSI ONER FRANKLI N: M. Watson, the resune
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is inmpressive with respect to the OB/ GYN background but is
devoid of any reference to hospital administration.

DR. SAMVAN: | amthe Director of the clinic.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  You're Director of the
clinic.

DR. SAMVAN. Director of the hospital clinic.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  Of the hospital clinic.
Is that the hospital as a whole or just a portion of it?

DR. SAMVAN: No, the Anmbul atory Care Center.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN: Is that the hospital --
are you the Director or Administrator of the Colunbia Hospita
for Wonen?

DR. SAMVAN:  No.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLI N:  Ckay. You're the
Director of a portion of that.

DR. SAMVAN. O just the clinic.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  OF just the clinic.

DR. SAMVAN: Just the clinic.

COWMM SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  And the clinic is what
proportion of the hospital all total?

DR. SAMVAN: 15 percent of the adm ssions.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLI N: 15 percent.

DR. SAMVAN. O the admni ssions.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLI N:  Of the adm ssions.

BOARD MEMBER G LREATH: And how many st aff

menbers do you control ?
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DR. SAMVAN: | have 20 physici ans.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN: I n your capacity as the
Director of that clinic, are you involved in any
adm nistrative matters with respect to the admi ssions of
patients generally in that hospital ?

DR. SAMVAN: Just the clinic patients.

COWMM SSI ONER FRANKLI N:  Well, M. Watson, | --
I don't want to prolong this hearing, but I -- Madam Chair, ny
feeling is that we can qualify himas an expert with respect
to the linted areas with which he has had direct --

MR. WATSON: | don't believe you requested the
i nformation as to whether or not he's a practicing board
certified obstetrician.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN: | said the resune was
quite inpressive --

MR. WATSON: | under st and.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  -- with respect to that
backgr ound.

MR. WATSON: As a -- you know, as a board
certified obstetrician, he is able to testify to obstetrica
patients coming to the hospital

CHAI RPERSON REID: Only --

COWMM SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  Only to obstetrica
pati ents.

CHAI RPERSON REID: Only the obstetrica

pati ents.
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MR. WATSON: | have to know the objection to
this exanmi nation. W had the testinony of the previous expert
on the basis of a one-senester course in engineering.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN:  Well, the testinmony, as
| recall, was quite limted.

MR, WATSON:  Well, this will be linited as we
-- we are tal king about admission to a hospital.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLI N: | have no objection,
Madam Chair, to --

MR. WATSON: He is al so capable of testifying
as to another hospital in the imrediate vicinity and its entry
and exit and the procedures used for patients to enter and
exit a hospital.

M5. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: What is his relationship
to that hospital?

MR. WATSON: He has told you. He's Director of
the Ambul atory Care Clinic --

DR. SAMVAN: Center.

MR. WATSON: -- Center, and he is as well in

the private practice of obstetrics as a staff of that

hospi tal .
M5. PRU TT-W LLI AMS: Two separate hospital s?
MR. WATSON: No. Col unbia Hospital for Wonen.
CHAI RPERSON REID: Ms. King?
VICE CHAIR KING I'msorry. | didn't sleep
well last night, and I just want to get on with this.
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CHAI RPERSON REID: | know. But we just can't
get on with it. W have to go through this

M. Moore, do you have an objection to this
Wi t ness being accepted as an expert w tness?

MR. MOORE: W take no position on that
guesti on.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  All right. Al right.
Okay. M. Watson, we are going to go forward with this
Wi t ness.

MR. WATSON: Would you indicate for the Board
the size of the hospital in ternms of nunber of beds?

DR. SAMMAN. There are 90 beds.

MR. WATSON: And can you describe the entry and

exit of patients coming to be adnitted to the hospital ?

DR. SAMVAN.  Col unbi a has four entrances, one
fromL Street, one from24th Street, and two fromthe private
alley. Plus, we have a tunnel that connects the parking
garage to the hospital

MR, WATSON: Is it --

DR. SAMVAN: Plus, we have a | oadi ng dock

MR. WATSON: Can you describe for the Board a
patient who is |eaving the hospital and what requirenments
there are as to how the patient is noved out of the hospita
after an admi ssion?

DR. SAMVAN: Usual Iy, when patients are

di scharged, the patients are wheeled down in a wheelchair from
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the floor. The husband goes and brings his car and parks in
front of the -- usually they cone fromthe back alley, or
sonmetimes they come fromthe L Street.

The husband parks the car. The patient cones
in the wheelchair. The nurse brings the patient and,
obviously, the patient would be also -- the nurse brings the
baby. And then they bring the flowers. They bring all the
gifts, and then they open the car and they put the patient in,
and then they gradually | eave the hospital

MR. WATSON: Do the hospital regul ations and
good hospital procedure require that patients, regardl ess of
their conditions, |eave in wheelchairs?

DR. SAMVAN. All patients in hospitals need to
go in wheel chairs.

MR. WATSON: In the Colunbia Hospita
situation, is there a wheelchair accessible passage directly
to the parking lot?

DR. SAMVAN: (No verbal response.)

MR. WATSON: And do patients get -- could you
descri be that path?

VICE CHAIR KING You have to speak or the
recorder can't --

DR. SAMVAN: Okay. Yes.

MR. WATSON: Could you describe that path?

DR. SAMVAN: Usually they conme froma sliding

door fromthe private alley that we have, and the car gets

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

very close to the door, as close as possible, and the patients
are wheeled down to the front door. And then the husband
opens the door and the patient gets in the car

MR. WATSON: Wth regard to patients coming to
this hospital, are the patients coming to the hospital often
in what the patient may consider to be an emergency situation
such as being in labor, coming in for sone other task?

DR. SAMVAN: Usually the patient conmes in also
in-- the same way, in the back. |If they are in |abor, and
obviously in severe stress, the husband parks in front of the
door, rings the bell if it's late, the door opens and the

patient comes in. They bring the wheel chair.

He'll leave the car usually in front of the
door. The patient is wheeled to the adm ssion, and the -- a
ot of tinmes the patient -- the husband may wal k al so with the

patient inside, finish the paperwork, and then finally go back
and take his car and park it sonmeplace. That's usual for
obstetrics.

MR. WATSON: \When persons are driving patients
to the hospital, do you, in general, find that they are calm
| ai d back drivers, or are they in sone other enotional state?

DR. SAMVAN: Usually they are very enotional
Some of them might be delivering in the car

MR. WATSON: \When patients are being brought to
the hospital, in your experience do you find that the driver

isin ahurry to get themthere?
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DR. SAMVAN: Yes, | do.

MR. WATSON: In your experience as an expert,
do you believe that persons driving these patients to the
hospital may not be scrupulous in abiding by traffic
regul ati ons?

DR. SAMVAN: Yes, | do.

MR. WATSON: Do you believe these people
driving patients to the hospital may not be scrupulous in
yielding to pedestrians who may want to cross a street or
ot her intersection?

DR. SAMVAN:  Probably.

MR. WATSON: \When they have conme to the
hospital, you indicate that the driver normally gets out and
escorts the patient inside. At that time, is the car left in
the driveway?

DR. SAMVAN: A lot of tinmes it is left in that
part of the driveway.

MR. WATSON: And are there tines that the
patients will have to be -- the drivers, | mean, will have to
be called to nove their cars?

DR. SAMVAN: Yes, they do. At |east once or
twice or three times a day we hear the page operator calling,
"Cars nunmber to please nove your car because you are bl ocking
our driveway."

MR. WATSON: And is this driveway used for

anything other than admitting patients?
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DR. SAMVAN.  Picking up and delivery of
patients. That's all.

MR. WATSON: And this driveway is not directly

DR. SAMVAN: And the hospital enpl oyee pickup
and droppi ng.

MR. WATSON: Okay. Now, in this process of
| eavi ng patients at the hospital and picking up patients,
approxi mately how | ong do you expect it takes fromthe tine
the car drives up, loads the patient, potentially the baby,
the flowers, the gifts, the person conmi ng out of the
wheel chair, before that car can drive off again?

DR. SAMMAN: It may take very easily 10 m nutes
and plus, especially an obstetrical patient.

MR. WATSON: In your expertise in hospitals and
hospital stays, if you had a 400-bed hospital that had a 75
percent occupancy, neaning it had an occupancy of 300 beds,
what woul d you expect is an approxi mate average stay per
patient in such a hospital?

DR. SAMVAN: Usual Iy nowadays, with HMOs, the
patients are staying two to three days.

MR. WATSON: If you had a hospital that the
average stay was three days, 300 beds were occupied, and you
had this stay of three days, how many patients would have to
enter the hospital and | eave the hospital on each day in order

to maintain the 300-bed occupancy?
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DR. SAMVAN:  You need to have 100 adm ssions
and 100 di scharges to make it for the 300-bed hospital

MR. WATSON: So you are saying there would be
200 trips comng to the -- whatever entrance to a hospital --
in Colunbia' s case several entrances, in GNs case a single
entrance -- there would be 200 trips conming and going fromthe
hospital ?

DR. SAMVAN:  Yes.

MR. WATSON: I n your experience, do very many
patients who are conming to be adnitted come by netro?

DR. SAMVAN:  No.

MR. WATSON: Do very nany patients | eave by
metro?

DR. SAMVAN: No, they are not allowed.

MR. WATSON: Do virtually all of your patients
come in private autonobiles or taxi cabs?

DR. SAMVAN: Yes, they do.

MR. WATSON: | believe you testified it was
approximately 10 minutes for the procedure from when the car
comes up, |oads and unloads a patient, and drives off. [If you
had 200 patients coming or going each day, and 10 minutes per
patient, what's the total amount of tine that cars would be in
front of that entrance?

DR. SAMVAN: Probably 200 by 10 m nutes, so
that woul d give you 2,000 ninutes.

MR. WATSON: And at 60 ninutes per hour, we're
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tal ki ng about in excess of 24 hours a day.

DR. SAMVAN. Yeah. Sinple division. Now
that's excluding the outpatient adm ssions, in-and-out surgery
-- for in-and-out surgery, plus, obviously, the visitors and
everybody el se that cones in.

MR. WATSON: In your hospital, at Col unbia
Hospital, when they're conming for in-and-out surgery, do they
come in the sanme entrance that a patient being admtted is
likely to come in?

DR. SAMVAN: \When they cone by car they like to
use that -- the private entrance alley, the private alley that
are private for us instead of coming through the L Street.

MR. WATSON: Do sone of them also come in
t hrough the parking entrance?

DR. SAMVAN: Sone of them park downstairs and
come through the tunnel, and that's the access and there is an
access fromthe tunnel to the hospital. That would be the
i dea of what we wanted to do.

MR. WATSON: \WWhen one cones through that
parki ng entrance, after they get out of their car do they have
to go through any of the elements, any outside areas? O is
it totally inside the buildings?

DR. SAMVAN:. The one who cones through the
parking lot, they go through the inside of the building. They
don't have to go outside at all. There is a tunnel between

the -- our inside parking and the hospital, and they don't
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have to see the outside light at all.

MR. WATSON: Is it your estimate as an expert
in adm tting your own patients to the hospital that if
patients had to go outside between the parking and the
entrance they would be likely to have their driver drop them
off at the entrance to the hospital, and then park the car
wi t hout thenf?

DR. SAMVAN:  Yes.

MR. WATSON: So it's your estimte that
virtually all of the 200 who would come and | eave from t hat
hospital with the 300-bed occupi ed capacity would be com ng
through a single main entrance?

MR, MOORE: Madam Chair, | would object to that
guestion. He has had no expertise -- he has professed no
expertise on the operations at George Washi ngton University.

MR. WATSON: We're tal king about a hypothetica
300- bed hospital

MR. MOORE: What we're tal king about here is a
gentl eman who is qualified as an expert in one with 90 beds,
28 people, in a specialty hospital. And he -- and the
question was, "Well, how does George Washington University" --

MR. WATSON: We have no further questions.

MR. MOORE: | have cross examination

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Sust ai ned.

MR. MOORE: Dr. Sanmman, Col unbia Hospital for

Wonen, it is a -- would you qualify that as a specialty
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hospital ?

DR. SAMVAN. Yes, sir.

MR. MOORE: | see. And do you do the sane type
of -- does your hospital, Colunbia Hospital, do the same type
of procedures a George Washi ngton University Hospital ?

DR. SAMVAN: We do sone of the procedures and

MR. MOORE: Do you have any experience -- have
you ever been enpl oyed by George Washi ngton University --

DR. SAMVAN:  Never.

MR. MOORE: -- Hospital? Have you ever been
enpl oyed by Universal Health Services?

DR. SAMVAN:  No.

MR. MOORE: You are enployed by Col unbi a
Hospital for Wonmen, is that correct?

DR. SAMVAN: As a part tine, yes.

MR. MOORE: | see. As a part tine.

DR. SAMVAN: As the Director of the clinic.

MR. MOORE: | see. |Is it not true that the
Col umbi a Hospital for Whnen just took an appeal fromthe grant
of a certificate of need granted the Universal Health Services

and George Washington University --

MR. WATSON: | would object to that as cross
exam nati on.

DR. SAMMAN: | don't have any -- |'m an expert
in my hospital. | don't testify to any --
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CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Sust ai ned.

MR. MOORE: Are you a conpetitor of George
Washi ngton University Hospital, sir?

DR. SAMVAN. Not nyself. I'min private
practice.

MR. MOORE: |s Col unbia Hospital a conpetitor
of George Washi ngton University --

DR. SAMMAN: |I'mtestifying as George Samman,
MD. | have privileges at Colunbia and at GWN too.

MR. MOORE: You have privil eges at George
Washi ngton University --

DR. SAMVAN:  Yes.

MR. MOORE: ~-- Hospital?

DR. SAMVAN. Yes, sir.

MR. MOORE: Do you know about the operations of
George Washi ngton University Hospital ?

DR. SAMMVAN: No, sir.

MR. MOORE: You have no expertise in that at
all'?

DR. SAMVAN:  No. | am not --

MR MOORE: Is it fair to say that there is a
di fference between the operations of Colunbia Hospital for
Women and George Washi ngton University Hospital ?

DR. SAMVAN. George Washington is four tinmes --
supposed to be -- the new one is should be four times bigger

t han Col unbi a.
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MR. MOORE: No further questions.

CHAI RPERSON REI D: Thank you.

MR. WATSON: Does the Board have questions?

VI CE CHAIR KING  No.

COWM SSI ONER FRANKLIN: | don't have any
guesti ons.

CHAI RPERSON REI D: M. Watson, approximtely
how many nore w tnesses do you have?

MR. WATSON:  Well, if we can, we could skip --
I think Ms. Carthy here would testify substantially to the
fact that the patients often |eave their cars and abandon
them and are often not in a calm quiet state. She is the
supervi sor of adm ssions at Colunmbia. W can, in the interest
of speed, then proceed w thout Ms. MCarthy.

CHAI RPERSON REID: We'll stipulate to that,
then, and proceed.

MR. WATSON: We have two witnesses fromthe
ANC, and we have Ellen MCarthy as an expert planning w tness.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Okay. Now, can you do all
of this in about 15 ninutes?

MR. WATSON: We're going to certainly try, but
| -- as | had indicated before, the Advisory Nei ghborhood
Commi ssion, in order to be given great weight, nust be given a
full opportunity to present its case.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  You have --

MR. WATSON: |If we conpare the amount of tinme
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whi ch has been taken by the applicant's case --

CHAI RPERSON REID: M. Watson?

MR. WATSON: -- | do not believe it's a ful
opportunity, and I would like that on the record.

CHAI RPERSON REID: Be that as it may, M.

Wat son, we had stated earlier on that you had an hour, and we
di d have sonme cross exami nation, so |I'mallowi ng for that.

But I'"mgiving you, in the interest of time, another 15

m nutes to conclude your case.

MR. WATSON: We have thus far gone 47 m nutes,
i ncluding the cross exam nation. | think we've been noving
quite pronptly.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  Well, that's what |'m
saying. Another 15 m nutes, and then --

MR. WATSON: | don't want -- | do not believe
it can be done in another 15 minutes, if that's your question

CHAI RPERSON REID:  Well, no. That's not ny
guestion. |'masserting that that is the time that we are
going to allow you to concl ude.

MR. WATSON: You -- of course, the Board may
take that position. | have put on the record our objection to
that, and | believe that to enforce a rule of one hour
viol ates the District of Col umbia Code.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Thank you. And you have
given us that objection previously, and we do have it as a

matter of record. Thank you.
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Al right. M. Watson, 20 nminutes. MW
ti mekeeper is saying that there was about 20 minutes of cross
exam nation, so we are going to extend that to your tinme, add
that to your time. And then that will give you an equitable
amount of tine.

MR. WATSON: | understand your ruling. |
object for the record. W wll proceed.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Thank you.

MR. WATSON: Ms. Maria Tyler? W call Maria
Tyler, who | believe has been sworn, who will speak as a
representative of the Advisory Nei ghborhood Comm ssion. She
is submitting some witten materi al

M5. TYLER  CGood afternoon, Madam Chair,
menbers of the Board. M nane is Maria Tyler. |'m ANC
Conmi ssioner for 2A-03, and | am al so Secretary of ANGC 2A.
This part of ANC-2A's testinony deals with the evidence
presented by the applicant on April 7th, as directed by the
Board, by the BZA, on, nunber one, the relationship of the
proposed hospital to the Foggy Bottom residential
nei ghbor hood. It was brought out then the meaningl ess and
unenforceabl e measures to mtigate the objectionable inmpact of
t he commrerci al | oading dock on nei ghboring properties and the
residential area. And, nunber three, the unreliability of
data submitted by the applicant.

On April 7th, the applicant elaborated on an

artist's rendering of the redesigned nmain facade of the
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proposed hospital. The applicant testified that the building
was consistent with non-university buildings in the area.

When questioned whether he could identify buildings to the
west of the proposed hospital, he could not. Wen asked about
the area to the west, the applicant stated that it was as
descri bed previously.

Thus, the applicant continues the unrelenting
attenpt to ignore the residential neighborhood to the
i medi ate west of the proposed hospital. In the previous
February 8th submi ssion, the applicant states, and today it
was restated by GWN that the Foggy Bottomresidential area is
a downtown | ocation and clains that the area west of 24th
Street and New Hanpshire Avenue is not entirely residential

These are inaccurate statenments and require
ANC-2A to react. The conprehensive plan, the basic planning
docunent, which governs D.C.'s | and use policy defines
downt own geogr aphi cally as bounded by --

BOARD MEMBER G LREATH: Excuse ne for
interrupting. W have your testinmony here in witten form
Coul d you give us maybe a brief summry of it?

MS. TYLER | will do a summary, but | will do
the rel evant points which were al so brought out today, and
whi ch were brought out in April in a highlighted manner. |
wi Il not read the whol e thing.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Okay.

M5. TYLER | amjust --
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BOARD MEMBER G LREATH: Just keep it as short
as you can.

M5. TYLER | amdefinitely shortening it. But
for enphasis, | would Iike -- because this was brought out
today and on April 7th --

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Okay.

M5. TYLER  The conprehensive plan, the basic
pl anni ng docunent which governs D.C. 's |and use policy defines
downt own geogr aphi cally as bounded by 15th Street, which is
far east of 24th Street. And you can read the rest here.

Two inmportant actions for a summary nust be
brought again to the Board's attention, as far as the Foggy
Bottom resi denti al nei ghborhood is concerned.

Nunber one, in 1986, three acres of the Foggy
Bottom resi denti al nei ghborhood were designhated as a historic
district, and in 1987 that district was included in the
Nati onal Register of Historic Places. And the description |
will not read again, but you can -- it is included in the
testi nmony.

The historic district -- very unique, intimte,
and very pedestrian-oriented residential character has been
shown to the BZA in a slide presentation and in 28 photographs
submitted on February 18.

Second, the conprehensive plan |and use map
designate -- maps that designate the historic district as

noderate density residential. And the conprehensive plan al so
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mandates for GWthat it nmust take account of the residential
hi storic status of Foggy Bottomin any future devel oprment.

In line with the character of the historic
district and stated objectives of the city's planning
docunent, the Zoning Conmi ssion, after extensive public
hearings, rezoned this area to the R 3, very restrictive
category. The historic district has only five high rises, of
which one is a residential eight-floor condom nium

These buildings that existed were pernitted
under the previous zoning, but were no longer permtted under
the new zoni ng, were grandfathered as an exception and were
deenmed conforming in Chapter 1521 of the zoning regul ations.

Since 1992, the pernitted hei ght has been only
40 feet, and the only permtted use is residential

Now, this historic district would be
over powered by the proposed presentation of April 7th. By
choosing to ignore or inaccurately describing this abutting
residential and historic district, and by using as exanples
bui l di ngs pernitted before the '92 rezoning, the applicant is
trying to turn the clock backward and nullify the expressed
pl anni ng policy of the District of Colunbia and the clearly
enunci ated i nmpl ementation of it by the Zoning Commi ssion

Worst of all, the applicant places the npst
obj ectionable part of the building -- the i nense | oadi ng dock
-- facing the residential historic district.

VWhat is particularly deneaning to residents is
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that the applicant, on April 7th, prided hinself -- itself on
the design of the main entrance placed on 23rd Street facing
the canpus, while putting its unsightly and snmelly posterior
with its highly disruptive operations, facing the residenti al
and hi storic nei ghborhood.

The | Street |oading dock presents a picture of
constant commercial activity. | was one of the counters.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Okay. Now, Ms. Tyler --

MS. TYLER: That nmay be appropriate for

| Street --
CHAI RPERSON REID:  Ms. Tyler?
M5. TYLER -- but it certainly is not for --
CHAI RPERSON REID:  Ms. Tyler?
MS. TYLER -- the --
CHAI RPERSON REID:  Ms. Tyler? Ms. Tyler, |
just want to remind you that unless -- this is a reiteration

of what we already have in the record

MS. TYLER  Yes, | know it is. But |I am
repeati ng what was stated today. That is a designated truth
whi ch was repeated today by DPW and that designated truth --
first of all, the applicant says no trucks on the residenti al
street in their subm ssion of February 8th. Now, today it was
repeated again that -- that H Street, 24th Street would be
used as -- for trucks.

Now, maybe H Street is no |onger residential

because it is in the GWcanpus, but certainly the west side of
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24th Street -- and | enunerated all of the buildings that are
there -- is definitely residential. So that is another

m sl eadi ng, quite apart fromthe fact that this is a
residential district for trucks. This is a residential
street.

The cavalier undertaking by the applicant to
request the use of certain routes for traffic, and to state
that this is a preferred route, is sonething that cannot be
enforced and is absolutely not even worth considering. And as
was confirmed today by M. Layton, truck drivers are notorious
for doing what is convenient for them including violating
traffic regul ations.

Nei t her the applicant nor the hospital controls
the traffic. The police would not place, on a permanent
basis, patrols to enforce the truck drivers. And DPWwoul d
not have the manpower to enforce it. The proposal is, in
fact, a neaningless claimto provide a nmitigating neasure.

Today, what was brought out again was the
control of times of arrival. On April 7th, and repeated
today, the applicant stated that -- and today it was stated by
DPW-- that as a rule truck deliveries would not take place
during peak traffic hour, which in this area nmeans between
7:00 a.m and 10:00 in the nmorning, and between 4:00 p.m and
6:00 p.m in the afternoon

Such managenent is, again, unenforceable. Sone

trucks must arrive early in the nmorning. The hospitals needs
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determ ne that these vehicles arrive between 7:00 and 10: 00.
Many trucks are multi-destination vehicles, and their
schedul es are determi ned by nany custonmers. The hospital has
no control over the suppliers. Therefore, the vehicles would
have to use the rush hour.

Any resulting bl ockage of 24th Street, which
wi Il inevitably occur given the constrained area and the |arge
nunber of delivery vehicles, would force trucks and other
traffic onto the narrow residential streets of the historic
district west of 24th Street, including so and so and so.

The residents will no | onger be able to enjoy
the peace and quiet of their hones. The diversion would
expand the maj or problem of noise and pollution. Diverted
trucks will overwhel mand cause structural damage to the snal
century-ol d townhouses.

Now, there was al so nmention today, the
installation of the new traffic signs, about -- no, that was
not mentioned today. There was only a reference made very --

CHAI RPERSON REID:  Right. That was not in the

-- not --
M5. TYLER It's on the record here in witing.
It was nmentioned today that hospital staff
woul d be available to direct trucks. It is our opinion that

hospital staff have no legal right to control any traffic on a
per manent basis until it is on hospital property, and they

certainly have no | egal basis for halting other vehicles and
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pedestrians on public streets.

Again, that -- we can -- the rest is there.

In addition, illegal parking around the present
dock, as observed by myself and by others, is endemic as it
woul d be around the proposed | oadi ng dock. And this would
conpound the congestion

Observation of the |I Street |oading dock has
shown how preval ent such illegal parking is. |Illegal parking
woul d turn our constrained residential area into a truck depot
with inevitable diversion of traffic, as already stated, into
ot her residential streets.

Now, there was a reference nade today again, as
on April 7th, to keeping the doors closed. |If this were
possi bl e off the | oading dock, it would cause continuous | oud
noi se as netal doors, 13 feet high and 12 feet wi de, were
rai sed on average about 150 tines per day spread over 11 hours
on an average of al nost once every four mnutes.

This would be intolerable. |In fact, this, of
course, |oading dock doors would probably be left open for
| engthy periods to allow nmulti entrance/departure novenents.
The hospital should know that this is -- that its mtigation
i s unwor kabl e.

It is alnmpbst insulting to propose that as a
mtigation. |If left open, the |oading docks woul d be
unsi ghtly and mal odor ous.

Now, there were conparisons made to other
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| oadi ng docks. And the applicant, on April 7th -- in fact,
every residential building has a |oading dock. And in their
February 18th -- yes, and we at |east pondered on February
18t h how t he | oadi ng docks, which were given as an exanpl e,
were sinmply not conmparable to what we are facing: a five bay,
60 feet wi de | oading dock and in a residential area.

The exanpl es used are sinply not conparabl e and
not worthy of consideration. And another exanple is that he
conpares the | oading dock with the one at Ross Hall

The Ross Hall | oadi ng dock, as described here

both in words and in a graphic presentation, is a conmpletely

different type of |oading dock. It is not as wide, it is deep
and it is not on the street fromthe street level. So that
is, | believe, self explanatory.

Now, on April 7th it was stated by the
applicant that he would hide the | oading dock by planting
trees on the triangular island between New Hanpshire Avenue,
Street and 24th Street.

Now, we have taken photographs, and these
phot ographs show in Attachment 5 -- they are taken from
various points in the adjoining residential community. Such
pl antings, no matter how tall, would not conceal the | oading
dock, and that is apart fromthe objectionable conditions
created by the truck nmovements and the noi se.

Finally, I will deal with the unreliability of

the data presented by the applicant, the repeated
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unreliability. You will recall the unreliable data presented
regardi ng the anbul ances, and it is included here in the
testi nmony.

On April 7th, in response to a question by
Madane Chairperson, the applicant stated that there would be
an average of between 27 and 32 trucks per day and that the
figure would not vary nmuch fromday to day.

On Thursday, April 1, as already stated, a
group of citizens conducted a count including small trucks
usi ng the | oadi ng dock between 8:15 and 5:30. And on Apri
16th, the count was repeated, but it was from7:00 a.m to
5:30 p.m

Now, | would like to state that, apart from M.
Tyl er, who has already worked with Dr. Carter on previous
zoni ng cases, |, nyself, know how to count. | have a degree.
I have been an honor student throughout at Wellesly Coll ege.
And | have a degree -- a masters degree.

I would have had it from Harvard, but | didn't
have any noney at the time, so | had to cone here. | know how
to count. That question was raised by Jerry Moore.

CHAI RPERSON REID: Stick to the rel evance of

t he case

M5. TYLER And | resent the question --

CHAI RPERSON REI D: W under st and.

M5. TYLER  -- because we know how to count in
and out.
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CHAI RPERSON REI D: W under st and.

MS. TYLER  These data are, again, double the
data presented by the applicant. And finally, the applicant
presents this figure that the elimnation of the parking lots
of 11 and 13 would reduce traffic by 1,300 vehicle trips per
day and that the few trucks that will be added will not be
i mportant.

Now, data collected by citizens indicate that
the resulting reduction in trips per day is, in fact, only
about one-third of the nunber clainmed by the applicant, and
the analysis is contained on page six and seven of Dr. Carter

In summary, the hospital's design may be state
of art in medical termnms inside the proposed building, but this
is not the consideration before the Board. This Board nust
deal with the extrenmely adverse inpact which this side would
i mpact on nei ghboring properties, local residents and the
public at |arge.

The residential conmmunity, the residential
nei ghbor hood is a precious asset of our city. It should not
be allowed to be eroded by the destructive effects that the
proposed devel oprment on this site would inevitably cause.

These destructive effects would be
irreversible, and we therefore request that the application be
rejected.

Thank you very kindly.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Thank you.
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Board nenbers, did you have any questions?

MR. MOORE: We have no questions. 1'd just
like to know how rmuch time the ANC has left.

MS. TYLER | think it is denmeaning by Jerry
Moore to ask -- to request this tine.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  Ms. Tyler, Ms. Tyler, you
can discuss that with himafter -- or during a break

MR. WATSON: |'m assuning you were stating 20
mnutes in addition to the hour because, at the time, we
hadn't gone through an hour yet when the Board deternined to
cut it off.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Okay, M. Watson, let's just
get two nore witnesses. Let's just try to --

MR. WATSON:  Fi ne.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  -- accommpdate them as best
we can.

MR. WATSON: Since | think, as a practical
matter, we have to have the current Chair nerely state this is
still the position of the ANC, Ms. Spillinger will testify and
introduce Ms. MIller to present testinony.

CHAI RPERSON REID: Did you say you had two or
three nore witnesses?

MR, WATSON: Well, Ms. Spillinger is really not
a witness. She's just authenticating the fact that it's the
ANC position because | think have to for the record. And we

have Ms. MIller and then a -- we just want to note the change
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in Chair.

MS. SPILLINGER: Madane Chair and nenbers of
the Board, my nane is Barbara Spillinger. |1'mthe newy
el ected Chair of ANC 2A and newly elected to the Conm ssion as
wel |

As chair, | want to state for the record that
t he Conmi ssion, by vote on February 17, '99, confirmed its and
the community's strong opposition to the placenent of the new

George Washi ngton University Hospital on the proposed site,

square 40

Al t hough | have followed these hearings
closely, | have not personally been a party to this case.
Therefore, | would like to yield ny time to former chair

Dorothy MIler, who is thoroughly know edgeabl e and wel
versed on this issue.

However, just to reiterate the ANC s mmj or
concerns briefly: a massive comercial building being placed
on the lot inadequate for the stated purpose, the placement of
an institutional |oading dock on the periphery of the canmpus
at the gateway to a |long established residential neighborhood,
the creation of hazardous conditions for pedestrian and
vehi cular traffic, and no on site parking for the proposed
facility.

And | thank you very nmuch.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Thank you.

M5. MLLER: | am Dorothy MIler, forner chair
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of ANC 2A. And | read the transcript the other norning, and
in the opening statenment, when | nentioned that these were two
cases put together and questioned the time, you said you would
see that we had adequate time to present our case, and I'll be
happy to nmake you a copy of the transcript where you stated

t hat .

CHAI RPERSON REID:  All right.

M5. MLLER  Ckay, now what | have done, | was
-- we have been twice trying to testify on the response of the
-- February the 8th fromthe applicant, we tried to respond.
And what |I'mtrying to do is to hit sonme of the highlights,
but you have a copy now of my statement and 1'd Iike to cal
your attention particularly to the attachnents to it.

And the nain attachment, which you passed over
and never mentioned and hadn't heard of in another one, is the
conprehensi ve plan that says they're supposed to give us a
written detail of why you can't put a dormitory here. And
that's never been done.

And Ms. King asked the former O fice of
Pl anning man to get in touch with ne. He never did. Nor have
we gotten that.

The second thing is --

M5. KING Wait, wait. Let's deal with this
This is -- the highlighted area is --

M5. M LLER: Correct.

MS. KING -- the section of the D.C. Muinicipa

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

reg, Section 1349.1(b) --

M5. M LLER: The conprehensive plan

M5. KING Does M. Mdore have this?

M5. MLLER It was given to himin nmy origina
testimony, and then | put it in the two others. So he's had
it about three times. And it's coming in again today, fourth
time.

MS. KING Ckay. Do you have that -- do you
have this, M. More?

M5. MLLER It's been in ny testinobny every
time. And here's a copy for you today.

MS. KING The actions in support of the
objective for major institutional conplexes are as foll ows.
And (b) is update canmpus plans for GAJ and Georget own
University as part of the canpus plan devel opment and approva
process.

GWJ shoul d provide witten justification for
non-dorm tory devel opnent projects in |ieu of providing
addi ti onal on canpus dornitory accomrodati ons for its
under graduate students, etc. | trust that you are going to
address this when your time cones?

MR. MOORE: No, mm'am because | can say to you
that the provision that Ms. MIler refers to was in the
conmittee mark up bill. 1t was not in the final |egislation
There is no such requirenment, period.

MS. MLLER Yes, it is because it was at the
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time they filed and through this whole hearing, and it has not
gone through the authority, nor has it gone through Congress,
soit's still in effect.

CHAI RPERSON REID: Ms. MIller, we will consult
with counsel and determ ne basically that particul ar aspect of
your testinony.

M5. MLLER. We are still waiting, you know,
for the answer we asked the very first tinme back in Novenber
They haven't given you that one either.

The other thing is there's sone newspaper
clippings I1'd like to call your attention to on how the
conmunity feels about this. But the npbst inportant thing
want to call your attention to, which Ms. King would | ove, is
t he parking going on, the places that have been cl osed, the
nunber of parking spaces they have.

And 1've highlighted in yellow maps. And their
on canpus parking has never been approved, but the staff told
me this nmorning they're going to get to it next week. And
they're in violation. All of their parking areas are in
viol ation right now of the zoning rules.

And | would like to say | have the transcript
where the Chair said, "I would just caution the university
that those |lots expired in Novenber, which neans any parking
that you have done on them si nce Novenber was a violation of
zoning. A zoning inspector could have witten violations, and

you can be fined $100 a day if it persists.” And it has
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persi sted since Novemnber

Now, |I'd also like to call your attention to
the fact -- one of the other things are the nunmber of
applications that have been filed by GW And on the first
page of my attachnent to my statement, at the bottom it lists
t he BZA cases.

Al'l of these are currently in operation. They
are renovating the Marvin Center. The | aw school has been
approved and starting. The health and wel | ness center, the
lot is closed and they' ve dunped the stuff on the residential
area and |'ve asked that it be renoved.

The media and public affairs building has been
okayed, and that's two nore parking lots that are gone.
Construction of the new hospital, that's two nore parking
lots. And the construction of the garage just doesn't even
come up in these conversations, and yet they wanted it put in
with this one.

And the petition of ANC 2A on the canpus pl an
which they want to wait until after they find out what you're
going to do about the hospital. And the parking |ot renewals
are still in violation. And now they are also, outside of the
campus, putting in a university club, which they will have
about 1,300 people and 12 parki ng spaces.

I'"d like to call your attention to the next
page that shows you the |ist of parking spaces that they put

inin the nedia building and the lots that are now cl osed.
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And on the next one, there's a map of where the parking places
are that are closing.

And on the back of that are the ones that they
put out where the |lots have gone. And then these are the ones
that are up for renewal. And every one that's shaded, by the
way, is in violation, if it's still open.

And |'ve read you the part of that. And then
this is the thing on the university club. 1 thought you'd
Il ove to know that information. They have 12 parking spaces
for 1,300-sone people. And they serve breakfast, |unch and
di nner.

And the students were concerned in our ANC that
it's next to a dormtory, the college dormtory, and it's
going to create noi ses of people com ng and goi ng and take up
street parking.

Now, the last part is the renedial nmeasures and
our coments on the renmedial measures which were | udicrous.
They were not renedial. They did nothing. Changed the col or
of the sidewal k; put in a stoplight, which they can't do; and
pl ant some trees, which they can't do because the city don't
all ow you to do that; and a nunber of other things.

None of it enforceable, none of them are they
able to do, but they sure talk nice.

And knowi ng that we're so short of tine, if you
have any questions, |'ll be happy to answer them but | sure

wi sh you would | ook at the attachnents.
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CHAI RPERSON REID: W certainly will |ook at
the attachnents.

M5. M LLER: Because | know all the reading --
one of the fornmer nenbers told me that they never had a chance
to get it all read. So if you don't state it when you cone
here, you don't get heard. Because if the person doesn't have
time toread it, it doesn't get read.

So they don't even know what you've tried to
do, no matter how nuch time it took you to do it, and this
really hurts the community and the residents.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  Well, | think, Ms. MlIler,
that the responsibility of the Board nmenbers is to --

M5. MLLER | beg your pardon?

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  The responsibility of the
Board nmenbers is to read all of the subm ssions that cone in
to our packages, and we do read it.

M5. MLLER. We hope. Now, |'ve been told by
sonme ot her comm ssioners that a lot of tines they don't.

CHAI RPERSON REID: Be that as it may, just rest
assured that --

MS. MLLER. W hope you do.

CHAI RPERSON REID: -- we do read the materials.

MS. McCARTHY: Right, we hope you do.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  This is how we are able to
make the decisions predicated upon the oral testinmny and the

written subm ssions that cone in to our packages.
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MS. MLLER: Ckay, but | also want to object to
the fact that we didn't get sufficient time to adequately and
properly present our position.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  Well, thank you, Ms. MIler.
I think that we got the gist of it, and we do have your
testi mony as a part of our package. And we will --

MS. MLLER: Sort of like snelling the odor but
not tasting the food.

MR. WATSON: | understand there is no cross
exam nation. CQur |ast witness --

CHAI RPERSON REID: We're running a little over,
but we'll accommpdate the |ast witness.

Sit facing the reporter because we don't have -
- our systemtoday is down, so you have to just kind of speak

loudly. It probably was stolen, and the rest of it doesn't

M5. McCARTHY: CGood afternoon, Madame Chair and
menbers of the Board.

For the record, ny nane is Ellen McCarthy. |
live at 3905 Morrison Street, NNW |'ve been a practicing
pl anner for 25 years with a nasters degree in city planning
and a concentration in transportation from Harvard University.

I'"ve been previously qualified as an expert
wi t ness before you.

What |'d Iike to focus on today is the planning

context for some of the rebuttal and discussion of the points
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t hat George Washi ngton has nmade that the ANC i s addressing.

In particular, what I'd like to talk about are
the -- how what has been presented, even the fullness of
CGeorge Washington's testinmony, doesn't neet the requirenents
for granting a special exception for processing of campus
pl ans, and about the adverse inpacts that will occur as a
result.

As you can see from |l ooking at the map, and as
Ms. Tyler indicated at |ength, the proposed hospital site does
directly abut a residential neighborhood. In addition, all of
this area is residentially zoned, including the site which the
hospital's proposing to use for -- which the university is
proposing to use for the hospital

VWhat's quite visible fromlooking at that map
is that the site we're tal king about is the absol ute western-
nmost fringe of the university directly abutting this | ow
density and nmedi um density residential use.

That nmeans that this site has a particul ar
responsibility to respect and respond to the difference in
scale and use. And | think you'll see pretty clearly today
that it conpletely abrogates that responsibility.

The other aspect of the site visible on this
map is the location of the hospital vis-a-vis the special
street of 23rd Street, which is designated in the
conprehensi ve plan as a special street and connects the entire

| ength between Washington Circle and the Lincoln Menorial
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whi ch constitutes its southern term nus.

I'"d like to get into that |ater because the
conmprehensive plan sets out very high standards of what can
happen in the way of streetscape and street treatnents al ong
special streets, and those are in direct conflict with some of
the safety measures that George Washington is contenplating.

But let ne get, first of all, to the genera

i ssues regardi ng special exceptions with regard to processing

campus plans. Because you're very famliar, | know, with the
requi renments for special exceptions, | won't go into themin
detail -- harmony with general purpose of the zoning regs and

not adversely affecting nei ghborhood property.

What's inportant to enphasize though, | think
is there's a widespread m sconception that once a perspective
bui | di ng has been included in an approved canpus plan, no
matter how vague the reference -- and in this case, the
reference was pretty vague -- there's a presunption that it
shoul d be pernmitted.

That's clearly not the case when you are
tal ki ng about residential districts such as the R-5D and R-5E
zones in which this project is |located. The |aw specifically
states that residential districts are inportant and that
i nstitutional buildings should only receive a speci al
exception to locate there if they will not be objectionable
even if they're already included in an approved canpus plan

The order which the Zoning Conm ssion adopted
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adopting the campus plan for CGeorge Washi ngton specifically
says that the Board believes that the best approach is to be
regul ati on of future devel opnent toward that end, and to
ensure a |l ack of adverse inpacts upon other privately owned
properties in and around canpus.

The Board incorporates, as a condition in its
order, two policies. These policies require university
sensitivity when | ocating and designing future university
structures. The Board further incorporates a condition
requiring a showi ng of conpliance with these policies in each
subsequent university special exception application processed
under the 1985 plan

A few paragraphs |l ater, the Board even
rei nforced how i mportant that condition was. Because
remenber, when this canmpus plan was proposed, the ANC had
proposed severe restrictions on density of use, especially in
some of the parcels that were on the outskirts of the
uni versity.

And what the Zoning Conmm ssion said was, you
know, some of the conditions you've asked us to apply here
are nore stringent than would even apply if we were -- if this
was a matter of zoning. So, what we're going to say is,

i nstead of inmposing the conditions which the ANC has called
for, we're going to put in conditions which becane conditions
eight and nine in the order that adopted the canpus plan

The Board basically said that it concurred with
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the ANC on the need for additional safeguards. To ensure a
| ack of adverse inpacts, the Board finds the need for
i ncorporation of two additional policies in the proposed plan

These, incorporated as conditions in the
Board's order, conpel the university to |ocate structures so
as to avoid adverse inmpacts on privately owned residenti al
properties, especially those on the periphery of the canpus,
and to design structures with sensitivity to the height and
bul k of adjacent, non-university owned structures and to
i mpose upon the university the burden of denopnstrating
conpliance with these policies in conjunction with each future
application.

So that was what the Board said about the
conditions it was going to inpose. Now, if you |ook on page
three of my testinony, you see the conditions thenselves. The
first condition, which is cited here as the paragraph | abel ed
A, was what the applicant had to show -- what GN had to show
each tinme it came back for an application

And it had to show -- it had to denpbnstrate
conclusively that the use, height, bulk and design -- and they
specifically mentioned the |ocation of any neans of approach
and egress of the proposed structure is sensitive to and
conpati ble with adj acent and nearby non-university owned
structures and uses.

The nost inportant condition, however, is

condi tion nunber eight, which | cite in ny testinony
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i medi ately below that; that the university shall incorporate
this policy into the plan; that university uses and
structures, including the [ ocation of any nmeans of approach to
and egress fromthe structure, will be |located to avoid
adverse inpacts on non-university properties, especially those
residential properties on the periphery of the canpus.

That condition eight specifically dealt with
| and uses. Then condition nine dealt with adverse inpacts of
buil ding design. And it, too, talked about the inportance of
access and egress locations of university structures being
sensitive to the height, bulk and design of any adjacent, non-
uni versity structures.

Basically, it's extrenely critical to focus on
conditions eight and nine. Why? Because these conditions
establish a standard for this square, particularly for any
buil ding that abuts a residential area which is different from
that which applies to all of the other parcels on the George
Washi ngt on University campus.

The Board, when it adopted this canmpus plan
specifically said it's not enough to just nmeet the mininmum
requi renments of processing under the canmpus plan. \When you
are on the periphery of the university, when you abut private
property, you have to be especially sensitive.

Now, pl ease keep that in mind when you bal ance
agai nst -- when you think about the testinony, for exanple, of

the Departnent of Public Works today. Wat M. Layton was
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basically saying as his bottomline was yes, we | ooked at the
probl ems that have been raised, the danger to pedestrians, the
undesirability of the trucks coming onto residential streets,
the problens with the | oading zone, but we said well, this is
a residential area, it's on the edge -- it directly abuts a
commercial district, and therefore there's a certain anount of
this stuff that they just have to antici pate.

Well, M. Layton is a transportation expert.
He's not a zoning expert. And so it did not appear fromhis
testimony that he recognized at all this is not a residential
zone that abuts a conmmercial district.

This R-3 residential zone abuts an R-5D and an
R-5E residential zone, which happens to be the residential
zone in which the university is plunking a for-profit, high
intensity, full use hospital

And the people who live in that R-3 residential
zone, who | think you' ve heard fromtoday are pretty upset
about it, have a legitimate right to expect that when they
abut another residential zone, they're not going to be | ooking
at the back side of a full service hospital with an extremely
active enmergency room

That's the context. That is the context for
any of the observations you' ve heard today about adverse
impacts. And | think it is inmportant to apply that context
and apply that filter to the adverse inpacts that have been

dealt with already.
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And certainly it also should apply to the
hei ght and bulk of this building to put a 100 foot structure,
which is over 100 feet, where it abuts the residential area,
is also a scale which is entirely inappropriate when we're
tal ki ng about two and three story buildings and when we're
tal ki ng about an historic district.

That's the context. Now let ne talk about how
this application does not nmeet the requirenents for a special
exception.

As the applicant points out, Sections 210 at
poi nt one and two do permt further processing under approved
campus plan for new university uses in the R-5D and R-5E zone,
provi ded that they neet the conditions about not being
obj ectionable, etc., etc.

I"I'l skimthrough that section of ny testinony.
However, in each of the categories, | think we've got a
problemw th this application. Nurmber one is noi se.
The applicant states that the new hospital building will not
create any noi se problens. However, the nature of the use of
the project nakes it appear quite inconpatible with the
residential uses across New Hanpshire Avenue and 24th Street
with respect to noise

The scream of police car sirens and anbul ance
sirens entering and exiting the emergency room and the
i ncessant, penetrating, and annoyi ng beepi ng of trucks backing

up into the | oading dock i mediately across fromresidenti al
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uses are not normal city noise.

They are particularly intense and particularly
obj ectionabl e and should not, by virtue of condition nunber
eight, be located on the periphery of the canmpus in such cl ose
proximty to an R-3 nei ghborhood.

Traffic. Although the applicant's traffic
expert indicates no problemfromincreased traffic, he only
addressed the incremental increase generated by the hospita
and did not address what the effect will be when the new
bui l di ng, which will presumably replace the hospital, is
built.

The new dormitory, the health and well ness
center, and the other new construction which Ms. MIler
mentioned are all contributing to the traffic volumes. The
Court of Appeals has specifically indicated in the Droud
decision that the cunul ative effect of new devel opment is the
standard which is applicable in determ ni ng whether any
project will have a negative traffic effect.

In addition, the applicant's traffic expert
predicts there will be a decrease in traffic volunme fromthe
facility because there used to be a parking lot there. But
what was not enphasized is that parking | ot was essentially a
commut er |ot.

It pretty much acconmodat ed professors and
hospital staff that was coming in in the norning and | eaving

in the afternoon. That, as opposed to the substantial and
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greater intensity of use of the hospital, including the pick
up and drop off of patients, visitors, enployees, volunteers
and students, along with the goods delivery to the facility.

As you've heard today, and | think was very
clear fromM. Layton's testinmony, there is -- the node of
access and egress appears to be a serious problem

The danger to pedestrians, the serious
potential to inmpede enmergency access as all those wheelchairs
with the balloons and the flowers and all of that are stacked
up in the driveway, and the cars, thus, are waiting to get
into the driveway and spilling out of the driveway of the
hospi tal back and bl ocki ng the energency entrance to the
hospital is also a serious problem as is the introduction of
three entirely inappropriate curb cuts on a special street.

As other witnesses have indicated in detail,
the use of 24th Street for loading is a major problem This
conpl etely inadequate turning radius will mean | arge trucks
delivering sodas, |inens, paper goods, office supplies,
cl eani ng supplies, food, medical equipnment, |aboratory
supplies, patient supplies, express mail, etc., and pick up
medi cal waste, express mmil, garbage, trash, recycling wll
have to block traffic on both 24th and New Hanpshire and G
Street attenpting to get to the | oadi ng dock

Curiously, | went over and | ooked at the
| oadi ng docks on the existing hospital. | counted at |east

five bays on those |oading docks, not including an outdoor
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vehi cl e storage area.

It's a nystery to me why that much is required
for a | oading dock for the existing hospital and this
hospital, which the hospital administration says will be used
nore intensively, is going to require only one main | oading
dock that can accommpdate an 18 wheel er

It's just a curious fact, | would note.

Because the key issue -- or one of the really key issues with
regard to traffic inpact is the parking problem

And basically the issue here is not only what
Ms. King already cited of the fact that the university is
reduci ng the total amount of parking in this area by 65 even
once the new parking garage annex is constructed; it is also
that the university -- while they're decreasing the tota
par ki ng supply, they're proposing to increase the intensity of
use in the hospital

And keep this in nmnd, please, nenbers of the
Board. If Universal Health Services-District Hospita
Partners were to build this hospital on any other site in the
District, they would be required, by the zoning code, to
construct at |east 400 new parking spaces, and those parKking
spaces would be required to be on site.

The | ack of those spaces on site and access
probl ems of getting to the parking garage where the spaces are
| ocated are serious problens with this application. However

the sol e aspect of this application which shelters Universa
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Heal th Services from having to pay and find roomfor those 400
spaces is the fact that it's being constructed under a canpus
pl an.

And yet, | would subnmit, one, there's nothing
i nherent in the canpus plan which obviates the need for that
on site parking. That's why the zoning regs would require 400
on site spaces in any other hospital constructed on any other
site in this city, because you need at |east 400 spaces on
site to acconmpdate the needs of the hospital

If you don't provide themon site, the
nei ghbors will be |l ooking at those cars parked in their --
across their driveways and in their neighborhood.

Secondly, --

CHAI RPERSON REID: | ask you to start to
sumari ze so that we can get through this, please. Thank you

M5. McCARTHY: | had three basic points -- four
basic points that | was trying to nake with regard to the
par ki ng problem One was about the need for that on site
par ki ng.

Secondly, to sunmarize, is just the fact that
the hospital is now a for-profit organization owned not by the
university, but by an outside entity that renders it
conpletely inappropriate for it to be exenpted fromthose
parki ng requirenents sinply because it happens to be part of
t he canpus boundari es.

Thirdly, now we find out fromDPWthat, in
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addition to |losing those 65 parking spaces that were off
street, we will probably be I osing over 20 parking spaces that
were on site just to be able to nake the turning radius, and
realize that sone of the uses i mediately around there include
dentists' offices, outpatient visits, hospital visitors,
shopping at the 7-11.

Those on street spaces are sorely needed in
that residential area

Lastly, with regard to parking, you have before
you what | al so passed out with nmy testinmony which are -- is
testi mony given by George Washington's former parking and
traffic consultant at the time that the campus plan was
adopt ed.

M. Callow -- and M. Callow, you will see in
sections that | have marked in the part of the testinony I
handed out, admits that George Washi ngton University, even at
the point in time in which the canpus plan was adopted, had
fewer parking spaces to university popul ation than not only
any other university he'd ever worked with, but any university
that he could find in the literature

That was the first thing to keep in nmnd. And
the second thing is the additional testinony which he stated
on page 328 which is M. Droud asked him "Well, isn't it true
that your traffic analysis doesn't include any projected
i ncrease of persons coming to the university to do business

with the university who are other than enployees, faculty and
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staff?

And M. Callow admitted he wasn't projecting
any additional parking increase for any of the new devel opnent
because he assuned that public transportati on would be the
preferred node to do that.

"Parking will not be provided," he said. "They
can get there by Metro station or park off canpus."”

MS. KING And that was 13 years ago

MS. McCARTHY: And that was 13 years ago,
before the Marvin Center and all of the other devel opment has
occurred on the university. So please consider that as the
context in which you see those 65 parking spaces di sappear and
the 22 spaces di sappear from on street.

Lastly, to summarize, with regard to speci al
streets, you'll see in my testinmony on page six very explicit,
very clear wording in the conmprehensive plan about the
i nportance of providing visual continuity along special
streets, including -- and they specifically nention paving
materials to pronote the sense of continuity to do the visua
I i nkage between the Lincoln Menorial and Washi ngton Circle.

Certainly they were not contenplating beeping
or flashing lights, special pavenent, special signs that
flash. Al of that is certainly not something that is going
to contribute to the visual continuity.

Wth regard to the adherence to the canpus

plan, if you'll note -- if you read those canpus pl an

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

heari ngs, what the university was tal king about in terms of
reduci ng the inpact and bulk on this site on square 40 was
originally putting a pad here in case they ever needed
hel i copter access to the hospital, which was certainly not the
kind of intensity of a hospital which they are now tal king
about putting on the site.

Lastly, the special exception to allow further
processi ng of the proposed new hospital under the canpus plan
must be denied since it's objectionable in terns of use,
noi se, traffic and parking, scale and bulk, and violates the
uni versity zoned canpus plan

It also violates the special streets provisions
of the conprehensive plan. |If the for-profit conpany which
has purchased GW Hospital w shes to construct a new hospital
let themdo it |ike any other for-profit health care provider
by selecting and purchasing a site and abiding by all the
rel evant zoning regulations for that site, including the
provi si on of adequate, on site parking and the establishnment
of access for people and goods which does not jeopardize the
safety of pedestrians, the design character of the city, and
the peace, tranquility and visual character of a designated
historic district.

Thank you.

(Appl ause.)

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Excuse ne, Ms. Mller. |

know you know full well that we do not allow those kind of
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out breaks in the audience. Thank you

Thank you, Ms. MCarthy.

Al right, M. More, no cross exam nation?

MR. MOORE: No cross examni nation

CHAI RPERSON REID: All right, then what we're
going to do is break for a lunch, 45 mnutes. Back by 2:30.
And then we'll proceed with the renai nder of the case,
opposition, witnesses in support, and then closing remarks by
the applicant -- rebuttal closing by the applicant.

MR. MOORE: |'msorry, Madame Chair. | didn't
hear how we're going to proceed afterwards.

CHAI RPERSON REID: Afterwards -- after lunch
2:30, then we have persons in support, persons in opposition
a three minute -- no nore than three mnutes for each person
and then closing remarks. And that will conclude the case.

And hopefully we'll be able to do that pretty
qui ckly today to get it concluded and not have to come back

MR. WATSON: If | can, since this is the close
of the ANC s argument, | just wanted to thank the Board for
putting up with what has been a nuch | onger hearing than
anyone expected, and we appreciate your attention and are very
happy with it.

Thank you.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Thank you.

MS. KING It hasn't been |onger than

expect ed.
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(Wher eupon, the proceedi ngs recessed for

at 1:47 p.m)
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A-F-T-EERRNNOON S E-SSI-ON
(2:42 p.m)

CHAI RPERSON REID: We will begin the afternoon
session. W don't have a sound system so we'll continue to
try to speak |oudly.

Just to reiterate, so everyone can be apprised
of where we are in this whole proceeding. | know it's kind of
confusing. W started with Government Reports, which is DPW
Then we had the ANC. Now we will have persons, parties in
support of the application, and then persons, parties in
opposition. Then closing remarks by the Applicant.

MR. MOORE: Madam Chair, within those closing
remarks, | would ask for 10 minutes for a rebuttal

CHAI RPERSON REID:  Certainly.

Are you in support?

MR. MANDELBAUM I n support, correct.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Okay.

MR. MANDELBAUM  Begi n?

CHAI RPERSON REID:  Yes. G ve your nane and
your address, please.

MR. MANDELBAUM My nane is Steven Mandel baum
I am the ANC Commi ssioner for 2A06, which is the area that
both hospitals are located in. M address is 2222 | Street,
N. W in Washi ngton.

| am aware that before ny election, the

Advi sory Nei ghbor hood Commi ssion in a divided decision voted

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

to oppose the application. However, as a menmber who did not
originally have the opportunity to vote, and as a resident who
has resided across the street fromboth hospital sites for two
years, | am here today to ensure that the residents in ny
district are properly represented.

My district is conprised primarily of the
CGeorge Washi ngton University canmpus comunity, including over
1,100 students in five university residence halls.
Additionally, within the thriving district, is over five non-
university buildings with District residents who do not have a
direct connection to the university. They have chosen to live
in this area for the atnosphere that the Foggy Bottom area and
GW provi des.

There is a msconception that the community
opposes the application for the replacenent hospital. That is
a false theory, and ny col |l eague, Comm ssioner Richard Sheehy,
joins me in ANC 2A01 in notifying the Board that the residents
east of the hospital support a state-of-the-art health care
facility in their community. | have a letter from him

CHAI RPERSON REI D: Ot her persons in support?

Oh, you're not finished?

MR. MANDELBAUM |'m sorry.
CHAI RPERSON REID: | thought that was a little
too brief. | thought there would be a new record.

(Laughter.)

MR. MANDELBAUM  Opposition is primarily

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

limted to a few vocal residents who |ive west of the
hospital, but who have opposed al nost every project proposed
by the university. The decision to oppose the application is
not a result of reviewi ng the application, but a blanket

di sapproval of all initiatives by the university.

Thi s bl anket disapproval is later translated
into specific arguments which continuously change, based upon
responses fromthe city's various agencies. Every issue is
cl ouded with general anti-university and anti-student
arguments regardl ess of its relevancy to the question at hand.

One of the nunerous conplaints by the
opposition is that the site will not provide sufficient
adj acent parking. However, on nmy block is the university
par ki ng garage, that currently services nost of the guests of
the facility. Additionally, the university has proposed an
expansi on of the structure which will nore than accommodat e
the traffic and vehicles that will be generated by the
repl acenent hospital

In addition, the parking is no further fromthe
site of the replacenment site than the current hospital, and
pedestrian traffic from parking to replacenent hospital wll
be safer, since the street they cross will be a controlled
i ntersection.

Wth respect to on-site and adjacent parking,
the lot in question is currently used to park a maxi mum of 263

cars. | amtold that these cars are owned and used by the
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medi cal staff at the hospital, and that the ot is one in

whi ch cars cone and go at all tines during the day and ni ght,
resulting in a total of approximately 1,200 vehicular trips
per day onto the adjoining streets. | amaware of statistics
which | amtold that part of the record in this proceeding

t hat denmonstrate conclusively that these 263 spaces will be
repl aced at other off-street parking facilities within the
university's canpus, and that the closing of the current
parking facility will result in nearly 1,000 fewer car trips
on New Hanpshire Avenue and 23rd Street than presently the
case. These then serve the residents of ny single-nenmber
district.

In regard to the controversial |oading dock, |
understand the Applicant has made nultiple revisions to this
specific part of the building. 1| feel, as the Conmm ssioner
for this area, that the Applicant has successfully shiel ded
public view and m nim zed pedestrian dangers.

A | oadi ng dock in any area is obviously not an
asset to its surroundings. However, | currently reside across
the street fromthe existing |oading dock at the hospital, and
it has had no significant inpact on ny quality of life. The
Applicant currently successfully nanages its | oadi ng dock
area, including the staging of trucks, resulting in relatively
no disruption to pedestrian and vehicular traffic on the
Street, as well as the residents across fromthe facility.

know, | live there and | see it nultiple tinmes a day.
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G ven that the new | oadi ng dock will be

substantially inproved functionally over the existing dock

and that the Applicant

that the comunity desires,

sufficiently met comunity concerns.

in my opinion, the Applicant has

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Qui ckly summarize, please.

MR. MANDELBAUM |t

is for these reasons, that

on behalf of the citizens of nmy single-nmenber district, that

urge the Board to approve this application

will you kindly tell

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Thank you.

M5. TYLER | have just one question. Steven

Washi ngt on University?

st udent.

MR. MANDELBAUM  Yes.

us whether you are a student of George

| amcurrently a

M5. TYLER  Thank you very mnmuch. And who are

the residents east of the site who are in favor of this

devel opnent ?

si ngl e- menmber

ANC 2A01.

regul ar apartnment

MR. MANDELBAUM | am speaki ng on behal f of ny

district, and | submt a letter on behalf of

That includes both university resident halls and

M5. TYLER  And you have signatures fromthose

peopl e who reside there?

(202) 234-4433

MR. MANDELBAUM  No

buil dings in the area.

do not.

MS. TYLER  You do not? Thank you very nuch.
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CHAI RPERSON REID:  Every time you ask a
gquestion, M. Tyler, please give your name so that the
recorder will know who is speaking.

Any ot her?

MR. MCLEOD: Janmes McLeod, on behalf of Foggy
Bott om Associ ati on.

Commi ssi oner, have you reviewed the record in
the BZA in this case?

MR. MANDELBAUM Partially, yes.

MR. MCLEOD: Do you know how many peopl e have

filed letters in opposition to this?

MR. MANDELBAUM | do not know the exact
nunber .
MR. MCLEOD: And you have used the word
"bl anketly." Whuld you say you bl anketly characterized --
VICE CHAIR KING I'msorry. | can't hear you
M. MLeod.
MR. MCLEOD: |I'msorry. You used the word
"bl anketly" in terns of those who oppose it. | believe you

used the word "bl anketly" in characterizing are opposed to al
uni versity projects.

Since you haven't reviewed all the people that
subnmitted letters in opposition, do you w thdraw your coment
that each and every one of those has bl anketly opposed GW
projects in the past?

MR. MANDELBAUM No. When | refer to "blanket"
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and | amspecifically say in that same statenment, to the voca
few who have conme before and spoken.

MR. MCLEOD: \Who have spoken here?

MR. MANDELBAUM  Yes.

MR. MCLEOD: GCkay. So all the people who have
spoken here, you know have opposed GWNprojects in the past?

CHAI RPERSON REI D: Let hi m speak.

MR. MANDELBAUM  Absol utely. Yes.

MR. MCLEOD: And have they given reasons for
their opposition or do they just oppose it because they don't
i ke GAP

MR. MANDELBAUM  They have gi ven reasons.

MR. MCLEOD: No further questions.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Any other cross? All right.
Thank you very much

Are there any other persons or parties in
support? Please conme forward at this time in support.

MR. MOORE: Madam Chair, Jerry Moore for the
Applicant. W had a roomfull of doctors, nurses, and
physi cians here, but we had to | et them go back to the
hospital, so they are not here to testify in support, but we
had them here. | would just like to say that for the record.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Okay. But they can subnit -
- they can not?

MR. MOORE: They were here to express their

support just by being here. | would just like that to be
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reflected in the record.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  Onh, just acknow edge that's
who t hey were?

MR. MOORE: We had a roomfull of them but
they had to go back to the hospital

CHAI RPERSON REID:  They were not going to
testify?

MR, MOORE: No.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Okay. Thank you.

MR. MOORE: The Chair had indicated that no one
can testify here unless they testified at previous --

CHAI RPERSON REID: ©Onh, right. At previous
heari ngs, absolutely.

Persons and parties in opposition? How many?
May | see a show of hands as to how many people will be
testifying in opposition? Just tw? Okay. Very well

MS. BECKER: | amEllie Becker. | am president
of the Foggy Bottom Association. W are a party. As you
know, this is Jim MLeod. | don't really want to testify, but
| do want to put into the record, if | may, two statenents
One statenment witten by Charles Farbstein, who was here
earlier. He is a menber of our board. The other is an
exchange of correspondence which was pronmpted by counci
menber Schwartz, who requested that Art Lawson of DPWrespond
to some statenments that | had nade at a hearing. He did so

I have witten a letter in response which outlines -- it's a
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rather short letter, but I still won't read it.

VWat we feel are the inadequacies of the
hospitals "nmitigations.” That is what | want to do as to
traffic and to these lights and all that sort of thing, and
t he | oadi ng dock. So | would Iike pernmission to do that, to
put themin the record. Thank you

MR. MCLEOD: And | am Janes MlLeod, vice
presi dent, Foggy Bottom Association. 1In reference to
testi mony that was presented about the difficulty of
developing this site, and also in reference to Conmm ssi oner
MIller's conment about title 10 DCMR 1349 requirenment for on-
site residential housing, | wanted to nmove in the exhibit no.
4 that was nentioned during cross today.

| obtained an aerial photograph of the canpus
of WIlliamand Mary, which is the sane shape as this site,
square 40, | believe. That is one of the photographs which
the expert |ooked at, the DPW I ooked at. The other is of a
dormitory currently there, which | took a photo of. So both
of those | can give you a factual basis for how those arrived,
what those are.

Those are just genuine exanple of a canpus
dealing with a sinmlar site that used it in a way which they
had had no difficulty developing. It was actually devel oped
back in the 1600s. GCeorge Washi ngton was chancel |l or of that
campus that's showed in that photograph from 1788 to 1799, 200

years ago
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It is an exanple of what could be done at that
site. That issue is not before this Board other than the
regul ati on which says the university needs to explain why they
don't provide additional on-canpus dornitory acconmodati ons.
That is just one page out of a letter. That is the context it
came. You have got page 3 of a letter

CHAI RPERSON REID: Does this pertain to or tie
into the supplenental information that cane from DPW? |'m
trying to see the nexus.

MR. MCLEOD: Yes, it does. The photograph
shows a stone fence around that site with a pedestrian going
al ong that sidewal k with no apparent danger to their walking
along that sidewalk. In other words, it is a nodel to |ook
at, what can be done with that site. That proposal is not
before this Board, but to suggest that the site can't be
devel oped, this is very relevant to what can be done with that
site.

| would ask the Board to not only allow
residents to conplain about what is being proposed, but to put
forth to them what can be done, what we can dream of happening
there. That is sonething that can happen if the Board | ooks
at the regul ations and the evidence and applies the rules that
it has to in this case

The dormthat is photographed there is
perfectly useable. | didn't get to cross exam ne the expert

about well, why would a dormbe less traffic going in and out
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of a dormin terns of trucks and things like that. | didn't
get to get into that. But it just sonething for the Board to
| ook at, what can the city aspire to.

I think that question directly is not before
you, but if you decide that all we can do is settle for this,
then we'll never get to what we can aspire to. So please
all ow us to show you what can be there, what is a possibility.
We subnit it for the record for that purpose.

CHAI RPERSON REID: | don't know if that would
be appropriate given the fact that there are a nunmber of
different things that perhaps -- you know, that there are
possibilities. | don't know if that --

MR. MCLEOD: The testinony was, however, it is
difficult to develop that site. This is a specific example --

CHAI RPERSON REID: | didn't hear that. Excuse
me, M. MLeod, for interrupting. | heard himsay it was a
difficult site.

MR. MCLEOD: To devel op

CHAI RPERSON REID: A difficult site, but not an
i npossible site. It was a difficult site for the purpose for
whi ch they are advocating the use of at this time, but they
did not say, | didn't hear himsay that it was inmpossible to
devel op anything el se there.

MR. MCLEOD: | suppose the suggestion is if it
is difficult to develop, then no matter what you put there,

you are going to have a problem
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VICE CHAIR KING Excuse me, Madam Chair. It
is not the purview of this Board to tell GWwhat they can do
with that parcel of |and.

MR. MCLEOD: | under st and.

VICE CHAIR KING W can tell themthat they
can or can not build what they have proposed to build there.
We can not say, you know, "Not only can't you build the
hospital, but you have got to build a dorm and it's got to be
like the one.” | think we need to admit that page with the
phot ographs into the record since it has been such a topic of
di scussion, but | think we should stop tal king about it. W
can not tell them what they can do.

MR. MCLEOD: | understand that exactly.

VICE CHAIR KING Fine. Geat.

MR. MCLEOD: You are absolutely right.

VICE CHAIR KING  Madam Chair, | suggest we put
it in the record because everybody has | ooked at it and tal ked
about it, and then just get on to tal king about something
el se.

MR. MCLEOD: Thank you.

CHAI RPERSON REI D: That concl udes your
testinmony?

MR. MCLEOD: It does.

CHAI RPERSON REI D: Pl ease sit down.

M. Moore, do you have any cross exam nation

for these two wi tnesses?
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MR, MOORE: No.

CHAI RPERSON REI D: None? Okay. Thank you very
much.

VICE CHAIR KING  Madam Chair, proceed to a

matter just before M. Moore begins his rebuttal and fina

remarKks.

Ms. Pruitt-WIllianms or Paul, at the end of the
first day or two of hearings, | asked for some information. |
wonder if it had come in. | haven't seen it. The tota

census, student census show ng the nunber of people at the
hospital, some further information about their contention on
page 34 of their subm ssion that they would create nore jobs,
but el sewhere they said that there would be no increase in
full-time enployees. Additional information about the D.C
tax dollars that they claimw Il cone as a result of the
construction and operation of this facility.

I think there were sone other questions which
presumably staff has sonme notes on. Wis any of that
i nformati on submitted by the university?

MR. MOORE: Yes, na'am It was, in conjunction

with the February 8 subnission that we had. It was submtted.
VICE CHAIR KING | would appreciate if staff
woul d give me another copy. |If M. More can give staff

anot her copy and | can get another copy, because | don't
remenber seeing answers to the questions about nore jobs and

nore tax dollars, for exanple.
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CHAI RPERSON REID: M. Hart, did you receive
that into the record?

MR. HART: Yes. | received sone of what M.
King --

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Okay. Well then you can
confer with M. More and ensure that we do have it in the
record for all nenbers.

VICE CHAIR KING M. Mdore, | don't want to
del ay things now, but if you could, you and Paul could talk
and make sure that |, at any rate, get it prior to our
deci si on neeti ng.

CHAI RPERSON REID: Well, that is going to be
made available to all Board nembers. | don't think | have
it. Do you have it, M. Glreath, the things that Ms. King
had requested?

BOARD MEMBER G LREATH: | have not seen it.

CHAI RPERSON REID: Okay. So it will be
provi ded to everyone on the Board.

CHAI RPERSON REID: M. Franklin, as you had
mentioned, had to | eave, but he will read the record, so that

he will be able to participate in the decision of this case.

VICE CHAIR KING And | will read the record on

the neeting that | mssed the day, the full day that | missed
bef ore the decision neeting.
BOARD MEMBER G LREATH: Madam Chair, M.

Franklin had indicated to me he would like for ne to ask a
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guestion on his behalf concerning the parking and so forth, so
that can be done at the appropriate tinme.

MR. MOORE: Madam Chair, and Menbers of the
Board, Jerry Moore for the Applicant. | wll endeavor to be
brief. W have been here a long tinme. This has been a |ong
hearing process. This case was filed last July, first went to
hearing in Novenber, and denpbcracy has run its course. So it
is nmy intention to get this wapped up, | hope, within the
next 20 mi nutes.

I will present as rebuttal w tnesses, Philip
Schaengol d, who is the managi ng director of the hospital. |
will ask imediately after that, Lou Slade and Byron WIlls to
conme up and tal k about transportation and parking, if that is
suitable with the Board.

CHAI RPERSON REID: | have no problemw th that.
Twenty minutes, that's fine.

MR. MOORE: Thank you

Sir, would you identify yourself for the
record?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: My name is Philip Schaengol d.
I amthe chief executive officer and managi ng director of the
George Washi ngton University Hospital

MR. MOORE: Are you familiar with the |oading
dock procedures that the Applicant is proposing for the new
facility?

MR SCHAENGCLD: Yes, sir.
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MR. MOORE: Have you prepared a statenent
reflecting those | oadi ng dock procedures?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Yes, sir.

MR. MOORE: | will pass that statenent into the
Boar d.

M. Schaengol d, we have addressed this issue
before, but | think it is very inportant to address it again.
That is a basic issue of why can't the existing building be
adapted to the use that the hospital needs to adapt it to?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: The current building is
approximately 55 years old. W have concluded that the cost
of renovating the building woul d exceed the building of a
repl acenent hospital. Beyond that, the disruption to
patients, to physicians, to the conmunity woul d be
significantly greater than building a replacenment hospital

When | tal k about disruption to patients, there
is a real safety issue when you are tal ki ng about renovating a
hospital of the size of GN and doing it in a safe manner
There are issues relating to infection control, to asbestos,
to general novenment of material in and out of the institution
The hospital was built in a way that would force us to nove
conplete units in and out and duplicate effort and put at risk
our patients, visitors, and staff.

MR. MOORE: This is a new day anpng hospitals,
isn't it? There is conpetition anong hospitals, not only in

the city but around the nation. |Is there not?
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MR. SCHAENGOLD: Absolutely. It is quite clear
that in this era of reduced reinbursenent and demands by
enpl oyers and payers that hospitals consolidate, that
conpetition has becone part of the day-to-day life of al
hospitals, regardless of their tax status.

MR. MOORE: Does that conpetition include
Col unmbi a Hospital for Wnen?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Absolutely. Unfortunately,
Col unmbi a Hospital for Whnen, due to nothing that GWor anyone
el se has done to them had to declare bankruptcy |ast year
and just came out of bankruptcy in January.

MR. MOORE: Does that include the Washi ngton
Hospital Center?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Yes. The Washington Hospita
Center is part of a new conpany called MedStar Health, has
rel ocated to Colunmbia, Maryland. It relocated its corporate
headquarters because they have nmerged with Helix System out of
Bal ti nore.

MR. WATSON: \While very interesting, | object
to the relevance. The question here is inpact on the
nei ghborhood. |1 don't think Washi ngt on Hospital Center
i mpacts on the nei ghborhood.

MR. MOORE: Does that include Georgetown
Uni versity Hospital Center?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Yes. Ceorgetown University is

in the process of nerging with the Washi ngton Hospital Center
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That woul d i npact on our conpetitive position.

MR. MOORE: There have been nunerous changes in
the health care industry over the last 10 years. Wuld you
agree?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Yes.

MR. MOORE: | am going to show you an article
fromthe Sunday, April 18th edition, front page edition of the

New York Times. Have you seen this article, sir?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Yes.

MR. MOORE: | will share a copy with the Board
and M. Watson, Ms. Becker. |In essence, this article speaks
to the growing trend of conpetition anong hospitals, does it
not ?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Yes.

MR. MOORE: It tal ks about the inpact of
managed care on the ability of a hospital to survive, no
matter where that hospital is located. |Is that not correct?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: That is correct.

MR. MOORE: Does it not talk about technol ogy
requiring nore space for sophisticated life support systens?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Yes, it does.

MR. MOORE: Does it not talk about accelerating
the race to -- that hospitals are accelerating the race to
draw from a shrinking nunber of critically ill patients?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: That is correct.

MR. WATSON: | object to using the New York
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Ti mes as an expert.
CHAI RPERSON REID: | can understand your
objection, M. Watson, but it was not my understanding that

the New York Times was being presented as the expert.

MR. WATSON: They are presenting what the New

York Tines is stating its opinion of what's happening in

hospi tal s.

MR. MOORE: And that is all we're offering it
as, opinion. It is nothing nore than reported facts.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  This is not being presented
as an expert. This article is not being proffered -- the New

York Tines was not proffered as an expert. This is an opinion
that is being discussed here.

MR. WATSON: |I'msorry, but that is the
definition of an expert witness, is giving of an opinion. |
then don't know what the reason for adnmitting an opinion --

CHAI RPERSON REI D: M. WAtson, everyone gives
their own opinion in this room in this particular hearing
room So | just don't understand the basis for your

objection, and I would overrule it.

Ms. Tyler?
MS. TYLER: Madam Chair, | just would like to
ask respectfully, | thought that the issue before this Board

is |land use and objectionable conditions, whether this
particul ar proposal will have objectionable conditions on

nei ghboring properties. The medical considerations and the
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state of the art of the hospital, and the conpetition between
hospitals is not before this Board. The Applicant,
unfortunately, has gone on and on and has taken so many hours
of your time tal king about nedical issues that are not before
this Board, before the decision nmaking. Thank you

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Thank you, Ms. Tyler.

BOARD MEMBER G LREATH. Madam Chair, | think
they are trying to establish a basis for the need for a state-

of -the-art hospital so they can conpete with the other

hospi tal s.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  That's what | was -- M.
Moore, | was hoping that you would get to the gist of it.

MR. MOORE: That's precisely what are trying to
do.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Because in your introductory
remarks, it does appear that you kind of are getting off the
mark. So | would appreciate it if you would try to cut to the
chase.

MR MOORE: I'Il try to get right back on it,
Madam Chai r man

CHAI RPERSON REI D: Pl ease.

MR. MOORE: Thank you.

M. Schaengol d, you have testified that a new
building is critically inmportant to the survival of this
hospital. |Is that correct?

MR SCHAENGCLD: Yes, sir.
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MR. MOORE: Are you satisfied that you, as the
chi ef executive officer, has done everything possible to
ensure that smooth and efficient operation of the new
bui | di ng?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Yes, sir.

MR. MOORE: Are you aware of any significant
conpl ai nts brought by nei ghbors about the operation of the
exi sting building?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: | know of no conpl ai nts about
the operation of the existing building.

MR. MOORE: Do you have a mechanismto respond
to concerns if such are received?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Absol utely.

MR. MOORE: | believe that the George
Washi ngton University Hospital just received an honor fromthe
NATO Conference, which is about to begin. Could you explain
that to the Board, please?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: The Geor ge Washi ngton
Uni versity Hospital and Medical Center have been selected to
provi de heal thcare services for the NATO Conference that
currently is taking place in the community. The reason for
t hat sel ection was because of our presence in this particular
part of the city.

MR. MOORE: It's then, would you say,
critically inportant that the hospital be a nodern facility

that reflects the best in nmedical uses in the world?
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MR. SCHAENGOLD: Absol utely.

MR. MOORE: And is your opinion that the new
hospital will reflect that?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: The new hospital will reflect
the commitnent to state-of-the-art care as well as
predom nance of private room services so this community has a
facility that is both attractive and supportive of the
comunity's needs, but also can support the needs of the
subur ban patients.

MR. MOORE: Thank you, M. Schaengol d.

I have no further questions of this wtness.

VICE CHAIR KING | have a question. [It's part
of your testinmony, the submission of this proposal ?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Yes, nmm'am

VICE CHAIR KING | was quite clear in M.
Layton's presentation this norning that the deliveries would
be made principally between 10:00 a.m and 4:00 p.m Is that
correct?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: That is correct.

VICE CHAIR KING Wiy is the |oading dock going
to be staffed from7:00 a.m to 6:00 p.m?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Well, the |oading dock and the
entire operations of that facility begin operating at actually
6:00 in the norning. There is material that are right off the
| oadi ng dock that gets distributed throughout the hospital, so

we begin --
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VI CE CHAI R KI NG But | see nowhere here where

you say that deliveries will not begin until 10:00

MR. SCHAENGOLD: W did not say that.

correct.

VICE CHAIR KING What is the weight
medi um truck, 25 to 40 feet |ong?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: | do not know that.

VICE CHAIR KING Wbuld you find out
subnmit that, please?

MR, SCHAENGOLD: Certainly.

a.m

You are

of

for

us and

VICE CHAIR KING Now a great deal has been

sai d about screening the |oading dock. Now | would be very

interested to hear how you screen a | oadi ng dock
explain that to nme?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Yes, ma' am I n our

Woul d you

| ast

nmeeti ng, what we have testified to and what we have offered to

the community is that we would | andscape the area,

i ncl udi ng

the island, in any manner that the comunity would like us to

so that we minimze views of the dock

We have al so acknowl edged the last tinme that it

cannot be totally -- its view cannot be totally obstructed.

You will be able to see it fromcertain vantage points.

But

we are prepared to work with the community to | andscape it in

what ever manner that the community would |ike.

VICE CHAIR KING Have you submitted a

| andscapi ng proposal or will you do it before our
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decision on this matter?

have studied the map. | have this map in front of nme al

and | see where that

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Yes.

VI CE CHAI R KI NG

| mean | cannot -- | nean |

little island is, and | see where the

| oadi ng dock is. | see where the historic district is. |

don't see any possible way that you can effectively screen the

| oadi ng dock. So | would be very interested to see your

architect's drawi ng of how you are going to mitigate the

i npact of that on the surroundi ngs.

MR. MOORE: Ms. King, respectfully, the

architect did submit drawings and testified on that issue at

the hearing on April 7, that you

think that's in the record.

VI CE CHAI R KI NG

transcript of that. Do you have

think I can give you the draw ng,

were unable to be present.

I amstill waiting for a

the transcript yet?

MR. MOORE: | do not have the transcript. |

VI CE CHAI R KI NG

MR. MOORE: It's

sonme draw ngs here.

MR. PYSKACEK: My

show you the draw ng.
That woul d be super.

n the record, and we have

nane i s Donald Pyskacek. |

am a vice president of design and construction for Universa

Heal th. |

into this.

(202) 234-4433

was - -

VI CE CHAI R KI NG

You can cone and talk to ne
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MR. PYSKACEK: This is a picture from New
Hanpshire Avenue, fromthe --

VICE CHAIR KING O what exists now?

MR. PYSKACEK: Now. In the winter tinme, from
the historic district sign back to it.

VICE CHAIR KING | know. What | want to see
is what it is going to ook I|ike.

MR. PYSKACEK: Ckay. | just want to show you
t hat .

VICE CHAIR KING | amvery famliar with the
ar ea.

MR. PYSKACEK: Fine. This is a picture up from
the sanme | ocation.

VICE CHAIR KING No. | want to see what the
proposal is by the architect to screen this enornmous | oading
dock.

MR. PYSKACEK: And this is a picture by the
architect showing the inclusion of additional green fir trees
there to screen the dock

VICE CHAIR KING Okay. But anybody who |ives
here is not screened. And anybody who lives here is not
screened.

MR. PYSKACEK: There are certain people that
are not screened.

VICE CHAIR KING Yes. The people who live

directly across fromthat little island.
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MR. PYSKACEK: Are screened.

VICE CHAIR KING That little island are
screened, but nobody who lives up here and nobody who lives
down here is screened at all. |In other words, the 7-11 is
ni cely screened.

MR. PYSKACEK: The 7-11 is nicely screened.

MR. MOORE: Ms. King, we acknow edged at the
| ast hearing that there were some angles and are sone angl es
in which the screening will not be effective.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  They have testified it wll
be 80 percent, approximtely 80 percent screening.

VICE CHAIR KING | doubt that. | have got to
tell you, M. More, | doubt that. Eighty percent not
screened per haps.

But anyways, | just wanted to clarify because
you tal k about the screening.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Yes, but that's what they
testified. The testinmony stated --

VICE CHAIR KING But | would like to see an
anmended proposal with the hours that reflect what | understand
is the agreement with M. Layton. | would like information on
the wei ght of what you describe as a nedium truck

MR. MOORE: Yes, ma'am

VICE CHAIR KING Thank you

BOARD MEMBER G LREATH:  When you consi dered

possi bly renovating the existing hospital, you identified the
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problems in the asbestos and so forth. | presune the reason
you coul d not demolish the building and start anew is sinply
you woul d have to cease all hospital operations. So you would
do without any kind of hospital facility?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: That is correct.

BOARD MEMBER G LREATH: Fine. Thank you very
much.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  You are nmoving froma | arger
facility to a smaller facility?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Yes, nmm'am

CHAI RPERSON REID: So aren't you going to have
to cut out some things?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: W have voluntarily reduced a
nunber of licensed beds for this hospital. W were the first
hospital in the District to come forward and reduce its
licensed bed capacity. W are going from 499 beds to 371
beds.

VICE CHAIR KING And do you have SHPDA
approval for that? O do you have SHPDA approval for the
smal | numnber, which | believe is --

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Three hundred and seventy one
beds is what SHPDA has approved.

VI CE CHAIR KING  SHPDA has approved that?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Yes, nma'am That CON was
i ssued in Decenmber of |ast year

VICE CHAIR KING And you also told SHPDA t hat
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you woul d not be reducing the nunmber of parking spaces, but of
course that's not true. Right?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: |'msorry?

VICE CHAIR KING  You told SHPDA, in the
mat erials that you gave to us initially, you told SHPDA that
you woul d not be reducing the nunber of avail able parking
spaces. But in fact, it is reduced by 65.

MR. SCHAENGOLD: No. That is not correct,
ma'am We are currently parking physicians, residents, and
medi cal students in the surface lots that this hospital wll
be placed on. The individuals who park there will be absorbed
into university parking facilities. So we did not reduce --

VICE CHAIR KING Wuld you give any thought
what soever to expanding the parking facility that is to absorb
those 265 cars before you begin constructing the hospital ?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Well, no, mm'am

VICE CHAIR KING  You would not?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: No. The individuals that we
are displacing will be absorbed within the university parking
facility, and at no tinme will they drop bel ow their mandated
m ni mum par ki ng spaces that are avail abl e.

VICE CHAIR KING But neverthel ess, during the
period of the construction, there will be 265 fewer spaces.
When the construction is finished, there will be 65 fewer
spaces. And don't talk to me about the Kennedy Center

MR. MOORE: Ms. King, we have here Byron WIls,
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who is the university's parking manager. This is not the
university issue. He has been sworn in already.

Wuld you identify yourself for the record
pl ease?

MR. WLLS: Yes. |I'mByron WIIs.

MR. MOORE: Are you enployed, sir?

MR. WLLS: Yes, sir, | am | amthe program
manager for parking services at George Washi ngton University.

MR. MOORE: Has the university devised a plan
by which it can accommpdate the 265 spaces that will be
repl aced, should the replacenment hospital be approved?

MR. WLLS: Certainly.

MR. MOORE: What is that plan, sir?

MR. WLLS: We will create through val et
par ki ng and stack parking a total nunber of 250 spaces. That
would initially take care of all the parking needs that the
di spl acement of vehicles over at lot 1113 --

VICE CHAIR KING And how have you acconmpdat ed
t he di spl acement of all the other parking, such as the parking
that was di splaced by the Wellness Center, the parking that
was di splaced by the Media Center, all of that other stuff?
How have you accomrmdat ed t hose?

MR. WLLS: W provided that parking plan in
earlier meetings that showed the total nunber of parking
spaces that will be created. At no time will we fall bel ow

t hat .
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VICE CHAIR KING Have you seen the materi al
that Ms. MIller subnmtted today?

MR. WLLS: No. | have not.

VICE CHAIR KING  Perhaps M. More would show
it to you and you could prepare witten conments for us prior
to our decision neeting.

MR, WLLS: | would be happy to.

VICE CHAIR KING Thank you

CHAI RPERSON REID: | am not clear on the nunber
of trips or nunmber of deliveries that you anticipate having
per day. | have heard anywhere from2 to 63, in regard to how
many trucks will actually be using the |oading dock on a given
day.

MR. SCHAENGOLD: What we have said before is
that approxi mately one 18-wheel er a day delivers supplies to
us. The rest of the vehicles are of the nedium and snall
size. According to our counts, we average approximtely 27 to
32 deliveries a day, which on the outside adds up to about 64
car trips a day.

VICE CHAIR KING How many axles does a medi um
truck have?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: It could be two to three.

VICE CHAIR KING  Okay. Three would be over a
ton and a half, right?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Ma'am | don't know.

VI CE CHAI R KI NG It was testified to earlier.
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MR. SCHAENGOLD: | don't believe it was
testified by us.

VICE CHAIR KING  Maybe your traffic expert can
say. What is a nediumtruck?

MR. SLADE: | want to get that in witing to
you, but yes --

MR. MOORE: |Identify yourself.

MR. SLADE: |'msorry. This is Louis Slade. A
three-axle truck is typically -- has nore capacity than a ton
and a half. A two-axle truck could be either over or under
depending on the size of the truck. But we can get you a
docunent ati on of that.

VICE CHAIR KING  Okay. So your so-called
medi um trucks, although they are not 18-wheel ers, are enornmous
trucks. Right? | nean it's not sonething, it's not alittle
panel van that runs up and delivers sone diapers. |It's not a
sports utility vehicle. | mean it's a serious piece of
equi pnrent that is going to have to -- going to stop traffic in

order to be backed into the | oading dock and stop traffic to

get out.
MR. SLADE: It's not an unusual truck in the
city. It is a comonpl ace truck.
VICE CHAIR KING | understand that. But
mean - -

MR. SLADE: They all have power steering. They

all are nmodern trucks and they will back up safely, just as
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they do at all |oading docks.

VICE CHAIR KING | understand that. But
mean | amtrying to visualize what it is. |Is it the size of
those refrigerator trucks that deliver stuff to the
super mar ket s?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: It could range from 20 to 40
feet.

VICE CHAIR KING Twenty five to 40 feet it
says.

MR. SLADE: Correct.

VICE CHAIR KING And it's very heavy. | nmean

over a ton-and-a-half is very heavy.

MR. SLADE: No. The ton-and-a-half is the
capacity, its carrying capacity. M car is a ton

VICE CHAIR KING That's very big

MR. SLADE: M ne and your car are probably a
ton- and- a- hal f.

VI CE CHAIR KING  Pardon?

MR. SLADE: CQur cars are a ton-and-a-half in
weight. It is the capacity of carrying goods that we are
tal ki ng about.

VI CE CHAIR KING How many of my cars, my
little Tauruses, could a mediumtruck carry if they were
stacked up?

MR. SLADE: | also have a Taurus.

VICE CHAIR KING |If we put both of our cars
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in, could we get two nore cars in?

MR. SLADE: My Taurus, which is a wagon, is
approximately 17 or 18 feet long. The smaller end of the
range of the nmediumtrucks is 25 feet long. That's bunmper to
bumper.

VICE CHAIR KING So we could get four Tauruses
into the medi um sized truck?

MR. SLADE: No, no, no. | think you could get
one Taurus in the back of a small mediumsized truck. A 40-
foot woul d perhaps get two.

VICE CHAIR KING And then you have got the
hei ght, so we could get four, two of your cars and two of ny
cars into a 40-foot truck and have some room | eft over
stacked up on top.

MR. SLADE: Perhaps. That | can't --

VICE CHAIR KING | amtrying to get a nental
i mmge of how big these are. It sounds to ne it's bloody big
for that street, for 24th Street.

MR. SLADE: Well, there are trucks of this size
operating on 24th Street today, and they are smaller than
Metro buses, which operate on 24th Street today.

VICE CHAIR KING Okay. Thank you

CHAI RPERSON REI D: Back to the |oadi ng dock.

Do you anticipate that the activity or the anpunt of
deliveries per day will increase or will they remain about the

same as they are at the present tine?
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MR. SCHAENGOLD: We believe it will renmin
about the same because we are anticipating about the same
| evel of activity. They obviously could increase as the
activity at the hospital increases, but | doubt very nmuch that
you will see nore than 50 deliveries a day even at our maxi nmum

capacity, because you would be at one tinme delivering nore

mat eri al
VICE CHAIR KING Fifty deliveries a day?
MR. SCHAENGOLD: Yes, nmm'am
CHAI RPERSON REID: | thought it was 33 and
doubl e that.

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Double it. You see there is a
| ot of confusion, there are car trips or deliveries. A 30
delivery a day is in theory 60 car trips.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Okay.

VICE CHAIR KING You are saying only one 18-
wheel er, and not nore than four of these medi um trucks that
can carry four Tauruses, and then that makes five, and that
there will then be 45 small vans and trucks, such as UPS,
FedEx, Air Borne, et cetera? Is that it?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: W are estimating that that is
the m x and the volume of activity.

VICE CHAIR KING And there will never be nore
than one -- | nean if we put in your -- if we grant this
request and we put in the order that you may not have nore

than one 18-wheel er a day, you would be happy with that?
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MR. SCHAENGOLD: No, ma'am | would not be.

VICE CHAIR KING  How many woul d you be happy
with?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: At the current tine we have
one delivery a day. | don't think you would want to put in
the order that --

VICE CHAIR KING Two then? Is tw -- if we
put a condition of two, is that acceptable?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: |If that is the only condition
subject to this approval, | think it will be acceptable.

VICE CHAIR KING  And four deliveries by a
medi um si zed truck of 25 to 40 feet in I ength?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: That we can't govern. W are
guessing that that is the nunber that we will usually utilize.
We have to depend on the vendors as to what trucks they use to
deliver material.

VICE CHAIR KING No. But | nean you have
proposed | oadi ng dock procedures where you say you are going
to be able to restrict themas to what streets they travel on
Surely you can restrict themas to what they travel on those
Streets in.

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Well, let me nmeke a
clarification, ma'am The restriction to travel of the trucks
was a suggestion by DPW

VICE CHAIR KING  And you have put it in your

subni ssi on.
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MR. SCHAENGOLD: W are saying that we are
willing to accept those restrictions and we would subnit those
to the vendors who deliver. It was DPWs suggestion that we
consi der those type of restrictions because it was in their
opi nion nore appropriate to have the trucks cone west on H
Street north of 24th Street.

VICE CHAIR KING  Okay. But you have subnitted
a list of what you say the delivery vehicles are currently as
foll ows, one 18-wheeler a day, three or four nediumtrucks, 25
to 40-feet in length per day, and then presumably if those
nunbers are correct, 45 additional small vans.

Now i f that's what you have now, and if we do
grant this application, and if we do restrict the traffic in
and out of the dock, you have said that in fact, you will need
twi ce as nmany 18-wheelers as you have now, in other words, two
a day. And how many medi umtrucks woul d you need a day?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: | don't know, nma'am We are
proj ecting our current --

VICE CHAIR KING Can M. Slade help you with
t hat ?

MR. MOORE: Let ne say sonething.

VICE CHAIR KING | nean we are getting to the
poi nt where we are needing to think about whether or not we
are going to grant this application, and if we grant it, what
conditions. This is a good tine to talk about it so that you

all can say.
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MR. MOORE: Agreed. Ms. King, | have handl ed
a nunber of cases in the downtown area with respect to | oading
docks and deliveries. 1In fact, | handled the 7-11 cases right
across the street when the Board first granted the 7-11 the
opportunity to be at that |ocation, at 912 New Hanpshire
Avenue, N.W As recently as 1996, the Board reapproved that
application to continue the use of the 7-11 there.

It was established, the principle that was
established in that case is the same as the principle here.
That is, the owner of the building can request of a vendor the
trucks' sizes that the vendor will use. But ultimately, if
the Coca Cola guy decides that he is going to come in a bigger
truck than you ask himto, the owner of the building has no
authority to tell himhe cannot deliver in that sized truck.

VICE CHAIR KING But you see, ny understanding
is that this was given to nme in order to placate nme because
am deeply disturbed about traffic and parking, and the | oading
dock. So this was given to placate me. But it doesn't nean
anyt hi ng. Because what you are saying is that the -- | nean
for one thing, the time is different than M. Layton
understood there was an agreement on. This current use of
vehicles is not based on anything in particular. |It's just to
make us feel good. This whole thing about specific deliveries
and how it's going to be managed and handled is just a
farrago. | nmean it means nothing. It's not worth --

MR. MOORE: | would disagree with that, Ms
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Ki ng.

VICE CHAIR KING It's just to nake us happy.

MR. MOORE: | disagree, respectfully I
di sagr ee.

VICE CHAIR KING And to hope that we will
overl ook the inpact of the parking, the traffic, and the
| oadi ng dock on the surroundi ng nei ghbor hood.

MR. MOORE: No, mm'am respectfully, | would
di sagree with that.

VICE CHAIR KING Thank you

MR. MOORE: The Applicant is willing to be
bound by what is in that statenment that is before you. Based
on its current experience and its projected experience, |
think what the Applicant is saying is the nunmbers that you see
on that sheet are the nunbers that it expects its deliveries
to be.

I think that it is fair to say that the
Applicant will try to its best ability to govern, one, the
hours of delivery, and I think we can be successful in doing
that. 7-11 has been successful in doing that over the years.
But two, we will try to be successful in persuading the
vendors to delivery these materials in the sized trucks that
we ask themto do.

But ultimately, ultimately, it the vendor who
deci des what size trucks he brings into the neighborhood, not

us. We don't say that to be recalcitrant. W say that
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because that is the way it is in the delivery service. That
is the case in other cases that this Board has approved. That
is the case that we have here.

CHAI RPERSON REI D: Let ne ask, so we're all on
the sane page with the tinme. There will be no deliveries
before 10:00. There was sonme testinony here today that
i ndicated that there were sonme deliveries that were necessary
prior to 10:00.

VICE CHAIR KING No, no. He said that there
woul d be activities on the | oading dock but no deliveries
before 10: 00 a. m

MR. SCHAENGOLD: No, ma'am

CHAI RPERSON REID: | am specifically asking
hi m

MR, SCHAENGOLD: | think we need to clarify.
M. Layton has testified to that. Qur dock operations is that
time.

VICE CHAIR KING What tine?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: The tinme we have |listed here.

VICE CHAIR KING 7:00 a.m to 6:00 p.m

MR. SCHAENGOLD: We have testified in the past
that we will work with our vendors to nmake sure that they do
not deliver to conpete with rush hour, but | cannot be bound
that there will be no deliveries to the hospital before 10:00
a.m in the norning.

MR. MOORE: | might add, Ms. King, that in the
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7-11 case, the 7-11 case the Board approved deliveries
starting no earlier than 7:00 in the norning.

CHAI RPERSON REID: So there are sone deliveries
that --

VICE CHAIR KING Deliveries to a 7-11 and to a
400- bed hospital are a little bit --

CHAl RPERSON REID: M. King, may |, please?

There are deliveries that you will have to have
made before 10:00 a.m ?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Absol utely.

CHAI RPERSON REID: So the 7:00 a.m to 6:00
p.m staffing, is that to accommpdate the deliveries?

MR, SCHAENGOLD: It is to accommpdate our
operations and deliveries. Wat we have said before is that
we Will work with our vendors to not have deliveries adversely
i mpact the traffic patterns and conpete with rush hour. But
there will be deliveries that occur in the early nornings of
t he day.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  You woul dn't be able to
control it otherwise to say that --

MR. SCHAENGOLD: We could, for exanple, ask the
vendor that uses 18-wheeler to not cone before 9:00 in the

norning to conpete with rush hour, for exanple. But this is -

CHAI RPERSON REID: But if that's the only tine

he could cone, then you don't have control over it?
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MR. SCHAENGOLD: Correct.

CHAI RPERSON REID: |If he has to come at 8:00
and 7:30 because he has to drop off to you and then go to sone
ot her place to drop off, then --

MR. SCHAENGOLD: That is correct, but we would
certainly make it clear that our preference would be that that
does not happen.

CHAI RPERSON REID: But if you say no deliveries
before 7:00, then that then neans that you would not receive
any deliveries before 7:007?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Well, that definitely. | mean
we can commit that no deliveries before 7:00 in the norning.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  And you will then try not to
have the 18-wheel er come during the rush hour

MR. SCHAENGOLD: During rush hour, absolutely.

CHAl RPERSON REI D:  But you can not give any
guarantees on that?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: That is correct.

VICE CHAIR KING And of course if it does cone
during rush hour, it will close down not only 24th Street, but
possi bly even New Hanmpshire Avenue. |s that correct?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: He would, in his turning into
the dock, for a period of two mnutes.

VICE CHAIR KING M. Slade, would he close New
Hanmpshire Avenue and 24th Street for two mnutes during rush

hour ?
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MR. SLADE: There would be a brief interruption
of traffic flow on 24th Street.

VICE CHAIR KING Okay. And according to this
it would be less than three mnutes, but nmore than two nminutes
for a large truck?

MR. SLADE: | don't know what that is.

VICE CHAIR KING This is this proposed | oading
dock procedures. It says that a large truck, which is an 18-
wheel er, would be | ess than three m nutes, a nmedium truck
woul d be I ess than two mnutes. So presumably it's nmore than
two minutes, less than three mnutes that the streets would be
shut down shoul d the vendors decide to deliver during rush
hour in a 18-wheel er

MR. SLADE: | really don't think it will take
three minutes to back a tractor trailer truck into a |oading
dock.

VICE CHAIR KING So even if it's two minutes
and it back up, as a traffic expert, what is your opinion on
closing those streets for two mnutes before 9:00 in the
nor ni ng?

MR. SLADE: | think that's a norma
interruption in a downtown situation. Qur traffic signals
stop traffic for periods of tine simlar to the time that is
going to be required to back up a truck. We interrupt traffic
for the purpose of other traffic to nove. So there is nothing

about this |loading dock that is different than many, many
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ot her | oading docks in this city and on streets that are

carrying nore traffic than 24th Street and New Hanpshire

Avenue.

VI CE CHAI R KI NG

24t h Street?

MR.  SLADE:

MR.  SCHAENGOLD:

And are wi der or as narrow as

Bot h wi der and narrower.

May | al so point out, Ms.

King, currently today, every day on 24th Street an 18-wheeler

truck makes a delivery to Ross
VI CE CHAI R KI NG
MR,  SCHAENGOLD:
Thi s goes on every day.
VI CE CHAI R KI NG
bay there, do you not?

MR.  SCHAENGOLD:

Hal | .

What is Ross Hall?

That's the nedical school

And you have a nuch | arger

Well, he has to back his truck

in, blocking 24th Street every day.

VI CE CHAI R KI NG

MR.  SCHAENGOLD:

VI CE CHAI R KI NG

Hal | ?

MR.  SCHAENGOLD:

down H Street --

VI CE CHAI R KI NG

CHAI RPERSON REI D

MR. SLADE:

VI CE CHAI R KI NG

24th Street or 23rd Street?
24th Street, na' am
24th Street? Were is Ross

H and 24th Street. Up and

Where is it?

H and 24t h.

It sits here, and the dock is here.

Okay. So if you have a
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delivery conming there and a delivery comng to the hospital at
the sane time, you are in deep doodoo. Right?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Two ni nutes.

VICE CHAIR KING Two m nutes, okay.

MR. MOORE: Madam Chair, | have no further
questions for M. Schaengold, unless the Board does.

CHAI RPERSON REID: Yes, | do. The snaller
trucks, will they be able to make a turn in the area where the
| oadi ng dock is or will they have to back in?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: They could go in either
frontward or backwards, but whichever way they go in, sooner
or later there is going to be backing out, either backing out
or backing in. But they could pull directly in.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  But they have to back out
t 0o.

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Then they will have to back
out .

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Every truck that goes in or
every van has to back out?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Back in some direction

CHAI RPERSON REID: So the 90 seconds that you
gave for the small van or truck was predi cated upon the size?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Correct.

CHAI RPERSON REID: | have no further questions.

BOARD MEMBER G LREATH: | have a question for

M. Sl ade.
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CHAI RPERSON REID: M. Franklin's questions,
did you ask those too?

BOARD MEMBER G LREATH: |'Il ask them M.
Franklin wants to know, M. Everett Carter in his analysis of
the impact of renoving the parking lots, | think you have said
there woul d be a reduction of 1,300 vehicles coming into the
area. In his analysis, he says he believes that that is much
too high, and that 300 or 400 cars would not be coming as a
result of noving that. So M. Franklin would |ike you to
address that.

MR. SLADE: Again, M. Glreath, it is
i mportant to be clear about cars and trips. Each car that
parks is one arrival trip and one departure trip. This |ot
has 265 spaces. It is close to filled and totally filled many
times of the week. So it is virtually inpossible to have |ess
than 530 when you have a full lot. That is only if the cars
that have parked there, if there is just one turnover of each
space in that 24-hour period.

It is a hospital. There are nultiple shifts of
various staff. There are rounds on certain days and so forth
and so on. Each of these spaces is used nore than one tine.
So | have | ooked at the appendix in Dr. Carter's report. He
based that estimate on a count of arrivals and departures one
hour in the morning and one hour in the afternoon, and then
somehow extrapol ated fromthat. But as | recall, the | ot when

t hey began counting, already had 100 cars in it at 7:00 a.m
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Those 100 cars arrived and will depart. There's 200 trips
right there before they began counting. So | have a hard tinme
under st andi ng how he estimated only 400 a day.

We know t hat on the average, roughly 600 or 650
cars use this lot on a daily basis, arriving, departing, or
about 1,300. There are days when it is significantly higher
t han that.

BOARD MEMBER G LREATH: Okay. Thank you

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Cross exam nation?
Questions, M. Watson? Just a moment, M. Watson

VICE CHAIR KING Just one nobre question, and
don't know who to address this to. On ny notes fromthe
original hearing, | have a question as to the legality of the
hei ght of the building at the rear. Was that ever resolved?
Do you renmenber that question that was raised at the first?

MR. MOORE: Yes. |It's easily resolvable. The
zoning regul ations are quite specific, Ms. King, that the
hei ght of a building is taken fromthe mddle of the front of
the building fromthe curb. That height fromthe mddl e of
the front of the building fromthe curb is 87 feet.

VICE CHAIR KING |Is that on the middle of the
bl ock on 23rd Street?

MR. MOORE: That is the nmiddle of the block on
Washi ngton Circle.

VICE CHAIR KING | beg your pardon?

MR. MOORE: That is the middle of the block on
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Washi ngton Circle.

VICE CHAIR KING But the front entrance is on
23rd Street, is it not?

MR. MOORE: The front entrance, for purposes of
the height of the building, is on Washington Circle.

Ms. King, | nmight add that that is standard
for buildings everywhere in this city. Any architect worth
his salt will configure height fromthe | owest point. That is
absol utely consistent with the zoning regulations. It is done
all the tinme.

CHAI RPERSON REID: M. Watson?

MR. WATSON: M. Schaengol d, your proposed
| oadi ng dock procedure says that |arge and medi um si zed
vehicles will be required to notify hospital dock personne
five minutes prior to anticipated arrival. Wat will be done
if they don't?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: There is nothing | can do if

they don't.

MR. WATSON: \What does "required" then nmean?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: | think we will be asking them
to do. | don't think we can mandate themto do that.

MR. WATSON: So this is a w sh

MR. SCHAENGOLD: We are conmitting that we wll
ask.

MR. WATSON: Now | have the utnopst faith in you

in directing the hospital
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MR. SCHAENGOLD: Thank you

MR. WATSON: But it is possible that you will
have a successor soneday. Assum ng that successor decided
that the hospital | oading dock wasn't going to be staffed,
what do you propose is the renedy?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: | don't have a proposal for
t hat .

MR. WATSON: Well is there then any requirenent
that if 30 years from now, when you are not director, the
hospital ceases to do this, are you saying that there is no
bi ndi ng conmitment on the hospital for this?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: | don't know what you nean by
bi ndi ng commi t ment .

MR, WATSON: Well, |I'msaying what if even you
deci de when the hospital opens, you are not going to staff the
| oadi ng dock, that we have to cut costs, the |oading dock
staff is what is going to be cut. |Is there any nmeaning to
what you have been saying here, or could you decide that the
hospital unilaterally decide it will not staff the |oading
dock?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: | guess that could happen

MR. WATSON: Then what is committed to?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: W are proposing to the Board,
as part of our application, that this is how we will nmanage
our | oadi ng dock.

MR. WATSON: You were saying you are proposing

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

this is "will," but you are not proposing this is "will."
This is, you are proposing you "may" nanage your | oadi ng dock.
I's that not the case?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: No. | said this is how we
wi | | manage the dock. You have initiated the conversation by
saying what if I'mnot here. This is the commitnment | am
maki ng on behal f of my institution.

MR, WATSON: What if your institution vetoes
it? Al I want to knowis, is there anything binding that
says you nmust maintain this, and that if this staff is not
provi ded there, the hospital will close?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: Only the pressure of the
comunity that we are not honoring our conmtnent.

MR. WATSON: But you do not propose that there
be any sanction for not doing this?

MR. SCHAENGOLD: That's correct.

MR. WATSON: No further questions.

MR. MOORE: | have a couple of questions for
M. Slade then. That's it.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  All right.

MR. MOORE: M. Slade, you have heard the
testimony of M. Carter. Do you have some conments on that?

MR. SLADE: Yes. | do.

MR. MOORE: Would you give those, please?

MR. SLADE: Just on a few points. There was

testimony by Dr. Carter regarding a survey conducted by the
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comunity at his direction. There was a considerable
di fference between their estimate of current truck activity at
the existing |oading dock versus our survey.

I think two points | want to nmake. W
conducted our survey over a period of five days. The amount
of activity on each of those days was sinilar each day within
the range that we've tal ked about, 30 deliveries or pickups a
day. There is nothing that we have been able to determ ne
that woul d cause a significant variation fromthe correct
level, we believe it is about 30 a day.

Qur surveyor is trained by us, and does this
ki nd of work on a regular basis for us. He is one of our nore
reliable surveyors. | have only had a brief time to review
the appendix to Dr. Carter's report, but | do note, and I'm
sure you will too when the Board Menbers reviewit, that a
nunber of the trucks that the community counted were not in
the | oadi ng dock, they were on the street. | don't know what
that means. | don't know if that means they were nmaking
deliveries to the hospital fromthe street.

It seens unusual that they would do that
because there were times when those vehicles were there when
there was space in the |oading dock. So why didn't the truck
pull into the |oading dock where it would be nore conveni ent
to deliver the goods? It is possible that some of those
trucks were making deliveries to other |and uses or other

buildings in the inmediate area. But it is a significant
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amount of the trucks that were noted in the conmunity survey.

The other point | wanted to nake about Dr.
Carter's testinony was | already responded to M. G lreath
and | guess it was M. Franklin's question. That is, about
the amount of traffic generated at the existing lot. | won't
repeat that testinony.

MR. MOORE: M. Slade, in your reviews and your
reassessments, and your reassessnent of the reassessnment in
your conversations with DPW will there ever be a tine with
this hospital that the parking during the construction of this
hospital, that the required nunber of parking spaces at Ceorge
Washi ngton University fall below 2,7007?

MR. SLADE: A sinple answer, no.

MR. MOORE: Is it your opinion that the
approval of this application will not have an adverse effect
on the transportation or parking systemof this city?

MR. SLADE: Yes. It is ny opinion

MR. MOORE: No further questions.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Any ot her questi ons,
conmment s?

BOARD MEMBER G LREATH: | have no further
guesti ons.

VICE CHAIR KING | want to say again to you
M. Moore, that should we decide to grant this application
and should we decide to put conditions on it, | would like to

have a statement before we go into our decision neeting as to
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what conditions regarding deliveries the |oading dock and
par ki ng, your client would find acceptable.

CHAI RPERSON REID: We will decide this case at
the --

VICE CHAIR KING He still has to nmake fina
remarKks.

CHAI RPERSON REID: M. More, you want --

MR. MOORE: Yes. | have a statement.

MR. WATSON: | believe it should be cross
exam nation of M. Sl ade.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  Oh. All right.

MR. WATSON: A couple of questions. You
indicated you did it for five days. Wat five days did you
survey?

MR. SLADE: | do have that here. My 13
t hrough May 19, 1998.

VICE CHAIR KING Wat days of the week was
that, Monday through Friday?

MR, SLADE: Yes.

MR. WATSON: Do you know what the nunber of
beds occupied in the hospital were at that tinme?

MR, SLADE: No.

MR. WATSON: \What was the nmaxi num nunber of
vehicles in any one day?

MR. SLADE: Well, | guess | have that nunber

here. CQur highest day was 33.
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WATSON:  VWhat was the nm ni nrum nunber ?

SLADE: Twenty.

5 3 3

WATSON:  What hours did you survey?

MR. SLADE: That varied fromday to day, but it
was approximtely 7:00 a.m to 5:00 p.m, sinmlar to the
conmunity survey.

MR. WATSON: | don't understand it varied from
day to day. Do we know what hours were surveyed?

MR. SLADE: | don't have it in front of me, but
the surveyor was there, tried to survey from7:00 a.m to 7:00
p.m, he one norning started at 7:45 a.m

MR. WATSON: Did you adjust for that difference
in time when figuring your average?

MR. SLADE: He noted the vehicles that were
present when he arrived.

MR. WATSON: Yes. But if he arrived at 7:45,
isn'"t it possible that a nunmber of vehicles came and went?

MR. SLADE: W think we captured that in the
esti mat es.

MR. WATSON: | don't understand how his
estimates -- you didn't use the raw numbers, you adjusted the
nunbers after you | ooked at thenf?

MR. SLADE: |If we started later than the
opening time of the |oading dock, we did a count of what was
in the | oading dock and checked with people within the |oading

dock whether there was a significant anount of activity, and
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may have made an adj ustnent.

MR, WATSON:

So those people in the |oading

dock that he checked with, they were also trained surveyors?

MR.  SLADE:
| oadi ng dock and aware of

MR, WATSON:

MR.  SLADE:

MR, WATSON:
evening in your count?

MR.  SLADE:
those times here.

MR WATSON:
did you ask the people at
trucks were com ng?

MR. SLADE:

They are just present in the
the activity going on there.

So it was hearsay?
That's your term | don't know.

VWhat times did you close up in the

That al so vari ed. | don't have

Wel |, when you cl osed up early,

t he | oadi ng dock how many nore

We tried to adjust our counts for

any trucks that we may have nissed

MR WATSON:
aren't a count, but they

MR. SLADE:

So you are saying your counts
are an adjusted count?

They are an estimate of the

activity at the |oading dock.

MR, WATSON:

count ?

SLADE:

WATSON:

SLADE:

 » » 3

WATSON:

So these are an estinmate and not a

Al'l counts are an esti mate.
Al'l counts are an estimte?
Yes.

Maybe | don't understand that
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| anguage, but | thought that if we went to this roomand we --

CHAI RPERSON REID: M. Watson, he answered your
guestion so nove onto the next question

MR. WATSON: No. This is inportant.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  No. He answered the
guestion so nmove to the next one.

MR. WATSON: If | count all of the people in
this room --

CHAI RPERSON REI D: M. Watson, M. Watson, M.
Wat son, | am sure you heard me talking to you. So you are
going to insist upon continuing that |line of discussion, even
t hough | have already said that we have already made the
deci sion on this.

So you can go to your next question

MR. WATSON: | object, and will ask no further
guesti ons.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  You can object, but cannot
be rude. Thank you.

M5. TYLER | would like to ask first M. Slade
and then nmy friend here, Jerry More, a question

M. Slade, you nentioned that you had trained
experts. You trained actually experts to count the traffic
noverments in and out. Could you kindly tell me what kind of
training is required for a person to become an expert to count
vehicles comng in and servicing a building or not servicing

that building? Could you kindly tell me that?
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MR. SLADE: Yes. First of all, I don't think
used the term "experts," Ms. Tyler

MS. TYLER |I'msorry. That's what | took
down.

MR. SLADE: Trained staff.

MS. TYLER | took it down imediately after
you stated it, but we can check in the record.

MR. SLADE: Trained staff is probably the term
| used.

M5. TYLER  Well, all right. Trained staff.

MR. SLADE: We select people who will work for
us part-tine, who are available for part-time daily work. We
bring theminto our office and we explain the objectives of
the studies that we do and the need for accuracy.

We take themout in the field and have them do
vari ous types of counts. W do verifications of what they are
doing to make sure that their counts are accurate. It is very
i nportant to us that our staff does accurate counting. So
that is why we used trained, people that we train ourselves.

M5. TYLER  Now what does training specifically
i nvol ve? Because | was one of the counters, and so was an
attorney in our --

CHAI RPERSON REID: Don't testify, M. Tyler.

MS. TYLER  What does training specifically
i nvol ve? What do you specifically mean when you say you use

part-time people, we explain the objective, and we take them
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into the field? | nean what sort of training does it involve
to identify a vehicle coming into a building and either going
in the | oading dock or parking on the street because that's
nore convenient for the particular driver, and taking some
stuff into the building, and then comi ng back and taking out?

Coul d you kindly explain to ne what kind of
special training that another person who has had higher
education, who knows how to count, is not able to do?

MR. SLADE: Should | answer that?

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Yes.

MR. SLADE: | thought | heard you speaki ng.

CHAI RPERSON REI D: The essence of the question
is what kind of special training do you need to count?

MR. SLADE: | thought | explained that when |
expl ained in general terns our training program The point is
that we are in a business. W have been in the business for a
very long time, to produce accurate information. W have to
assure that the data that we collect is accurate. W go about
instilling in the people that we use to do our field counts,
an under st andi ng of what our objectives are for accuracy, for
neatness in keeping records, so that when those records are
interpreted and put into the conmputer, there are no ni stakes
made, and so forth. For an understandi ng of whether or not we
intend for themto count trucks in the |oading dock or on the
street, for exanmple. Apparently there was sone confusion in

the survey that was done by the comunity.
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MS. TYLER  Sorry. | am not supposed to meke
statenents. But you stated accuracy. You enphasized just the
word right now, "accuracy." Do you believe that it was
accurate on your part as a consultant for George Washi ngton
University, to nake a mistake that you later on submitted as
admitted in the case of anbul ances? You understated the
nunber? It was actually quadruple the number which you
subnmitted. Do you think that that is an accurate --

CHAI RPERSON REID: Wait, wait, M. Tyler, let
hi m answer that question before you go to the next question
because you are asking a series of questions.

MR. SLADE: Ms. Tyler, | think there nmay have
been sonme confusion between a traffic count we did at the
entrance to the existing energency room and data that you
obtained froma source that was for | think a year's worth of
data or month-by-nonth data, | don't recall exactly. W could
divide by the nunber of days and get the total nunber of
ambul ance trips. But the counts we did at the emergency room
were peak hour commuter rush hour counts. So we are not
conmparing the sane set of nunbers.

I don't think there was inconsistency between
the hospital's testinony regradi ng emergency room activity and
the data that you presented

MS. TYLER | do not understand your reply to
my question. My | ask you, is it accurate that you first

stated, could you confirmthat, in your first transportation
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submi ssion, that there would be 10 anbul ances per 24 hours?
Yes or no?

MR. SLADE: | don't recall

MS. TYLER:  Number two, | would like to ask you
whether it was the D.C. Fire Department submitted data for
Fi scal Year 1998, plus Cctober 1998, that neans for 13 nonths,
showi ng that the data you submitted, 10, was actually 20,
excl udi ng private ambul ances.

MR MOORE: |'msorry. Ms. Tyler, | don't
know what document you are referring to

M5. TYLER  Well, the docunent was submitted to
the --

CHAI RPERSON REI D: Specify it. Specify which
docunent .

M5. TYLER It is in the record.

MR. MOORE: Which docunment? | don't recall
such a docunent.

VICE CHAIR KING  Which nunmber in the record?

MS. TYLER. Well, in that case | will give it
to you.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Who submitted it?

MS. TYLER |I'msorry that you did not get it,
but certainly that document was submitted for the record and
is in the BZA records. Just one second, please.

I would like to have it copied because this is

nmy only copy. This is addressed fromthe docunment for the

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

Board as information, is a docunent by the D.C. Fire and
Emergency Medical Services. It is addressed to ne. It's a
fax. It's addressed to nme, and it has Fiscal Year 1998 and
October 1998 in addition. It was submitted in ANC 2A's
testi mony on January 5. It is in the record here, |I'm sure,
because it was subnitted and given to the staff. Adequate
copies were given to the staff.

So if you could kindly ook at that. Then I
will give you a copy. It was subnmitted with this particular
testi nmony.

CHAI RPERSON REI D: That was the attachment to
the subni ssion?

M5. TYLER It was an attachment, and it was
attachment --

VICE CHAIR KING And it shows?

M5. TYLER It shows, Madam Chair, excluding
private anbul ances, it showed a doubling of the number given
by the Applicant, excluding private ambul ances.

When do you recall, that when faced with that
evi dence, you on January 5, stated oh yes, | adnmit it will be
probably 40.

MR. SLADE: Ms. Tyler, when | say | don't

recall, | don't recall my exact words.

MS. TYLER | just ask you yes or no.

MR. SLADE: | don't think we disputed this
issue with you at all. W talked to the gentleman who is
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chief of D.C. Emergency Operations about this, Captain
Bl ayl ock. W have made the best effort we could to get the
best information avail able on the amount of activity.

As you said, | admitted that our early estimate
of the amount of anbul ance activity was not accurate.

MS. TYLER  Thank you. By quadrupl ed, thank
you very much.

There is one nore question that | have and that
bothers me very much, is that you put -- did you question the
ability of the people who did the traffic count, the citizens
who did the traffic count, did you question their ability to
be able to discern whether a truck or a delivery vehicle
parked on the street? Did you question their ability, whether
they coul d see whether that particular driver was delivering
something to that building or not? You questioned that
ability?

MR, SLADE: No.

MS. TYLER Well, is it correct that you said
that you were surprised that there were so nany vehicl es
parked on the street?

MR. SLADE: | said that the interpretation of
the data that | sawin Dr. Carter's appendix is difficult for
me to make because a very large fraction of the trucks that
were included in that data parked on the street. | don't
under stand why sone of those trucks during certain periods of

the day would not have pulled into the | oading dock since the
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| oadi ng dock was not full at that tinme, nunber one.

Nunmber two, | think it is possible that a truck
that parked on the street may have been serving another
bui l di ng, but | wasn't questioni ng whether the individuals who
counted those trucks knew whether they were serving the
hospital or not. | amsinmply questioning if a truck is parked
on the street and the |oading dock has vacant space in it and
he is going to the hospital to nake a delivery, why not pul
into the | oadi ng dock

MS. TYLER: Number one, is it possible that the
| oadi ng dock was full? That's ny first question

MR. SLADE: Not according to the data. |
| ooked at the data to see whether the | oadi ng dock was al ways
full when there were vehicles parked on the street. It was
not .

MS. TYLER  Number two, is it possible for a
vehicle, just for convenience, delivering itens, which I
personal ly saw, delivering itens to the hospital not to go to
t he | oadi ng dock for convenience, and park right illegally or
doubl e park on the street? 1Is it possible?

MR, SLADE: Yes.

M5. TYLER  Thank you. | now have a question
to ny friend here, Jerry Moore.

You referred to the conditions that are inposed
on the 7-11, and how well that works. Are you aware that the

7-11 is subject to a very rigorous special exception procedure
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before the BZA on a periodic basis?

MR MOORE: Yes.

MS. TYLER Are you aware that the Board of
Zoni ng Adjustnment reduced the time of approval fromthe very
original of 10 years subsequently to 5 years, and subsequently
to 3 years?

MR, MOORE: Yes.

MS. TYLER Are you aware that the conditions
that were inmposed upon the 7-11, if they were inposed upon the
hospital are unenforceabl e, because there would be no periodic
revi ew?

MR. MOORE: | am not aware of that

MS. TYLER What kind of review do you foresee
and by whom once that permanent building is going to be there
for 50 years?

MR. MOORE: For 7-11 or for the hospital?

M5. TYLER  For the hospital. \What kind of
review would it be subjected to, and by whon?

MR. MOORE: By whom it's by the Departnment of
Consuner and Regul atory Affairs. The Department of Consuner
and Regul atory Affairs is the enforcenment agency for the
zoni ng regul ations of the District of Colunbia. That
department enpl oys zoning inspectors who respond to
conplaints, and they initiate cases on their own, to go out
into the conmmunity to make sure of several things. That one,

that buildings are in conpliance with the zoni ng code,
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pl unmbi ng code, electrical code and the Iike, and in cases
where there are orders that are the backup for the
certificates of occupancy, in which this case there will be,
those inspectors have the authority to take action with
respect to violations.

That is an administrative process that is
ongoing. It has been ongoing, and anticipate it will be
ongoing in the Department of Consumer and Regul atory Affairs.

MS. TYLER M. Moore, as a resident of this
comunity for quite a long time, and as an ANC conmi ssioner, |
am aski ng you whether you are aware that our comunity has
worked with the DCRA to try to get these inspectors to cone,
and that it would take an enornous anmount of tine before they
came. Are you aware of that?

MR, MOORE: No.

M5. TYLER  Are you aware of the fact that when
they did conme, that they refused very frequently to put a
citation on?

MR. MOORE: No, I'mnot. | don't know whether
that's the fact or not.

MS. TYLER Are you aware that once the
citation be put on, that then for some odd reason, it would be
removed and it would fall into the laps of the residents to
follow up and follow up, and it would sap their energies? Are
you aware of that?

MR, MOORE: No, mm'am
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M5. TYLER  Thank you very nuch.
CHAI RPERSON REI D: Thank you, Ms. Tyler. Now
closing remarks by the Applicant.

VICE CHAIR KING Brief closing remarks, right,

Jerry?

MR. MOORE: This is a long process. | amjust
going to take a few mnutes. | hope the Board will bear with
me because this is a case of critical inportance. | hope | am
not boring. | ama preacher's son and | try my best to be

attractive orally. There are a nunmber of issues that need to
be covered and |I hope to cover those very quickly.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Hi ghlight them for us,
pl ease. Just give us the highlights, the salient points. W
wi Il take copious notes.

MR. MOORE: Thank you. Madam Chairperson, and
Menbers of the Board, this has been a | ong hearing process,
and we thank you for your tinme and close attention to our
presentation. The University has tried very hard to put a
strong case into the record and to earn each of your votes to
approve the applications for the replacement hospital, and for
the addition to the University parking garage.

I think it's inmportant to say at the outset
that the University parking garage application is supported by
the O fice of Planning, and is without a single word of
opposi ng testinmony or evidence in the record. Because the

record is conplete with evidence in support of that
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application, the Applicants respectfully suggest that the
par ki ng garage addition application is suitable for a bench
deci si on today.

Wth respect to the hospital application, it
has been a deliberate and honest, but not an easy journey.
Even until today, despite enornmous efforts on the part of the
Applicant, there are an active few who still insist they are
unpersuaded of the merits of this wonderful and necessary
proj ect.

Pl ease know that this result conmes in spite of
the Applicant's continuing efforts to be forthconming with
i nformati on, responsive to the concerns of the nei ghborhood as
a whol e, and an active practitioner of conmunity service.

Mayor Anthony W Il ianms has been quoted as
saying, "Frankly, in some cases, no matter how nuch tinme you
talk, you still have people disagreeing.”" Wll, we have said
to those few citizens who do disagree, and we say here again
to this Board, that we aren't by any neans through talking to

them As Herbert Cohen wote in his book You Can Negoti ate

Anything, the word "no" is just an indication that one hasn't
gi ven enough i nformation for the respondent to say "yes."

At this point, we don't yet know what other
information there is to give, but we do know that we wll
continue to spare no effort in our endeavor to find it.

Nonet hel ess, we are pleased, fortunate, and gratified that

those who have been persuaded on the nerits of this project,
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i ncluding M. Steven Mandel baum the one Governnent official
who directly represents all of the adjacent and nearby
property owners, have voiced their opinions into the record.
M . Mandel baum s words of support and approval are echoed by
ANC Conmi ssi oner Richard Sheehy.

What fair-ninded peopl e have cone to understand
is that the replacenent hospital is planned on an uni nproved
ot in a downtown high-density zone district, that the site is
currently used as a service parking ot that itself generates
nmore than 1,200 vehicular trips a day, and that the site is
owned by the George Washington University. But if it were in
private hands, a hospital with on-site parking could be
devel oped to the same height at a greater bulk, on a matter of
ri ght basis.

What we are doing, in effect, is replacing a
downt own surface parking lot next to a Metro rail station with
a nodern building that easily fits within the use and the bul k
provi sions of the zoning regulations. But for the
University's affiliation with this project, this new facility
woul d be a matter of right use. Thus, there is no issue here
with respect to the use of the property or to the bulk of the
bui | di ng.

No one contests the present need for a new
hospital structure. No one credibly contests the evidence in
the record that the existing hospital structure cannot be

renovated and operated at the sane time. No one wants the
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CGeorge Washi ngton University Hospital closed for any period of
tinme.

As we see up here on the board, our
adm ni strators say that the necessary renovations to the
exi sting structure would take 10 years or nore, that
di sruption woul d cause physicians to take patients el sewhere.
On-site construction would make it difficult to attract and
retain managed care contracts, and managed care contracts are
crucial to the survival of Ceorge Washington University
Hospital and other hospitals as well.

The State Health Pl anni ng and Devel opnent
Agency in its adm nistrative capacity has concl uded that
renovati on woul d be "costly, disruptive, and time consum ng,"
that a new hospital building will allow an efficient state-
of -the-art facility that incorporates acceptable and
antici pated standards of patient care. That the estimated
cost of a new facility is |lower than the cost of renovating
the existing facility. That a new facility avoids disruption
of services, and inconvenience patients, visitors and staff.

For those reasons, the State Health Pl anning
and Devel opnment Agency, over the objection of many of those
same peopl e who have made presentati ons before this Board,
supports the need and the proposal to build a new hospital
facility.

So what to do? The answer is obvious. One

response to the need for a new hospital building by planning
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one on a nearby site, where all the site is owned by the
CGeorge Washington University, that is adjacent to the

Uni versity School of Medicine. Wat better place could there
be for a hospital, that is properly zoned, that is approved
for hospital use in the approved canpus plan, that is not

i nconsi stent with the canmpus plan, that neets all height and
bul k requirements, and one in which the square is a vacant | ot
that is adjacent to a Metro rail station, and one that allows
the Applicant to continue its community and medi cal service
and educational prograns fromessentially the same |ocation

The matter before the Board is not whether the
repl acenent hospital could be or should be built on this
downt own parking |lot, but what is the best way that this
hospital can be managed fromthis location. There is
substantial and uncontroverted evidence in the record that
docunents the substantial work that the Applicant has done to
answer itself and to others that the replacement hospital will
be well managed.

For its part, the Applicant has presented
expert testinmony and witten evidence in the record
denonstrating why the proposed hospital was designed the way
it is, has been on this site. In other words, there are
prof essi onal and functional reasons why the energency room
t he | oadi ng dock, and the hospital entrance have been | ocated
where they are.

Directing your attention to nmy board up here,
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the | oadi ng dock is enclosed. It is buffered by natura
vegetation. It is workable. It is not unusual in this
downtown area or on this street. Any building at this
location will have a | oading dock, as required by the zoning
regul ati ons.

Wth respect to the enmergency room the
entrance/ exit has been changed to 23rd Street, 24th Street, in
response to the Department of Public Wrks' concerns. It is
convenient to the medical -- we have evidence in the record
that it is convenient to the emergency nedical service
drivers, and that appropriate cautionary devices have been
enpl oyed.

The hospital entrance faces 23rd Street and the
Uni versity canpus and the Metro rail station. It is |ocated
away fromresidential zones to the west of the site.

Mor eover, Louis Slade and Byron WIlls, the
Uni versity's parking managers, have gone to extraordinary
efforts to provi de assessments and reassessnents of the
University's parking inventory over the next two years. Those
assessnments are in the record.

In summary, off-street parking will always be
about 2,700, with or without the addition to the parking
garage. | will say that again, with or without the addition to
t he parking garage. W have presented testinony in the record
as to where parkers on lots 11 and 13 will park and where

visitors will park.
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We have had a di scussion of the usage and
operations of the Kennedy Center parking facility, including
t he encouraging results of the University's parking incentive
programthere, an analysis of the pedestrian uses on the west
side of 23rd Street in front of the hospital, with due
consideration to the location of the shuttle bus stops, the
M Il ennium Partners Devel opnent at 22nd and M Streets, and the
new hospital, a professional response to the ANC s assertion
that there are "dangers to pedestrian safety on the 23rd
Street sidewal k" in front of the proposed hospital building, a
di scussi on of the ambul ance access to the energency room
driveway, and a discussion of the parking industry standard of
accepting fewer parking spaces than users for transit uses.

In each and every instance, the traffic experts
have concl uded that the construction and use of this new
facility, with the mtigation nmeasures that the Applicant has
wor ked out with the Department of Public Works, will not have
an adverse inpact to traffic, pedestrian, or neighboring
property owners. The Departnent of Public Wrks does not
di spute this conclusion

The Applicant does not deny that there is peak
hour comuter traffic in this downtown District of Colunbia
nei ghbor hood. But what we are in a position to say after
consi derabl e study, is that the parking and traffic and
pedestrian safety will certainly be no worse at any tinme

during the day as a result of the closing of existing hospita
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and the opening of the new one. That is the conclusion that
is clearly supported and justified in the record.

Thus, regarding the hospital, the Applicant
respectfully asks the Board to draft a decision, recognizing
the Applicant's long and detailed efforts to effectively and
per manently manage the parking, pedestrian, and transportation
i ssues associated with this case.

The issues that are not in question are on ny
board. The canpus pl an designation and approval of the site
for hospital use. The site and use are not inconsistent with
t he conprehensive plan. That the site nmeets and the buil ding
meets zoning requirements as to height, use and bul k. That
the critical need for a new hospital facility has support of
the Ofice of Planning, the essential and quality nedica
services provided to D.C. residents, and inportant nationa
and international figures, and that the SHPDA has approved a
certificate of need for a new hospital at this |ocation

The University's request for an addition to its
exi sting parking garage is also before you. Like the
hospital, this use is pernmitted by the zoning regul ati ons, and
is consistent with the University's approved canpus pl an
This evidence is not in dispute. |In fact, as we have said, no
party or person has subnitted any evidence in opposition to
t he parking garage. This separate application is also
uncondi tionally supported by the findings and recommendati ons

of the D.C. Ofice of Planning.
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There is substantial evidence in the record to
support the special exception and area variance as to | ot
occupancy that has been requested. The witten materials
contain descriptions of the zoning history of the site, a
description of the area, structural design, floor plans,
access, and a detailed analysis of the |legal facts and
consi derations present in the record that support a grant of a
further processing special exception and an area vari ance.

The Applicant has redesigned the proposed
addition to make it nore pleasing and functional, a nore
pl easi ng and functional structure. Mst inportantly, we have
established that the proposed addition to the parking garage
is the smallest functional structure that the proposed site
wi |l accommodate in produci ng the maxi mum reasonabl e nunmber of
of f-street parking spaces, which is precisely the standard
that the D.C. Court of Appeals established in the Minaco and
Drowd cases for an area variance

It is worth reiteration that the University has
made it clear that the parking garage addition will be
conpl eted and operational before the replacenment hospital, but
t he parking garage addition is not needed for the University
to stay above the m ni mum nunber of off-street parking spaces
after lots 11 and 13 are closed to nake way for the exciting
new repl acement hospital

There is no question on this record that the

proposed repl acement George Washi ngton University Hospita
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building is critically inportant to the survival of this

di stingui shed healthcare facility. Just recently, the George
Washi ngton University Hospital was naned the first hospital of
choice in the event of illness or injury anmong the

di stingui shed attendees to the NATO Conference, which begins
tomorrow. It is crucial to the interests of our city that the
George Washi ngton University Hospital be a first-class
facility for this event presently and for international and
nati onal events in the future.

The new taxes and service conponents to the
residents of this city are in the record and undi sput ed.
Speaki ng of public benefits, any D.C. resident has to be
exci ted about the new buildings, sports arena, baseball park
convention center, restaurants, retail stores, technica
conmuni cati ons services, office buildings, and new housing
opportunities that this year and next have brought and are
bringing to the downt own.

These are not idle nmusings by the Applicant's
zoning attorney. These are facts that anyone can see and fee
just by | ooking around. W are a city on the nove. Some of
the opposition has said that change is not good, but al
living things, including cities and nei ghborhoods need to
change. |If they don't, they die.

I would Iike the Board to take notice of the
changes that have occurred over the years. | ama native

Washi ngtonian. | have lived here all nmy life. | am 52 years
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old, born in 1946. | have noticed substantial changes in the
texture of this city, and that's good. That's good. Look at
t he changes on the west end, China Town, Mount Vernon Square,
t he Sout heast Federal Center

I drove through the Sout heast Federal Center
over at the Navy Yard the other day. They have got signs up
t here where the Zoning Comm ssion has now designated the
Capital South area as a receiving area for TDRs. That is an
area that is adjacent to a residential community. But it
shows our city is vibrant. 1It's on the nove.

Look at Col unmbi a Hei ghts, where soneone has
just proposed building a 500,000 square foot building on areas
t hat have been vacant for 30 years, 30 years. But Colunbia
Hei ghts is on the move. Friendship Heights is on the nove.
Union Station and Capital Hill is on the nove. |In Maryland,
Silver Spring is on the nove with a whol e new process and
devel opnent in the Silver Spring corridor. Potomac Yards in
Virginia. So not only is the District of Colunbia on the
nmove, but their surroundings jurisdictions as well

I grew up in the Foggy Bottom nei ghborhood,
which is nmostly a residential and has a little Cl territory
there. A lot of people nmake jokes about ny father's forner
church called 19th Street Baptist Church on 16th Street.

Well, the reason that church is called the 19th Street Bapti st
Church is because it was located at 19th and | Street. M

father became a pastor there in the year 1946, the year | was
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born. | remenber wal king the streets in the |late 1940s, early
1950s, and that whole area was residenti al

By the time the 1950s cane and the early 1960s
came, that area changed. It changed. Sone of the very people
who visited my father's church, who were the congregation of
our church, moved out of the area. Wy? Because people cane
in and they bought their houses. The people who didn't own
houses, they were renters, they noved. That whole area, 19th
and M 19th and L, 20th and M 20th and L, they are all gone
now. We noved the church in 1975.

Wy am | bringing this up? | ambringing this
up to tell you that Washington, D.C. is a city of change.
That things have to change in this city or they die. W are
doing very well at 4606 16th Street, the 19th Street Bapti st
Church on 16th Street. But we grew up at 19th and | Street.
That nei ghborhood changed, and all the other nei ghborhoods
have changed, but only to make this city better

Here, there is not a single residential
property that is being bought. There is not a single famly
or individual that is being noved or displaced as a result of
this application. | have, and | amgoing to submit to you
exanpl es of comercial and m xed use buil dings and approval s
on the edge of the central enploynment area that is adjacent,
that are adjacent to residential areas.

So what we are asking you to do today is not

unli ke what this Board has consistently approved, that is
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approved noving dynam c projects that are on the edge of
residential areas in this city. That is a part of progress.

The new George WAshington University Hospita
is part of the rebirth and renewal of downtown WAshi ngton
D.C. W inplore the Board to recognize this reality as a
matter of zoning policy. The applications for the hospita
and parking garage addition are separate, but each of them has
substantial nerit, and each of themare very inportant to the
future of this distinguished downtown Washi ngton institution

Finally, in considering what we hope is a
favorabl e decision --

CHAI RPERSON REID: M. More, are you w apping
up?

MR. MOORE: One nminute. W ask that the
repl acenent hospital not be overly burdened or made unwor kabl e
by the inmposition of unnecessary conditions. 1In this regard,
pl ease be mindful that the Applicant has already made numerous
operational and structural conmprom ses with the Ofice of
Pl anni ng, the Department of Public Wrks, and with citizens of
t he area.

These conproni ses have rendered the project
before you operationally manageabl e, and structurally
consistent with the zoning regulations, and in conpliance with
all city laws and policies. These are the facts. These are
the reasons. And these are the public policies on which the

University submits that it's met its burden of proof and that
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it is entitled to the special exception and area vari ance
relief that are requested.

We thank you for your time, and close attention
to our detailed presentation

CHAI RPERSON REI D: Thank you, M. More.

This has been a |l ong and arduous case. | am
gl ad that we now come to the conclusion of things. W wll
then deliberate this case and our neeting on what day?

MR. HART: The proposed date at this point is
May 5.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  May 57

MR. HART: Yes, but Madam Chair, if you recall
there is information | am supposed to get to have in your
packages to get to you by My 5.

VICE CHAIR KING Do we have a cal endar?

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Just a nonent, M. King.
VWhat | think you should do is look at the itenms that have been
requested, and to see if in fact the May 5th is a viable
timeline for us to be able to have the neeting in this case.

MR. HART: The mpjority of the articles
requested already exist. It's a matter of getting them
toget her and getting themto the Board. W originally did
i ndicate May 5th as the day. It's already on that proposed
agenda.

CHAI RPERSON REI D: How many cases are on that?

It seens like it's a |ot.
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MR. HART: On May 5th there are five cases as
of now.

MR. WATSON: | might ask the question, are you
goi ng to request proposed findings in conclusions of |aw?

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  For both sides.

MR. WATSON: | think the difficulty will be in
having a transcript in order to make the findings and
conclusions from This is the 22nd. That would be --

CHAI RPERSON REID: It will take about two weeks
to get the transcript?

MR, HART: It takes approxinmately two weeks,

yes.
CHAI RPERSON REID:  And then you need tinme to
pr epare?
MR. MOORE: Madam Chair, this case was filed in
July.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  Well, M. Mdore, let's see
if we can strike a balance. Sonetinme between the 5th of My
and the first neeting in June, where we may be able to
deliberate on this particular case. But what we want to do is
make sure we have anple tine to get everything in. W would
like to have draft orders on disc if possible, and have the
time to be able to review the transcript, which will not be
forthcom ng until around the first week in My.

VICE CHAIR KING And M. Franklin has to read

the transcript for today. | have to read the transcript for
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the early April nmeeting. W haven't been able to get that
yet .

MS. PRU TT-WLLI AMS: We can expedite the
transcript, but I don't think we will still get it in tine for
the May, to allow adequate preparation for findings of fact on
May 5th, because we are expediting the previous -- we have had
three or four neetings of transcripts expedited, so we have a
| og jam here.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  What is the next conceivable
time, M. Hart, for --

MS. PRU TT-WLLI AMS: June. Unless you want to
do a special public neeting?

VICE CHAIR KING Well, | mean it takes how
long to get the transcript?

M5. PRU TT-WLLI AMS:  Two weeks normal ly.

MR. MOORE: Madam Chair, we are prepared to pay
the extra noney to get that transcript in earlier. Tine is
nmoney here.

MS. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: W can investigate that.
| can't give you how long they will -- you know, what they can
do. But we will certainly investigate that. |'msure we can
cut it down by a few days at the very | east.

VICE CHAIR KING Well, the last hearing on
this case was how | ong ago, three weeks?

MS. PRU TT-WLLI AMS: Two weeks.

VICE CHAIR KING Two weeks ago yesterday?
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MR HART: April 7th.

VICE CHAIR KING And the transcript is not
avail abl e yet?

M5. PRU TT-W LLI AMS: Yes, because we have
three other transcripts we wanted expedited before that.
That' s why.

VICE CHAIR KING Oh, | see.

MS. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: See that's what |'m
saying. W have expedited quite a few

VICE CHAIR KING Ones that | don't have to
read.

MS. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: Right. W had quite a
few that got expedited, so we're really keeping them busy, to
say the |east.

BOARD MEMBER G LREATH: Translated to mid-June?
What are the possible dates?

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Not mid-June. We'll try to
do it sometine in May if possible.

What about the hearing in May?

MR. HART: We could do it on the norning on the
19t h.

VICE CHAIR KING WIIl that be time for M.
Franklin to get and read the transcript?

CHAI RPERSON REID: Oh yes. W should have it
by May 1.

VICE CHAIR KING Well | should have had the
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transcri pt yesterday, but | don't.

CHAI RPERSON REI'D:  But in this instance, as Ms.
Pruitt has just said, they expedited the other transcripts
over that one. If we put it directly in the queue, then we
coul d probably sequence it.

M5. PRU TT-W LLI AMS:  Fourteen working days,
not two weeks. There is a big difference. 1t's 14 working
days.

VICE CHAIR KING So that's three weeks.

MS. PRU TT-W LLI AMS:  Yes.

VICE CHAIR KING So the other isn't even due
for another week?

M5. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: Well, they are noving it
faster.

VI CE CHAIR KING What about the Nationa
Cat hedral School for Grls?

M5. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: 1'Il have to check on
t hat .

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Okay, if we ask for
expedited transcripts, then the hearing on the 19th, that
norning of, prior to the hearings, can we schedule it for
then? Would that be suitable for everyone?

VICE CHAIR KING |I'mnot sure it will for ne,
because | have to read a whole day's worth of transcript on
two cases, a day each on two cases. | don't see that they are

in sight.

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

MR. MOORE: Again, we will do whatever is
necessary if it is a financial consideration to see that those
transcripts --

VICE CHAIR KING Not a financial
consideration. | have a life to live, and | have to get the
transcripts, and then | have to set aside tinme to read them
It takes a hell of a long -- it takes as long to read them as
it does for you all to say them And | have got two cases.

MR. MOORE: | respect that, Ms. King. |
honestly respect that. But we are in extrems here. | would
just like to say we are in extrenmis. This case has been
pendi ng for 10 nonths. W need a decision fromthe Board.

CHAI RPERSON REID: M. Glreath?

BOARD MEMBER G LREATH: What's the earliest we
could expedite it? What is the earliest you would get the
transcript so Ms. King could read thenf

MS. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: | was just told that it's
about a week if you expedite them That's what | was told.
haven't been able to confirmit.

BOARD MEMBER G LREATH: Starting when?

MS. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: A week from today.

VICE CHAIR KING Wat was expedited that held
up this case?

M5. PRU TT-W LLI AMS: There were Zoning
Conmi ssion cases and there were three cases. | will check and

I can get those --
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VICE CHAIR KING None of them having to do
wi th BZA?

M5. PRU TT-WLLIAMS:  No. Sonme of them were
BZA, | believe.

VICE CHAIR KING What were they, do you know?

MS. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: | can't tell you off the
top of my head, Ms. King. | don't have that information in
front of ne.

BOARD MEMBER G LREATH: What woul d be the
earliest time that Ms. King and M. Franklin can get copies
have themin hand.

VICE CHAIR KING They don't know.

MS. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: | can't give you a
guarantee. M understanding is today is Thursday, a week from
t oday.

VICE CHAIR KING A week fromtoday for the
February?

MS. PRU TT-WLLI AMS: For this transcript.

VICE CHAIR KING A week fromtoday for the
| ast hearing on this case?

MS. PRU TT-WLLI AMS: For this transcript.

VICE CHAIR KING  And when will | get the --

MS. PRU TT-W LLI AMS: You should get that the
cl ose of business today. That is what | was told yesterday.

VICE CHAIR KING Well that's now.

MS. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: It's actually 25 nore
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m nut es.
VICE CHAIR KING | hope not to be here then
CHAI RPERSON REID: Okay. So let's then see how
we can set this up. |If in fact, Ms. Pruitt-Wllians, if in

fact it's expedited and we can get it in a week, that date
woul d then be the 29th.

MS. PRU TT-W LLI AMS:  Correct.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  The 29th. And then that
woul d give anple tinme for M. Watson, for you and M. Moore,
and Ms. King, and M. Glreath to read it, and M. Franklin to
read and to reach your proposed findings, get your draft order
in. Two full weeks before --

MR. MOORE: Madam Chair, can we conprom se a
little nore? The 19th sounds a |lot better than the 29th. MW
client is going to fire ne if | can't get a decision.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  No, no, no. M. Moore, the
29th of April, to actually receive the transcript. This is
what we are speaking of, of expediting that process.

MR MOORE: Oh I'msorry. | misunderstood.

CHAI RPERSON REID: To get it in hand within the
next week.

MR. MOORE: | apol ogize.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  And then to deliberate at a
nmeeting, a special public nmeeting on the 19th prior to our
regul arly schedul ed hearing.

VICE CHAIR KING If anything slips on the
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transcripts, you agree now that that will be postponed, if the

transcripts aren't avail able today and a week from today, that

we Will just push everything back?

CHAI RPERSON REID: If they are not avail abl e,
we will have to make alternate plans.

MS. TYLER:. Madam Chair, how many days do we
then have in order to wite the findings of fact?

CHAI RPERSON REI D: Two weeks.

M5. TYLER Once we get -- two full weeks if we

get it in a tinely fashion as prom sed today?

VICE CHAIR KING The findings of fact or the

draft orders will be due not |less than two weeks fromthe date

that the transcripts, final transcripts on all matters are
avail able? |Is that what we are saying?

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  That they count fromthat
day.

VICE CHAIR KING Do the | awers have to
exchange the drafts and comrent on each others drafts or do
they just give themto us?

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  They subnmit themto us.

VICE CHAIR KING So nothing will be done unti

two weeks after. The earliest is two weeks after al
transcripts are available to all parties.

M5. TYLER  But how rmuch time would the Board
then have to read the findings of fact?

VICE CHAIR KING Two weeks.
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M5. TYLER No, the Board. W first have to
prepare them

VICE CHAIR KING We have from Friday unti
Wednesday.

MS. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: |If we receive your
findings of fact on the 14th, the Board will nake its decision
on the following 19th. The packages for that particul ar
heari ng date go out on the 14th.

M5. TYLER  And you are pronising the
transcript, to make it just clear so that you don't have
sl i ppages? When are you pronising the transcripts?

MS. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: | can't.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  What we are trying to do
Ms. Tyler, is to have themin a week, by virtue of the fact
that they are going to request to expedite them

MS. PRU TT-WLLI AMS: Which woul d be the 29th.
We are hoping that we have them by the 29th.

M5. TYLER So we cone here on the 29th, pick
up the transcripts.

CHAI RPERSON REID: Call first, Ms. Tyler.

MS. TYLER |If we can not get themon the 29th

CHAI RPERSON REID: Then call on the 30th.
MS. TYLER Then the May 19th date does not
hol d?

CHAI RPERSON REID:  No, no. |If they are
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avail abl e the next day --

M5. PRU TT-WLLI AMS: O ose of business on the
30t h?

CHAI RPERSON REID:  To be able to hold that
dat e.

VICE CHAIR KING But if they are due in two
weeks, the close of business, then we won't get themthat
weekend to read them

MS. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: W are tal king about for
the Applicant, not for the Board.

VICE CHAIR KING W are tal ki ng about -- we
have said that there will be two weeks fromthe time they can
pick up the -- for themto wite their--

M5. PRU TT-WLLI AMS:  For you and M. Franklin
to read the rest of the transcripts.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  That's two weeks.

VICE CHAIR KING For themto wite their
opi ni ons.

MS. PRU TT-W LLI AMS:  Correct.

VICE CHAIR KING So it has to be a Thursday.
They have to get themin two weeks later, on a Thursday night,
so that you can deliver themto us on Friday. So any slippage
pushes it back by a week

M5. TYLER Al right. So Thursday is the
deadl i ne?

M5. PRU TT-W LLI AMS: The 29th, yes.
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M5. TYLER  Any slippage --

CHAI RPERSON REID:  Ms. Pruitt-Wllianms, | would

request -- | would suggest that rather than mailing them that

they call here to see if they are here, and come in and pick
t hem up.

MS. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: We won't mail out
transcripts. No. Transcripts will stay here.

M5. TYLER The only thing is that we want to
know that we will actually have two weeks. If there is a
slippage on their side --

CHAI RPERSON REID: Basically, what we try to do
is the best that we can do and what is humanly possible. If
we rmake the attenmpt and it's not possible, then we'll just
have to do an alternate date. Nonetheless, we will put forth
all effort to try to followthis tinmeline we are speaking
about today.

Ms. MIler, you can't speak fromthe audience.
You know that. So if you have something to say, | have no
problemw th you conmi ng up

MS. MLLER: Al unessential jobs are closed
tonmorrow and some essential jobs. So if it doesn't cone in
toni ght before you go home, it won't be in until Monday.

CHAI RPERSON REID: | f what doesn't come in?

MS. MLLER: The transcript fromthe previous
transcript which has already been over two weeks.

CHAI RPERSON REI'D:  Well rmny understanding is
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that we have until 5:00 for that to come in. Oher than that,
it will be Mnday.

MS. MLLER: Half of the streets are already
cl osed.

CHAI RPERSON REID: Oher than that it will be
Monday because we all know that this office is closed
t onorr ow.

M5. MLLER: W know. Sone of the streets are
already closed. M Street is already cl osed.

MS. TYLER So therefore, if we don't get the
transcript of April 7th by tonight --

CHAI RPERSON REID: Wit one second so you can
direct it to the director. They do the schedul e and
adm ni strative procedures.

The question is, since the Government is closed
tomorrow, if in fact they don't come today by 5:00, then what?

M5. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: Then it will be here
Monday. | nean | don't have any control over NATO. NATO has
screwed up nmy life in Zoning here for a good while here in our
previ ous hearing.

The bottomline is tomorrow the District
Government is closed, so they won't be able to get into the
buil ding even if | could come down here and wait for them al
day. That's just an inpossibility. So |l nmean if we don't get
it by -- Cathy is usually here until about 7:00. So there is

sonmebody here very late, much past our regular normal hours.
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When we call ed yesterday, they were going to

try to get it to us yesterday. |If not, close of business
today. | can only tell you what they have told us. | don't
know what their constraints are. |If that's not the case, then

| assunme we will get it on Monday.

MS. TYLER Now if it is on Monday, does our
schedul e still hold?

MS. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: They will let you know if
they want to change it or not.

M5. TYLER  That is what | would like to pin
down so we are not a slippery --

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Why don't we now set a
subsequent date so that everyone will be on the same page if
these things do not happen by these dates that we have
i ndi cated, then what is the next best time for us to be able
to.

VICE CHAIR KING The June neeting

CHAI RPERSON REID: It would have to be the June
meeting. Correct? Everyone understands that and agrees to
t hat ?

MS. TYLER So if we don't get them by today,
it's June 5th.

CHAI RPERSON REID: It has to be June. If we
don't get it --

MS. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: It's June 2nd. The

question is then when would findings of fact be required.
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MR. WATSON: Two weeks after. The findings of
fact you are setting are two weeks after the transcript
arrives.

MS. PRU TT-WLLI AMS: Regardl ess of when it
arrives.

M5. TYLER If the April 7th transcript does
not arrive today, and we will be calling in, then the decision
making will be in June?

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  You only have 25 nore
m nutes. You may as just hang around and wait to see, rather
than wait until Monday.

MS. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: | have a question, Madam
Chair. If you do go to the June 2 decision date, when would
you like to see findings of fact?

VICE CHAIR KING  The Thursday before, the week
bef ore.

MS. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: So that gives everybody a
little bit nore grace period.

MS. TYLER So all findings of fact have to be
by when?

VICE CHAIR KING The week before

MS. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: My 28th. Wait a m nute.
Isn't that Menorial Day? So then we would need it on the 26th
to get it out on the 27th.

MR. MOORE: Madam Chair, the chairman has the

ability to set a date.
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CHAI RPERSON REID:  She is trying.

MR. MOORE: For this hearing to be decided.

Can | just say one thing here? At the March hearing, the ANC
asked for a postponenent for that. W asked for March 19th.
We got April 7th. On April 7th, they carried over to Apri
22nd. At the April 7th hearing, the Board determned that it
woul d hear the case the 22nd, and decide the case May 5th.

We need to have a decision. | hate to say
this, but I ambeginning to think that the other side is
deli berately delaying this matter

CHAI RPERSON REID: M. More, | understand what
you are saying. Nonetheless, in order for you to be able to
subnmit your draft order, then you need the transcript. W
don't have the transcript. W are going to expedite the
transcript. |If we don't get it in a tinely fashion, then we
have to set it for the next date certain.

MR. MOORE: Understood. Wuld you set it for a
date certain for May 19th, and let the parties work to see if
we can't get that transcript to all people?

MS. TYLER  Look this is not sonething that is
subj ect to haggling.

CHAI RPERSON REID: We did. W are setting it
for May 19th.

MS. PRU TT-W LLIAMS: Do you want nme to run
t hrough what we have?

CHAI RPERSON REID: Yes. This is the first
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scenari o.

MS. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: This is the first
scenario. Decision on May 19th would require that the
transcript come in by April 29th. If the transcript is here
by April 29th, a decision will be nade on May 19th.

M5. TYLER  And the transcript of the previous
nmeeti ng by today?

MS. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: No. W are hoping to
have it by today.

M5. TYLER And if you don't?

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Then Mbnday.

MS. TYLER And that does not upset the
schedul e of May 19t h?

CHAI RPERSON REID: | don't think so.

MS. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: It should not.

Now the alternative is if we don't get the
transcripts in that nmuch tinme, the second was the decision on
June 2nd, with findings of fact due in this office on the
26th. That's earlier because there is a Menorial Day
weekend. Often we are short staffed on Fridays, so we would
like to get it out on Thursday. So we would like for you to
have it here on Wednesday.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  So, M. Moore, we are
shooting, and I think that is the best we can do, for the
19t h, as predicated upon when the transcripts cone in. If in

fact we get themin a timely manner, there will be no problem
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So this is one reason why we set an alternate date, was
predi cated upon Mirphy getting involved, we'll be able to have
it.

I think that's not unless you have a suggestion
that would be better. That's the best we can do.

MR. MOORE: | am prepared, on behalf of ny

client, if it is a financial decision to get these transcripts

CHAI RPERSON REID: It doesn't appear to be
financial. It appears to be basically we have to rely on the
transcri pt conmpany, reporting conpany to be able to get it out
to us.

MS. PRU TT-WLLI AMS: We have no control over
their work schedule. W have been expediting quite a bit.

But we will certainly do all we can on this end to expedite
everything. |If we need extra noney, we will certainly --

MR. MOORE: W th respect to the docunents that
Ms. King asked for to be subnitted, we are prepared to submt
those by Wednesday of next week. |Is that suitable?

VICE CHAIR KING Anytinme is fine, as long as
it is before our decision date.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  And, M. Hart, see that
everyone gets copies of that subnission

There were a couple of other things that were
request ed.

VICE CHAIR KING A revised procedures docking
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| andi ng dock -- loading dock, that's it, procedures that
outline if we decide to inpose conditions governing the
operation of the |oading dock, what would be the m ninumt hat
the University or the hospital could consider

CHAI RPERSON REID:  And there was al so a request
to DPWto provide a map of the routing of the delivery trucks
into the | oadi ng dock

VICE CHAIR KING DPWis going to supply it,
but nobody is going to enforce it.

M5. TYLER  That's the bottomline.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  There was a request for that
map.

VICE CHAIR KING Ch, and there were a nunber
of things that we asked Ken Layton for. | have got a list of
them here. He was going to supply us with information on any
regul ati ons governing 18 wheelers in town, hours for
deliveries, truck route regul ati ons.

He is also going to see if there is any
prototype avail abl e of any ki nd of enforceabl e agreenment
curtailing | aborers parking at construction sites. | think
that is what we asked for from DPW

BOARD MEMBER G LREATH. Madam Chair, it is not
clear to me what the cutoff date is | guess for the first
transcripts. You said if they didn't come today, maybe
Monday. |s there a date certain if it comes in next

Wednesday, then we have to go --
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CHAI RPERSON REID:  No, no. W are not liniting
the transcript of April 7th. W are not linmting that.

MS. PRU TT-WLLI AMS: Madam Chair, this
information fromDPW when is that required? It needs to be
served on the parties.

CHAI RPERSON REID: | guess put it in a letter
formto request it fromthem and ask themto respond within
seven days, or sonmething like that.

MS. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: Well, if you are
expecting themto get findings of fact, then they need to be
able to respond to whatever M. Layton gives you, and then
have a chance to respond back to us.

CHAI RPERSON REID: So that changes the
timeline?

MS. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: Let's see. | didn't know
if you had given them-- so you didn't give DPWany timefrane?

CHAI RPERSON REID: No. W just requested and
asked that they respond in a tinmely fashion, keeping within a
timeframe that we specified
If they serve information on the 29th to the Applicants and
parties, then the Applicants and parties have until the 6th of
May to get it in. You still have a week to do your findings
of fact. So everybody can have all the information needed.

VICE CHAIR KING Everybody is supposed to have
the information for two weeks to do their findings of fact. |

mean you have got to give themtwo weeks to do it properly.
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MR. MOORE: (I naudi bl e)

VICE CHAIR KING Well, you may not, but you
have a very large firm You are dealing with ANCs and peopl e
who don't have the resources that are available to you, M.
Moor e.

BOARD MEMBER G LREATH: What is the earliest
that DPWcould be notified that there is a specific tine
frame?

MS. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: Monday. | nean it's
cl ose of business today. W could call them | amnot sure
we can get through, but there's --

VICE CHAIR KING  Tonorrow, Friday.

BOARD MEMBER G LREATH: It wouldn't hurt to at
| east call. You can catch someone there still.

M5. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: We can tell them but |
mean we have no control over their work schedule either. W
can ask them very nicely.

BOARD MEMBER G LREATH: At |east so they know
what is in the works that will help.

VICE CHAIR KING | am sure that Ken took note
of what | asked him He is a very experienced person
testifying.

BOARD MEMBER G LREATH: | think in ternms of the
ti meframe, he would need to know about what we would like to
have him achieve if possible.

M5. MLLER. So DPWis due when?
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MS. PRUI TT-WLLIAVS: The 29th.
CHAI RPERSON REI D: Response by May 6th. DPWs

report should be in by the 29th, and then responses in by My

6t h.

M. Glreath?

BOARD MEMBER G LREATH: No further comment.

MR. MOORE: Madam Chair, there is no evidence
in the record opposing the parking garage. | was wondering if

we can nove that case today.

VICE CHAIR KING  Absolutely not. | absolutely
di sagree. They have asked that this be done because it was a
single project. It was conmbined. Therefore, you can't
unconbi ne them at the |ast nmoment because it's nore expedi ent
for you.

CHAI RPERSON REID: As a matter fact, that was
your notion.

VICE CHAIR KING It was. O course it was.

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  To comnbine the two. So we
have to do it as --

VICE CHAIR KING As you requested

CHAI RPERSON REI D: As a package.

MR. MOORE: Actually, we asked that they be
heard -- | know the decision has been made, but we asked that
they be heard at the same time. But we have al ways said they
were separate cases, just for the record

CHAI RPERSON REI D:  Okay.
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MS. MLLER: How can you separate sonething
when you are listening to it at the same time?

CHAI RPERSON REID: All right. Now that
concl udes this case -- thank you, Ms. MIller

That concludes this case. W are all clear on
datel i nes, tinmelines.

MR. MOORE: Can you go over those once again,
pl ease, just have Ms. Pruitt just say that, say what the
timelines are, please?

MS. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: ldeally, April 29th the
transcript will be in this office of today's hearing, with
findings of fact due on the 14th for a decision on the 19th.
If that slips, findings of fact will be due on May 26th for a
June 2nd deci si on.

DPWwi Il have to have their responses into us
by April 27th so it can be served by April 29th. Your

responses woul d be due the follow ng week, which would be the

6th of May.

VICE CHAIR KING  April 27th? That's Mnday,
isn't it?

MS. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: The 29th. The 27th is
Tuesday.

VICE CHAIR KING So tonorrow they are off.
You are going to speak to them on Monday and ask for a
response on Tuesday?

M5. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: | understand it is
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everything they already have. |If you want to keep these
ti meframes, that's what we have to do.

CHAI RPERSON REID: Wait, wait, wait. The 29th
is on next Thursday, isn't it? The 29th is next Thursday.

VICE CHAIR KING She said that it was due on
the 27th.

M5. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: We have to serve it from
this office. So we have to get it in, then put it together,
and serve it out.

VICE CHAIR KING So they are going to speak to
Ken Layton on Monday and give him 24 hours to respond? Good
luck. In the mdst of cleaning up after NATO? Gve ne a
break. No way you are going to nmake that tinefrane.

Are we adj ourned?

CHAI RPERSON REID:  |I'mjust waiting for Ms.
Pruitt-WIliams.

MS. PRU TT-WLLI AMS: W had al ready di scussed
this, that the responses from DPWdon't need to be in -- are
not necessarily required to be in before findings of fact, but
that you want it so that everybody can have the sane
i nformati on.

MS. MLLER: How can you include it if you
don't have it?

MS. PRU TT-WLLI AMS: The responses.

MS. MLLER: That's what |I'msaying. |If you

don't have DPWs response, how can you include it?
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CHAI RPERSON REID: Ms. Pruitt-WIlians, please

expl ai n.

MS. PRU TT-WLLI AMS: Responses to the DPW
submi ssion are what's sort of driving -- you want to have them
before people starting witing their draft orders. It is not

necessarily done that way typically, and it's not a
requirenment. |f you do that, it gives DPWnore time to
prepare. It gives the Applicant and ANC |l ess tinme with that
information to incorporate it into their findings of fact.
But it is also a part of it, it's not the whole thing.

CHAI RPERSON REID: So basically it is an
accommmodati on that you are trying to do.

MS. PRU TT-W LLI AMS:  Yes.

CHAI RPERSON REID: If in fact that sonmehow
doesn't jell right with that tinmeline, that does not preclude
the parties in the case frombeing able to already put
together their draft order, conmpile their draft orders and
then could you not, after receiving the DPWresponse -- it's
all in conputers, whatever you have to add to it. | nmean it
doesn't keep you from conmencing on the structuring of your
findings of fact.

VICE CHAIR KING But they begin until the 29th
when if peaks fly, they are going to have the transcripts.

CHAI RPERSON REID:  No. What | amsaying is
that --

VICE CHAIR KING So why not have the deadline
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transcripts?

M5. PRU TT-WLLIAMS: We can do that. That
gives themless tine to respond. That's the only thing.
That's not a problem

CHAI RPERSON REID: |If you don't have to have
the total anpunt of tine to respond, then sonmehow you can work
it so that you can structure your proposed orders and then you
woul d be able to -- we are ending in just about 30 seconds.

Anyway, sonehow you can comence with the
proposed orders, and then all you would have to do would be
able to augnent as necessary when the DPWreport cones in.

That is the end of this hearing.
(Whereupon, at 4:51 p.m, the proceedi ngs were

concl uded.)
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